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MR. SAPIENZA: Good morning, Mrs. Mann. 

I'm Charlie Sapienza. I spoke to you yesterday. 

MRS. MANN: Yes,. good morning. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Mm Manr.., you have two 

members of the State Commission of Investigation 

sitting this morning. Mr. Bertini is on my right. 

MRS. MANN: How do you do, sir? 

THE CHAIRMAN: My name is John McCarthy. 

And Mr. Sapienza, counsel to the Commission. Mr. 

Francis is special counsel to the Commission. We 

have Mr. Corrigan and Mr. Jordan, two of the 

investigators, in the room at this time. 

In addition, we have the two court reporters. 

MRS. MANN: Right. 

THE CHAIRMAN: So, you just relax. 

MIS. MANN: I'm relaxed. 

THE CHAIRMAN: And Mr. Sapienza will ask you 

a few questions. 

P.rl.or to that, would you stand up to be sworn, 

please. 

H E L E N J. MANN, having been duly sworn according 

to law by the Officer, testified as follows: 
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MR. S~PIENZA: Mrs. Mann, I run going to 

read to you certain warnings that we give to all 

witnesses that _appear before us.. In part they 
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will be excerpts of our Statute. In other part there 

will be the more formal warnings that everybody gets. 

All right? 

THE WITNESS: Fine. 

MR. SAPIENZA: You have been asked to appear 

here and you have done so voluntarily at our request; 

is that correct? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. 

MR. SAPIENZA: 1'his is an executive or private 

session of the Commission. Your testimony will be 

taken under oath and transcribed by :.he shorthand 

reporter. It may used against y~u later on in a 

court of law. Therefore, if yo~ feel ~hat your 

answer may tend to incrirninn te y ,.,u, you may refusn 

to answer. 

You have the ri~ht to be acc~Llpanicd by an 

attorney of ?our choi~c o And I note fen· !~be record 

that you appear today without on ~ttorneyo This is 

of your choosing? 

THE WITNgss: I was not adviG2d I could 

have an attorn0y. However, I fcc:1.. .uerfec:"1:;ly free 

to appear wi thou:; 01ic. 
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:MR. SAPIENZA: If at any time durinc these 

proceedi~gs you desire to have an attorney with you, 

all you have to do is say, I'd like to consult with 

an attorney, or say, Please stop, and we will stop; 

or for whatever reason if you don't want to continue, 

just tell us to stop and we will stop. 

Section 5~~ :9M-15 of our Statnte forbids disclon

ure by you of the questions asked, your responses, 

or any other informa tio:1 y::)U may gain at this hearine..:. 

The possible maximum penalty is that as if it were 

a disorderly person's offense. 

Although your testimony is now being taken in 

private, the Com;nission may at a later time make 

your testimony arailable to the p•.1blic, or it may at 

a later time ask you to come in and give your testi

mony at n public hearing, if upon the adoption of 

the rcsol,1tion tlwy decide to. 

Do you understand that? 

'l'HE WITNESS: Yes and noo The very beginning 

of that last parar;rapll would y:Ju repeat that part, 

please? 

MR. SAPIENZA: Sure. 

Your testimony is now beinc; t'.lke::1 at a private 

session, a:1d evcr:.,thinL that i8 said here will remai:1 

among uso But tt1is Commission has the right to 
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make y:mr testimony available ~o the public in 

some form at a later date, if it dec~idcs to do so., 

THE WITNESS: My question is this: Do I under

stand from somethinc you read just a moment ago 

that I am not allowed to discuss this with anyone, 

my answers and your questions? 

MR. SAPIENZA: That's correct. 

THE WITNESS: With anyone? 

THE CHAIRMAN: Except with an attorney of your 

selection. 

THE WITNESS: In other words, if the press were 

to approach me, my answer is, no comment? 

MR., SAPIENZA: That's the most important part 

about it. 

THE WITNESS: Fino. I understand. 

MR.. SAPIE:rzA: And, of course, this Commission 

has the duty to mo.~rn the information it gains availabl 

to the public in s:..:me form, u public hearing or a 

public report. And that's what I am telling you now. 

THE WITNESS: J?inc, no objection. 

MRo SAPIENZA: A eopy of your testimony of this 

private hearing may be made available to you if it 

becomes relevant in a ~riminal nroccecling were you 

are a defendant or if you arc c~m1oncd to appear at 

a subsequent henrinc before us, ;)r;:wided but the 
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public safety or security. I'm rcndi,1g t,) ycm an 

excerpt of our Statutco 

to yoJ.r tei~ti::1onJ for in:orpor~-'_;lon :Lnt) tne r,:) '. rd 

Are you rca1y tJ pr~ceeJ? 

rflT rl/ 
l!~-' Ye: s, 
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EXAMINATION BY MR. FRANCIS: 

Q Mrs • Mann , is it? 

A! Yes, sir. 

Q In July, 1970, were you employed by the 

Secretary of State, Paul Sherwin? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q And in what capacity? 

A Confidential Secretary. 

Q How long had you been there before that? 

A In that capacity? 

Q Well, take the whole employment with the 

Secretary of State. How long had you been there prior 

to July of 1970? 

A Actually, I started the day of the inauguration, 

January 20, 1970, in that capacity. However, I had 

worked with Mr. Sherwin prior thereto. 

Q Where were you before that with him? 

A In the transition office. 

Q I see. A And that was the day after 

Thanksgiving until, that would be 1969, until January 

20, and prior thereto, also. 

Q I neglected to a;kyou for your present 

address. 

A 27 Colmar, C-o-1-m-a-r, Road, Cherry Hill. 

Q And now, I understand, you're doing legal 
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work, are you? 

A I'm the deputy surrogate of Burlington County. 

Q Of Burlington County? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q And how long have you been there? 

A December 29, 1970 was my starting date. 

Q Do you remember writing a memorandum on 

July 20th, 19 70 , headed "From Paul J. Sherwin, Secretary 

of State, to Joseph Mccrane, State Treasurer"? 

A Yes, sir, I recall that. 

Q I show you a memorandum, which we have 

marked here C-2, and ask you if that is the memorandum 

that you prepared. 

A Yes, sir. 

Q I notice at the bottom of that the initials 

H.M. appear. Whose initials are they? 

A They're my initials and I put them there. 

Q And would you mind telling us how this 

memorandum came about? 

A Not at all. I received a telephone call from 

a Mr. William Loughran regarding the information there, 

and that, I would say, is about verbatim. 

Q The information that he gave you in the 

telephone call? A Yes, sir. 

Q And when you say "verbatim," did you take 
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it down in shorthand? A Yes. 

Q Or, at least, the substance of it in short-

hand? Or exactly as he put it, in shorthand? 

A Do I have anything in quotes, I think you will 

find--

Q Some in quotes, yes. 

A Yes, that will be verbatim. I was a court reporter, 

so that should be fairly accurate. 

Q I would think so. 

And then after you took whatever notes you 

took during this conversation, you transcribed them and 

put them in this memorandum which was dated July 20th? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q 

Mccrane. 

I notice that it is addressed to Joseph 

How did that come about? 

A Mr. Loughran stated that he had spoken with Joseph 

Mccrane concerning this, and that's the reason why I 

followed up with Mr. Mccrane at Mr. Loughran's request. 

Q I gather, then, that the Secretary of State 

was not in at the time of this telephone call? 

A He may or may not have been and I have no 

recollection of that. 

Q Well, in any event, you took the telephone 

call and the information; you did not turn the call over 

to the Secretary of State? A Oh, no. No, I did 
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not. He knew nothing about this. 

Q I see. Did you know Mr. Loughran before that? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q And where had you seen him? 

A He made arrangements for the Inaugural Ball, which 

was held January 20, 1970. 

Q Did you--excuse me. 

A And that was the contact I had with him. I knew 

him very slightly before that. I believe I had seen 

him once. 

Q I see. And after the Inaugural Ball had 

you seen him seldom or often? 

A From time to time he would stop in Mr. Sherwin's 

office, yes. 

Q And would that be by appointment--

A No. 

Q --that you made? A No. 

Q He would simply w:1lk in? 

A Simply walk in. He may have had one or two 

appointments, but he was in Trenton frequently and he 

just stopped in. 

Q I notice that in your memorandum of Ji.fy 

20th you call him "Bill Loughran"? 

A Yes. 

Q Did you know him well enough to call him 
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"Bill"? A Oh, yes; oh, yes. 

Q And before you typed this out and sent it to 

Mr. Mccrane did you talk to Mr. Sherwin about it or 

did you simply send it over? 

A I simply sent it over. 

Q And did you ever tell Mr. Sherwin that 

you had sent this memorandum over to Mr. Mccrane? 

A No, sir, not until sometime later when something 

came in the mail and Mr. Sherwin asked me what it was 

about. 

Q Do you have a recollection as to how long 

afterward tha: .piece of mail came? 

A It seems to me it was a matter of months, but I 

have no date. 

MR. FRANCIS: Perhaps we can refresh your 

recollection. Off the record. 

[Whereupon, there is a discussion off the record.] 

Q I show you two pages, that we have marked 

C-9. One, the top one, is a memo dated October 29th, 

Sherwin to Kohl. l\.ttached to that is a note of October 

5th, Sherwin to Kohl, that makes some references to 

Florence and Bill. Will you look at both of those 

and see if they will refresh your recollection as to the 

first time you talked to Mr. Sherwin about the contents 

of the July 20 memorandum? 
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A I recall the October 5, 1970 memo. 

Q Is that the piece of mail or the memorandum 

that occasioned your discussion of the July 20th 

memorandum with Mr. Sherwin? 

A I believe so. 

Q I see. Well, that's your best recollection 

now? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q P~d when that memorandum came, what did Mr. 

Sherwin do, come out of his office and say, how cbout 

this? 

A He was sitting at his desk and he called me and 

he said, "Helen, what's this all about?" 

Q And then did you--

A I recall~d this memo i,;-hich I had typed. 

Q And did you show it to him at that time? 

A I showed it to him the day he had this in his 

hand. 

Q I see. A But I notice it was 

received by the Secretary of State October 26th. 

Q And then what you're saying is that it was 

probably sometime after the day he received it that--

A Yes. 

Q --he had it in his hand and spoke to you 

about it? A Yes, sir. 
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694 

And you showed him this July 20 memorandum? 

A And I might add that we had a volume of mail and 

it was not unusual for Mr. Sherwin not to see his mail 

for a week at a time. 

Q I see. Well, I gather, then, that matters 

such as this one, which is the subject of the July 20th 

memorandum, you didn't consider important enough to 

bother Mr. Sherwin about and you thought you could 

take care of it yourself; is that right? 

A Strictly routine. He was not in the office very 

much. 



Dl-1 Mann 

1 Q You mean Mr o Sherwin was no1:, l!~ the o~fice 

2 very much? A That;' s :~ or rec t, ano. cver~rti ,ic; 

3 had to be kept moving. 

4 Q And that was why you did tti:.:.s ::uid sent it 

5 over on to Mro Mccrane? A 

6 many of these things o: necessity. 

7 Q After this ,Jul:.' 20th memoranrl·u:-,, c1o ,'/C;,1 tia·Jc 

8 any rec :illcction of Louc;hran being in your of'fic;:.:? 

9 A He was in off office, os I 1:a::,r, from ·~L::': t~; timco 

10 Q After thr.t nnc~ before; i:3 t:1at it? 

11 A Yes. 

12 

13 
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16 visitinc;o 
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19 Q GLmcrally, tlwt 1 :; it. 
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22 
to brine_:; lrnns anc1 c:o on hi::; ,.,;uy. 

23 
Q /\ 

24 

25 ' very oftc:co 
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1 There were times when he stayed a few minutes. 

2 There were other times when he stayed and he discussed his 

3 home, his childrenq 

4 I just can't be more spceifie, ex2ept to say 

s that he was friendly, and he hoped to sac Mr. Sherwin, 

6 and there were tim::G h,; dicl, usually 11rlti10 :.t o.n appointmen:::;~ 

7 Does tc1at m,s•.-; 0Jr your question? 

8 MRo BERTINI; 1:·!cre there timus tllat ~ie dif1r1 1 t? 

9 THE WITNESS : Did not whc.. t, :, ir '? 

10 MR. BERTL:U: Did 11'.)t see M:c. Shendn. 

11 TIIE WI'l1Ims~: Oh, ma. tY, r:10 .. ny Gl:ncs • 

12 

13 in the offic~ 01:i 1::;ll,i:., cccasions? 

14 

15 with whor:i I WDTlcr.'s.'l., the two of :Jt:. 

16 BY MR. FRJUiC IS: 

17 Q Did he for the 3ccretary of Stat• 

18 when he came in'? 

19 door to sec whetr1•.;r or n:.•t tr1c door wr1s f'::iut c)r open o:c 

20 if the light was on; awl h:::: i·,':Jul'.l often n~;t v:.1.s ;.fr. Sheri.ii•: 

21 in, was he expected bnck, ,1J:1cre 1rnL: lie'! 

22 Q I gather from wh~t Jou saiG, you di0n 1 t take 

23 him in too frequently? l\ 'l:lw t J s C orrr:'2 t 0 

24 

25 · memorandum, :1icl he sa.y ,'lr.~,-thin._~ to you :.ibo 1.;t it? 
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A He was vr:ry unhn0p~r about my memoran/imn. 

Q Did he give you the rc0s~ns r8r it? 

A I b~licve hi • ~ordG, 

that, 

Q 

in thot it? 

v~he:1 he snid ~lrnt? 

I ,~on.: ;rr,~l. 

Q You d:.:..(1? 

A Why r: Ll I 8 Cl.'. .ir? 

Q Yee,. 

· and 

,o .~ 

I\ 

·rcre "Yo·, ,, , . ,...,.,, r' ·', .,_ 
i/ . . , .lo. \.A ..,_,;1,.~---' ;_L,.l.1...1. (,1 ! '.T\'(; 

. n 

:.~.,:; D<;1orc. 

•'I ,-. 

, 1!l~.,.r., 
~ ,.., ,. V ,.,.. 

-~ '~ .. :_ ,., 

done 
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have been better to wait rind ta 11:: to .:-.1r. Sher•,it:. and 

get the whole picture before anything wa;; done; is that 

it? A Not really. It would be quite possible that 

I ·wouldn't get a cha.:1c:e to speak with 1J!r. Sherwin for 

a week or ten days. Many times I didn't see him two 

minutes a day. He just wus unavailablz for tl1is routj_ne 

work. 
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Q And for that reason you felt in this situation 

you just put it down on paper and sent it over to Mr. 

Mccrane, since Mr. Loughran said he had mentioned it 

to Mr. Mccrane earlier? 

A I just handled it routinely, like anything else 

that came in the office. 

Q I gather from that that it didn't make 

too much impression on you one way or the other? 

A No, I couldn't care less. 

Q Well, then, I gather you were in Mr. 

Sherwin's office on October 8th, 19 70 , also, weren't 

you? 

A Yes. 

Q We have a letter here, Mrs. Mann, which we 

have marked C-5 at these hearings, on Mr. Sherwin's 

stationery, addressed to Mr. Kohl dated October 8th. 

Did you write that? A Yes, sir. 

Q And at Mr. Sherwin's dictation? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Who took care of sending it out? 

A In.id. I signed his name on it, too. That's 

my signature. 

Q The name Paul was written by you? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q And where was it sent? 
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A To Mr. John c. Kohl, at his apartment in Trenton. 

Q Was there any reason that you can recall 

why you sent it there rather than to his office? 

A No, I don't know why it was sent there, but it 

was not unusual. We had sent numerous correspondence, 

not only to Commissioner Kohl, but to other commissioners 

to their homes from time to time for various reasons. 

Q Do you remember whether or not you had 

a direction from Mr. Sherwin to send this to Commissioner 

Kohl's home rather than to his office? 

A I would just assume that he told me to send it 

there, unless I knew Mr. Kohl was sick. But, of course, 

we are going back October 8th, 1970, and I can't 

honestly recall. But I would assume it was at Mr. 

Sherwin's direction that it was sent to this address. 

Q But you do say that yousent mail on other 

occasions to Commissioner Kohl's home from Mr. Sherwin? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Was there any particular kind of mail you 

sent there, or was it run-of-the-mill mail? 

A It was no particular kind. 

Q Did you have any direction from Mr. Sherwin 

that this kind of mail should go toCommissioner Kohl's 

home and this kind to his office? 

A Oh, no. Usually it was at my discretion. And 
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this could have been at my discretion, too, I don't 

know. 

Q I was just about to ask you, what makes 

you think that you had a direction from him to send 

this one to his home rather than to his office? 

A I just say I assume I did. I don't know that I 

did or I didn't. 

Q You don't have a ~lear recollection as to 

how it happened? 

A No. But the fact that the letter is dictated, 

and dictated by Mr. Sherwin, makes me assume that he 

directed me to mail to his apartment. 

Q In other words, he either before or after 

dictating it said, Well, send this to his home? 

A I would assume that was the case. 

Q And that's the reason I think you have his 

address on the bottom of the letter, do -..pu? 

A Yes. 

Q Beyond what you have told us, you have 

no recollection of any specific reason that he gave 

for sending it to his home, if he did give any? 

A No, no specific reason. I think I would remember 

if there were a specific reason given to me. 

MR. FRANCIS: Gentlemen, would you like to 

ask Mrs. Mann anything? 

701 
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•~ 1 MR. BERTINI: I have one or two questions. 
D2-4 

2 Did Mr. Sherwin actually dictate this letter 

3 to you or did he say to you, Write a letter to 

4 Mr. Kohl and tell him so-and-so, and then you 

S drafted the letter? 
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THE WITNESS: In this particular instance? 

October 8th? 

MR. BERTINI: Yes. 

THE WITNESS: That was dictated. 

MR. BERTINI: You have a way of knowing that 

from the letter? 

THE WITNESS: From the phraseology. Not 

only that, but I was not familiar with this at all, 

not at all familiar with it. I wouldn't have 

the information contained in this to write the 

letter. 

MR. SAPIENZA: You indicated before that 

you sent it to Mccrane because Loughran had 

already mentioned it to Mr. Mccrane? 

THE WITNESS: That's right. 

MR. SAPIEN?h Would you have mentioned it 

to Mccrane if Loughran did not indicate that? 

THE WITNESS: I would have questioned him 

as to where he wanted his inquiry directed. 

MR. SAPIENZA: Did Mr. Loughran ask you to 
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send that to Mr. Mccrane? 

THE WITNESS: Oh, yes. 

MR. SAPIENZA: In other words, he was asking 

you then to be his secretary, so to speak? 

THE WITNESS: Oh, yes. 

MR. SAPIENZA: He didn't specifically intend 

that this information should come to Mr. Sherwin, 

but rather he was merely asking you to perform 

a secretarial function of sending this to Mccrane? 

THE WITNESS: That is correct. There was 

no indication I should give this information to 

Mr. Sherwin. The phone call was directed tome 

personally. The information was given to me, 

and I was requested by Mr. Loughran to contact 

Mr. Mccrane concerning this because he had 

already spoken with Mr. Mccrane. 

MR. SAPIENZA: He didn't ask Mr. Sherwin 

to call Mr. Mccrane? 

THE WITNESS: No. He knew us well enough 

that Mr. Sherwin just couldn't handle things 

/ like this. He was too busy. I handled all these 

matters. 
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MR. SAPI:i:l'iZA: L\ctually, y~,u were .just fJrwardin1: 

a complaint to 1·,herr the person told you to fonrarcl it? 

THE WITNESS: That's correcto 

i.m. SAPIENZA: Do you knmr 1,-;hethcr Mccrane is 

the person that norm,:1lly recei vcs cc-mplaints lil-ce 

this? 

THE WIT~ms.s: I don't know. I don't know what 

Mr. Mccrane receives in the office. I le.now what 

I sent tD Mr. 11.cCrane, routine matters. 

MR. SAPIENZA: I take it, the reason why 

you helped Mr. L0ughran out in this pnrti:~ular 

chore insofar as ty9in[, it and sondinc; it out was 

because Mr. Loue;hran had been in the c,ffice before 

and had been friendly, s C; tJ s pea':; is that rir.;ht? 

THE WITNESS: The reas~n. I did it? 

MR o SAPIEifZA: Y. s • 

THE WITNii.:SS: I did this fer Aro Loughran 

the same as I would do for ai-1y p01·son who walked 

into the offi~e with a requeLt. I handled their 

request to the best of my ability. 

MRo SAPIENZA: Well, you don't normally post 

people's mail? If a person co.:.ic into ti1e office 

and said, Will yo~J rnail n letter tc Governor for me, 

you wouJ.dn't norma1;y d:.:i that, w::,:;lJ. you? 

THE WITNESS: I t·iave mnil delivc,:;:c?cl tci me for 
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sec that the Gov~rnor gets thi~. 

THE CIL'\IR!1lAN: l,b.'s. Man:1., r,:h•}:1 youmy in 

spoke v;i t:1 Florr:nc·c. 

to the TrcnGurcr? 

to 

cct ,·,-+-- .... 
v· j_ 

-.;._?" r~ r_1 
..,:,. \..,-.'. 

l. (' ., 

:1nl it I s 

t-:_C()\re 

I F::.' l! 
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THE CHAIRMAN: 

707 

Did you testify generally to 

what you have told us this morning in Freehold? 

THE WITNESS: The questions were a little 

different. I haven't changed my testimony. 

THE CHAIRMAN: No. No. But, r mean, did they 

cover the point that this memo really came from 

Mrs. Mann and not from the Secretary of State? 

THE WITNESS: I'd have to think about that. 

No. My questions in Freehold dealt more with 

who worked in the office; what was my position; 

procedure in the office. And thm, I believe, 

the jury was sent from the roon, at which time 

the prosecuting attorney and the defendants' 

attorrn::!ys discussed this at the bench with Judge 

Crahay. 

THE CHAIRMAN: You say "discussed this." 

You mean this? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. And the Judge asked 

me questions, but the jury was not present at 

that time. 

THE CHAIRMAN: About the July 20th memo? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. And I believe a 

motion was made and it was not admitted in. 

THE CHAIRMAN: In evidence? 

THE WITNESS: In evidence. The jury was not 
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aware of this memo. 

EXAMINATION BY MR. SAPIENZA: 

Q When you say in the memo "You spoke to 

Florence, 11 did you merely tell Florence that this was 

coming through, that you had a call from Mr. Loughran 

and you were going to send a letter to her which Mr. 

Loughran requested you to send? 

A I must have received twotelephone calls from 

Bill Loughran. After the first call, I, no doubt, 

called Florence. 

Q Why did you call Florence? 

A I imagine to find out if she was aware of this 

708 

or if Mr. Loughran had been in to see her or Mr. Mccrane. 

Q In other words, you were trying to find out 

whether, in fact, you should send this to--

A Whether I was wasting my time on something that 

somebody else had already put in the works probably. 

Q And did she tell you to send it on down? 

A Oh, I don't recall. 

MR. SAPIENZA: Thank you. 

EXAMINATION BY THE CHAIRMAN: 

Q So, really what you were doing, to sum 

it up, you were assisting Mr. Loughran in his request 

to get some information in to Mr. Mccrane 's office 

about a Mr. Manzo? 
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A Yes. I'd never heard of Mr. Manzo. He meant 

nothing to me. Still doesn't. I've never met the 

gentleman. 

Q If you'll excuse the expression, you were 

acting as a conduit to get whatever information he 

had given to you on the telephone over to Treasurer 

Mccrane? 

A Yes, and the reason was to be a buffer between 

Mr. Sherwin and people like Mr. Loughran who came in 

asking for favors daily by the score. 

Q ON any other occasions did you send memos 

of this type to other cabinet members at the request 

of some person like Mr. Loughran? 

A Member--memos of this type you say? 

709 

Q 

Q 

Well-- A Everybody wanted something. 

Where a citizen comes in and says, you know, 

can you get me four copies of some particular law or 

some document? 

A I would pick up the telephone--

Q Yes. A --and call someone and 

say, a Mr. so-and-so is here and would like to have 

so-and-so. Can you accommodate him? 

COMMISSIONER BER'l'INI: Your real job, then, 

was to keep the public satisfied? 

THE WITNESS: I had a public relations job. 
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COMMISSIONER BERI'INI: And that's what you 

were doing when you transmitted this memo from you to 

the Treasurer? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Does that cover it, Mr. 

Francis? 

MR. FRANCIS: I've just run across another 

matter in Mrs. Mann's testimony that perhaps 

I should mention. 

EXAMINATION BY MR. FRANCIS: 

Q Did you diaryhead that letter of October 8th? 

A I can't tell by this copy, Mr. Francis. 

Q I see. Do you remember when you were on 

the stand in Freehold being asked about additional 

entries appearing on the file copy of that letter, and 

you were asked, "Who made the entry on the top of the 

page?" 

"ANSWER: I did. 

"QUESTION: What does the entry say? 

"ANSWER : D , D-13 • " 

A Are you referring to this? 

Q I'll find out from you. 

A I need your help. 

Q Yes. A The exhibit shown me in 

Freehold had my notations across the top. 
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Q Yes. A This is a--

Q That's a copy of it that apparently came 

from--

A Without my notations on my file copy. 

Q Yes. See, here's the record of your testimony, 

and I notice that they've made a mistake here. They say 

it's dated October 18th. But look at the letter. You 

see that it has to be that letter, so you understand it. 

Now, follow it from here with your copy. 

You see this. Although this is referred to as October 

18th in Freehold, actually, it's the letter of October 

8th. 

Now, supposing we go along and see if we 

can refresh your recollection. See, they're still 

talking about that letter, and you notice you were 

asked about the additional notes made on the file copy 

and you were asked, "Who made the entry on the page? 

I did"? 

A All right. Then I did diary this. 
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Q "And what docs the entry say? Dl0-13." 

And what would that mean? 

A Exactly what my answers says there. 

Q Fine~ Well, you see--

A Diary to follow through on tho 13th --

Q I don't mean to push y~u. 

A --October. 

Q But, these c:entlemen don't t.n:>w what you and 

I are looking at. A I understo.nd. 

Q That meant that you diaried to loo;;: at it 

on the 13th of October? A Yes. 

Q And were you told to diary? 

A No. 

Q Or do y::>u do that on your own? 

A No. 

Q Y::>u do what had to be done automatically? 

A I knew what had to be diaried and I followed throur;h, 

and that which did rnt have to diari1 :<'l. 

Q Then what did you havo, nomr.; l::.in;l of ticker 

system and then on th0 13th you would go and look and 

then on the 15tr1 pull it out? I\ I ho.d a 

Lawyer's Diary, Lec.;al i,:C1r.•J.tl:. 

Q Then when the 13th ca~e, .v :u noti•;od this 

letter was diaricd to that date and JOil woulr:l pull it 

25 · out or make some inquiry a::; to 1-.hat bc:.d happened? 
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A That was our system. But it didn't alw~ys work 

because we were so far boi1:Lnd there W,J:.1lcl be tLne r, when 

it would sit f~r a week or two before I would cat to 

call my pending matters and follow tbro!_:-::)1. 

Q Well, the prob,1.bili ty i::::, ~~h'.:1 t your sys ~em 

was not any more unin 1le th·1n so::ne of ours. But, in any 

event, do you h:ive the rccolleetion c.:.G to 1.rha-'c yo•.1 did 

on the 13th with this one? 

EXAMINA'l'ION BY 
THE CHAr{MAN: 

r. 
i~ No, sir. 

in the last 9arar;ra;,h it indi•.~atcs "If you will call rne 

Tuesday" a:1.d th:.i t 2 orrecponds 

docs it n:)t? A 

connect wi t(1 this, --I'm 1·c: ferring to c-rj anJ c-;~--:;imply 

because thi~; is U.S. h( o This I ;,;a:; not at all familiar 

with. So wh8~ I diariud t{1:ls, I h:.1d 

c onnccted wi tr: tbi:__;. 

7 9r'() 
- I ' 

l• •1rl i• , •,.,a . ....,,.. ti Icr> \Tc"', U. 
J. \.A , - CJ. V ,;;:;. •-> , J. J V 

ilill telephone me on T1Jcsday. fl I say to you ogai'l--

A Yes, tdr. 

Q --if;r:' t rc~son you Jiariod ~~ because 
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which turned out to be the 13th? 

A That's c~rrect. 

13th? 

Q And that's ti1e reas'.)n y::>u diaried it tr the 

A Yes. 

COMMISSIONER BEHTINI: I want to get the record 

clear. You said th:Ls v;as not connected with this? 

THE WIT NESS : rJ :Yt in my mind • 

COMMIDSiormR BERTINI: By thnt you meant C-5-

THE WITUESS: Ri,·:r1t. 

COMMISSim~ER BERTINI: 

with C-2? 

--was not connected 

THE WIT:,;ESS: Not in r:1.y mind. Th;.;~r did not 

tie in at all. One wnG Ma~zo, one was U.So 46. 
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EXAMINATION BY MR. FRANCIS: 

Q Now, we don't have your file copy with the 

notations we havebeen talking about here, but do you 

have a recollection that in addition to the entry we 

have talked about you had another entry, "Handwriting, 

my handwriting," which you read? Do you remember that 

note that you put on? 

A I recall that note. 

Q I see. And what other note did you put on 

your copy of this October 8th letter? 

A In addition to my answer here? 

Q Yes, yes. In addition to what you have 

told us you noted on previously, "Diary for 9/13." 

A Yes. 

Q Did you have another notation? 

A According to my testimony in Freehold I did, but 

it doesn't show on your copy. 

Q Yes. A And I do recall this. 

Q All right. 

A I do recall this. 

Q Well, can you tell us what your other 

notation was? 

A You'd like me to read this? 

Q Yes, because, see, these gentlemen don't 

know what we're looking at. 
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A I'm very sorry, gentlemen. I didn't understand. 

"'Marge Smith checking with Comm.,' meaning a 

Commissioner, 'on this. Will get an answer 10/9/70. 

My initials, H. period, Mas in Mary, period." 

Q And by the way, who is Marge Smith? 

716 

A She is employed in the Department of Transportation 

by Commissioner John Kohl. 

Q All right. Do you remember that you did 

call Marge Smith after that? 

A I don't reaill that I did or didn't. 

Q I see. Do you remember whether you engaged 

in any other follow-up of the October 8th letter 

after that? 

A I have exhibits here after October 8th. 

Q Ones that we have showed you before marked 

C-9. I gather that those--do you think that they are 

related to the October 8th letter? Don't you think that 

the notation here indicates that this is related to 

the July 20th memorandum of yours? 

A Oh, yes. 

Q I see. So these two that are clipped 

together marked C-9, they are unrelated to the letter 

of October 8th, are they? 

A In my mind they were. 

Q Yes. We 11, here's how perhaps we can make 
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it decide for you, or have you decide certainly. 

You notice the inquiry, "Who is Florence and who 

is Bill Loughran?" 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Again over here, the answer, "Florence is 

Secretary to Joseph Mccrane. Bill Loughran is merely 

a friend"? 

A Yes, sir. 
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Q So that these two are related to each other? 

A Yes, definitely. 

Q And unrelated to the letter of October 8th 

because this one refers to the letter of July 20th? 

A 20th, yes, sir. 

Q Memorandum of July 20th, which was long 

before that? A Yes. 

Q All right. Do you have any further 

recollection of any More diarying of the OctobDr 8th 

letter? A No. 

Q You had it diaried for the 13th and with a 

notation II Marge Smith"? 

A 11 Ch2cking on this." 

Q "Checking." We 11, when the 13th came, 

do you remember whether you q called I-1nrge Smith or--

A No, I don't recall. Probably that was just a· 

dead file at that time. There was no need for me to do 
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anything further on it. 

MR. FRANCIS: I see. 

EXAMINATION BY MR. SAPIENZA: 

Q Mrs. Mann, was your diary available to the 

attomeys that questioned you in Freehold? 

A No. They didn't ask for it and I don't haveit. 

I have Mr. Sherwin's diary for that year, but I dorlt 

have my own. 

O It's lost? 

A Discarded. 

EXAMINATION BY MR. FRANCIS: 
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Q Let me call your attention a little farther 

on to a memo in this connection which you may recall. 

Will you look at your testimony in this record on Page 

393 about another entry marked "Manzo File. 11 And do 

you l!Blember that you made that notation for the file? 

A Yes, I did. 

Q Did you make that on October 13th? 

A I.wouldn't know when I made the notation. 

Q Well, you see, this is being quoted. 

See, "All right. Now, will you read the memo?" 

And, so, you're reading your quote, are you? 

A Yes. 

Q Would you read that and then tell us what 

tte message was that you wrote and made a memorandum of? 
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A Surely. "Notation for File: October 13, 1970. 

Spoke to John Kohl today and he indicated some need 

to complete Route 46 this autumn inasmuch as there has 

been a great deal of pressure about the matter. However, 

he intended to talk to Centrum Construction to determine 

whether this firm could guarantee a sufficient amount 

of asphalt to perform the work and further guarantee 

the construction by this fall. If such a guarantee 

could not be given, the work would be rebid and Manzo 

Construction would have another opportunity to bid." 

Q Is that the end of your memo? 

A "Mr. Sherwin once to call Kohl. Diary for 10/22, 

quotation. No initials on this." 

Q Well, does that mean that you did not 

or did make this memorandum? 

A I did not. 

Q Oh, you did not? 

A I believe that was established that that was done 

by someone else, in Freehold. 

Q You mean in the testimony in Freehold it 

was established that this memorandum was made by 

someone in your office other than you? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Who was that? 

A Betty Haggerty. 
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Q I see. Is she a secretary of Mr. Sherwin's? 

A She was confidential aide. 

Q To Mr. Sherwin? 

A Yes. 

Q And the memorandum that you read, . then, 

was made by her in the course of her duties for Mr. 

Sherwin and put in the file? 

A Correct. 

Q I see. 

A You will note at the end I say, "No initials on 

this." 

Q Yes. 

A And I was questioned in Freehold. 

"No initials at all?" My answer was, "No initials. 

It isn:•t mine." 
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Q I sec. D11t now you do k~1c11: i:liat :L'~ ':WS Mrso o-:· 

Miss Haggerty? A ,,,+.rl("i 
.;. V ,/ ~ .. 1 • 

A 

A 

A 

Yos. 

I'd rather you •.::·: 

Yes. 

Kohl or1 th,.' l?.t','? 

('vlh:,r<-·u_1on, tl:c0 r··: L; ·.1 1li.:;,:•1~;"j_y·_ u.,.·:;:· -,::· 

YC·.'.OYrl. j 

'Il"'." .,...;·1 
ll:', 
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State Sherwin spo:::e to Commissioner K'.)hl on the 

13th of October? 

THE wrnrnss: Secretary of Stnte ShcnJin. 

BY MR. FRANCIS: 

Q You c;athcr tha "~ this notation that Mrs. Haggerty 

made, then, was the recult ::i:::' dictation from J-Ir. Sherwin 

to her? A Y~s, sir, and I think you will 

find that further ~Jr1 in the tustirnon:r. 

Q Were you tr:cre "\,I hen she was silOHnth.is memo 

you read to us, whe:n l-!l' 3 • Eaggcrty i/i:J.S L:hown 

the memo? 

Q, 

she typed the mr•uo tr:e da tc it w..:.s di·.~tat;cd? 

11 Ques ti )',: Di.~ ta '.~cl? 

"Yes, sir o 

"Well, as point2d uut, it vias d Luried 

and then she t&lr:cd obo1;.t the proced'J.re? 

A Which is incorrccto 

Is i'.:? [\ Absolutely. 

0. ..:c the triol 

·f"o· r o.-•t01'Pr '.)':';1rl ll .,_, ._ V .. .- --L--~ -...l, 

Q 

Q But, ir1 uny cvc:--1 +:.-- A That is not 

the procedure. 

Q Well, We :ire n:,t so concern,;d :•;ith ~~i:at at 

the momento Simply t:ryin'.; to fi•1cl O'l'.~, if "d:· (~an, whethr;r 
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THE ClU-1.IRMti.:r: Do you riave T:1;:,rthinc further t:--,.) 

add, Mrs. Mann--

THE WIT:'-.fESS: Plenty. 

THE C:HAIB?,li>.N: 'l\1at W:)uld be css::ntial t8 what 

we have revie·.-:.~d? 

THE HIT:r:•~SS: r:ojc just feelin;_;, facts. 

That's a c;ood cnsc in point. I,Ir. Fruncis just 

showed me tllis te:s tinony hure, from i-Irs. fa1ggerty, 

.and I sn:; it I s 1.n,.~ or1·ec~t ,~ oncerninc; offi'.~e proced:.lre. 

It may not mear~ o tiii:-1g to you fo2.i~s, but it was not 

normal offi•:e _·11·0,:cclure to t)u:l thls particular iten 

and return it t Mr. :3llerwin I s desk for r1in a ttcn tion. 

That's a quo~e. We followed trir.):;c)1 on our 01;,n 

diaries, unless it was something hichly unusual. 

lbthing w:rn glvc.1 t..: :,1r. Sherw:Ln f:;r his attention,. 

He wasn't there tha-c; much. 

Therefore, v;ricr, it says in the tes tiuony, 

"Que sticm: And •:Jila t rw ppcrwd CJ!'l. Cc t-)ber 22 if 

it was put in the pending file a~d diary? 

"Answer: ITor!nt1-l offL.:c pr::.:;cclurc to pull this 

particular item n::'Fl l'-~-:;ur:1 it to ~·L.". Stwnrin 1 s 

✓le 
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1 I am saying, stri~tly routine. 

2 

3 that would happnn -cb,:::!n, I r;a tl1c_:r, :Lr; that if Mr. 

4 Sherwin came out and said, Let 'me huve tl10.t mc:no-

s randum on this day, October 
00 __ 
<-.-,L 

6 THE 'dIT:N"ESS: H!lL~h iw \DUlr~ n.:::•t do. 

7 MR. FR/1.I·rCIS: v:hicr1 Ch:) w:;uJ.d net do? 

8 THE HI'.:'~JE$: Iro W:.t,'/. 

9 THE CHAIRJU1.N: Jus~ one more; i tum t::i brin,; o·Jt, 

10 Mrs. Mnnn. 'l':!i:::; Commission opcrotc~~ u.:,.dcr vrhot v;c 

11 call the Godo of Fair Pr,)ced;.n•c l)TO!:ILtl;:;n tcd bj· the 

12 State Stu tutes ~)f 1Iev; Jorsc y·. Ancl 1.,:1 L..,r Section 5 

13 

14 hearing has tbc ricJ1t at the ,~,.,n~:l'.,:,io:1 of hi:; or 

15 her testimony t.;o '.'ilc a brief :::1·;0rn statement rcJ.cvak; 

16 to the testir:uny ::.'or in·.:.:~)rpora-1;:Lor: it! ti.Jr rec~::rd of 

17 this part:Lculnr inveGticator~r pr,J<.!'JOC,l!lf;. I ~j,.;.st 

18 

19 r:1entionc:} it :Ln 't:1c o:t iglnal introil u : tc;ry ·warr,ings. 

20 THE WI'l'NES,S: I re 8 all o 

21 THE C!-iAiilltA:r: If you feel j'OU i·.'OUld like t:) 

22 

23 I n"'·i",,r, i•-t- ~·•\'" 11 -1·cl"'Tant II 
"''-,J~ ~\.J V v'f....,JU . '-'\: ... 0 In 

24 

2S THE CHAI~M~N: ~hat's ~~rre~t. 
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THE WIT NESS : 

726 

I w::)Uld like t::, make a statemE?lt. 

MRo SAPIENZA: By all means. Regarding the 

testimony Y8U have given us today; is that right? 

THE WITNESS: That's the only th::.ng I can 

testify on, what I spoke ab:)ut today? 

MRo FRANCIS: Well, anything that is relevant 

to your testimony today in the sense that it will 

explain it, elaborate on it, so long as it is material 

to the inquiry that we are trying to make here. 

THE CHAIIU-Ih!l': Do you understand, Mrs. Mann, 

that this Com~ission is investigating how the Attorne~ 

General of New Jersey huncUod what is commo:ily 

referred to as the Sherwin matter based upon the 

papers that were referred to as the Biederman memos. 

And that is our f1Jr· .. :tion, to see i-rciat tile Attorney 

General did in that particular matter. 

Do you understand our function? 

THE WITNESS: Y,.1s, now that it's over, you have 

told me the purpose of this. 

THE CHAL-qMAN: Pardon me, ma' am? 

TH.E WITNESS: Now thnt I have civen my testimony, 

you have told me the purpose of my be~ng hereo 

THE CHAIRMAN: Off the record for a moment. 

(Off the record.) 

THE CHAIR.MA~;: \'Jhy don't y·:y.J. eoinpo.3c your 
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statement in y~ur own words as to wlwt you would 

like to give to the Commission? 

THE WIUTESS: It's difficulto 

I would lit, to :refer to rcf0r t:) the testimcn,'/ 

given by Commissioner Kohl, where ht3 sto.ted that in 

his one telcplwne c::mversation ·,iitr, U1e Secretary 

of State concerninc this file, his interpretation 

of tllat phone call was that Manzo Constructicn 

Company was a friend, supporter and c:.mtrib~ttor. 

Ne i th.~:r Mr. Sherwin nor I had ever hce:rd 

of Manzo. 

MR. SAPIENZA: Is thc:re an:/"'.;hJ .. ,tr; else, I",1rs. 

Mann? 

TEE WITNESS: 
. ' ·1 --
,,L ,.J • 

MR. FRAir,::;IS: Diu y .. n .. or Mr. Sllcnrit1, to 

your knowledc;c, at any t:_me uf:;cr t'.10 letter ~)f 

October 8 from Mr. Sherwi 1 t.::> Mr. Kc:Jrfl received 

that le"'.:;ter? 

THE HI'I'XESS: t~ot to ti1c datr; o~· :ny leuving. 

MR. FRA]CIS: Ard tbo.t was ~•1:10:'..? 

whL~h at tl::it tb1F.: I beliuvo Ha~, ::;till I;ovember 11, 

I am not certain. 
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with the Attorney General, as far as y::m lmow? 

You never took a call and put it through to Mr. 

Sherwin from tll.e Attorney General ab::)Ut this matter? 

THE WITNESS: No. Completely dead :file,. 

MR. FRANCIS: That I think belongs in the 

record, and thank yo~ very much. 

THE WITr;-ESS: Thank y2u .. 

{Witness excused.) 
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[Attorney General George F. Kugler, Jr., enters 

the room.] 

729 

THE CHAIRMAN: General Kugler, we have two 

members of the State Commission of Investigation 

sitting this morning. Mr. Bertini is on my right. 

My name is John McCarthy. 

As you know, you have been asked to come 

here to testify pertaning to our direction which 

we received from you dated August 1st, 1972, 

in which we were requested by your office to 

investigate your office's handling of what is 

commonly referred to as the Sherwin matter. 

ATTORNEY GENERAL KUGLER: That's right. 

THE CHAIRMAN : And we have Mr. Francis 

here this morning, as special counsel to the 

commission. Mr. Spienza is regular counsel to the 

commission. And Mr. Corrigan and Mr. Jordan, 

two of our investigators. And we have two 

court reporters, who will alternate taking down 

the testimony. Okay, sir? 

ATTORNEY GENERAL KUGLER: All right. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Would you stand up to be 

sworn by the reporter. 
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GEORGE F. K u G L E R, J R., sworn: 

MR. SAPIENZA: Mr. Attorney General, before 

we start, I am going to read to you certain 

warnings that we have read to all witnesses that 

appear before us. In part they are excerpts of 

our statute. 

As Chairman McCarthy noted, you are appearing 

before us voluntarily at our request. This is 

an executive or private session of the commission. 

Your testimony will be taken under oath and 

transcribed by the shorthand reporter. It may 

be used against you later on in a court of law. 

For that reason, if you fee 1 that your answer 

may tend to incriminate you, you may refuse to 

answer. You understand that? 

THE WITNESS: I understand what you I re 

saying. 

MR. SAPIENZA: You have the right to be 

accompanied by an attorney of your choice. Of 

course , you are an attorney. 

I note for the record that you are appearing 

tody without an attorney. Is that of your 

choosing? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. 

MR. SAPIENZA: If you desire to have an 
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attorney present today or want to consult with 

one at any time during the proceedings, just 

merely tell us to stop, that you would like 

to discuss this matter with an attorney, and 

we will stop. Or for any other reason, if you 

would like to discontinue the hearings you may. 

731 

Section 52:9M-15 of our statute forbids 

disclosure by you of questions asked, your 

responses, or any other information that you may 

gain as a result of this hearing today. The 

penalty for such is as if it vere a disorderly 

persons offense. 

Although your testimony is now being 

taken in private session, the commission may 

make it available to the public at a later 

time or call upon you to give the same testimony 

at a public hearing upon adoption of a resolution 

to that effect, if they should desire. 

A copy of the testimony of this private 

hearing may be made available to you at your 

expense, if it becomes relevant in a criminal 

proceeding in ,,,b:bh you are the defendant or if 

you are summoned to appear at a subsequent hearing 

before this commission, provided that the furnishing 

of such a copy will not prejudice the public safety 
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or security. 

That's simply an excerpt of our statute. 

As apractical matter, we will make your testimony 

available to you immediately afterward. 

You have the right at the conclusion of 

this hearing to file a brief sworn statement 

relative to your testimony for incorporation in 

the record, if you would like to. Okay? 

THE WITNESS: All right. 

MR. SAPIENZA: Very good, sir. 

EXAMINATION BY MR. FRANCIS: 

Q General, you are a member of the Bar of the 

State of New Jersey? 

A I am, since 1954. 

Q And you were appointed attorney general 

when? 

A January 1970. 

Q And you have been the attorney general 

ever since? 

A I have. 

Q By the way, before you were appointed 

were you at all active politically? 

A No, I was not. I never engaged in any politics 

of any kind, except perha?~ you might say that I made 

a speech for two minutes on television to answer an 
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editorial in Governor Cahill's campaign. I got a 

hurry-up call one day and went over to Philadelphia 

and answered an editorial of a television station. 

That's the only polticking I have ever done. 

Q Now, as attorney general, you are head of 

the Department of Law and Public Safety, are you not? 

A That's correct. 

Q Can you give us a general outline of the 

nature of your authority and your function as attorney 

general so far as it relates to all of the departments 

in the state? 

Is that too broad a question? 

A No, I don't think so, Justice--

733 
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Q, Before yous~ any further, let me give you 

a caution, or to do r.1.n 3 favor. No one is ullowed to 

address me as Justice in any public ricaring, under tr.c 

rules of the Supreme Court. Once a man leave:::; the 

bench or any pubJ.L: oi'fic2 he is r.1.istcr, ,j:1s 1: the same 

as everybody else. ILt thD.-c I don't enjoy bci:-1e.; called it, 

I think it's kind o: nice. But we are not allowed to do 

it, to have it huppc:1 at a ;-;ublic nearinc. 

A All right. 

My dutiE-~s as Attorney Gutcn~l, we ::.re tbe legal 

advisors to D.11 of th0. s-:nte govcrr::nr;r1t chroLlCll tbe Div:i.sion 

their '+ SUJ.vS. 'iHe m~:i:c lec;::.11 opinions. 

boards and ccrtc=tin of' th . 

Turnpike, the Garc.:cn St:-itc) ?a.r:~1::a:/ and :'\tl.:.E1'.~L: City 

Expressway. Moc t all other ace: iC ie::,, tW\·r,::vc:r, •,rn arc 

the counsel f::ir. TtLt ::; 's cl:::me: throurJ1 -:·.ho Di1ision of' Luw. 

And ol' c :)Urse, tl:z_,_ ~, '.; ir: ~1cra 1'tmur1t. The First A~~i • tnn' 

~ • L.. 'l •~ 
\~· .:.. '--', i· .... V 

- .. ~ . 
Ol\/l8:L:)tl. 

, sued. In ndditi0n .J 
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1 Criminal Justice, that act was passed in I t:1i:1.k May or 

2 April of 1970. That I s a ,, mc:rvisory :'ir:.,:tion over all of 

3 the prosecutors; supervise 1d handle the State Grn n.J 

4 Jury and their prosec,1tions Q e d::i supervision of approv . ..>l 

5 wiretappine;, witness irr,nuni cy, up throu.c;l1 that Division 

6 to me. And that's our ,::riminnl l,r,-., fu11.ctie;n, y:)u ,1icht r,a:,r. 

7 

8 all as a rc::mlt of the 1JrL 1.,i:1al ,Jt;sti,~c! Act oL' l'.J70. 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 
Tile State Police ,lY" i,1 the D, ·n rt/1r:nt of 

18 

19 

20 

21 
telec:immuni(~etL,ns, wt,i!:li t:,l:cs it': the ::.Jn111•Jnic:nt:Lons of 

22 
the State PolL:e and !,futor V hi :lcs and all ::i:;r ot:Y:1' 

23 

24 

25 
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in, but not cf, my de9artrrcnt; the Houcinc an.J Finan,::e 

Agency. I am a me:·:1bo!~ uf that board. The Publi(~ Brond:-:!as L 

Authority; Sports A•!t,10rit:;; and for the momcr1t that's all 

I can think of. 

They ha~e put the recistration of leGislative 

agents in our dcpurtr,ient, ,"nd +;Le Raein;; Com.mission came 

in in 1970. Now the r0.c;L; trc. '..:io:1 of cmplo;,rm,:rnt age~v.: :Les 

and regulation of them, ga~~s o~ chance, that was all 

put in our department. 

is about fift:r milli::.m d::iJ.1.-,r:-:, and there ore nlmost 

five thousand cnployees. 
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Q And I gather from that general description 

of the nature of your duties that you don't do all 

that by yourself? 

A Oh, absolutely not. 

Q Let me ask you again for a minute about the 

Division of Criminal Justice. That division was 

established by a separate statute, was it? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q In 1970. And I gather you have that 

before you. Your recollection is that became effective 

in May 1970, is it? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Now, that Di vision as created by the 

statute was to be, or was it not, under the immediate 

supervision of a director who would be appointed by 

you? 

A That's correct. 

Q And he, under the statute, was required to 

perform all of the functions and powers of the Attorney 

General pertaining to the criminal business of the state, 

under your supervis:'..,>n? 

A Yes, except for a couple. I don't think he 

has the power to sign wiretap authorizations; I don't 

think he has the po·,;sr to sign witness immunity 

petitions unless he's acting in my stead and I'm out 
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of the state and his name is registered in the Secretary 

of State's office. I think in those two exceptions, 

he has power to sign indictments and act in my place, 

but, of course, he reports to me. 

Q And is the attorney general required to 

submit to the Governor and the Legislature annually 

a report setting forth the activities of the Division 

of Criminal Justice? 

A He is. 

Q And also together with suggestions and 

recommendations for change of operation. The information, 

you send the report in under your name, but the informa

tion comes from where? 

A It comes from the Division director or through 

his staff work. We file a report of the whole 

department annually. In March, normally, we try to get 

it out. 

Q And so far as the day-to-day operation 

of the Di vision of Cr.:ini.nal Justice is concerned, 

you leave that to whom? 

A To the director of the Division of Criminal 

Justice. 

Q Do you recall when you made the first 

appointment after May of 1970 to the office of 

director of that division? 
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A I believe that I brought Bvan Jahos on as director 

in June, I think, of 1970, but I don't know. That may 

not be accurate, but it's pretty close. I can get that. 

Q In any event, it's around that time? 

A I believe so, yes, sir. 

Q ANd did you hunt around for a man before 

you appointed Mr. Jahos? 

A Oh, I certainly did, yes. 

Q Did you know when you appointed Mr. Jahos 

what, if any, experience he had in the area of criminal 

investigation and enforcement? 

A Yes. I had, before I was sworn in as attorney 

general, I had discussed generally with Evan J ahos 

the problems. After my name was announced and it was 

all right to talk about it, I talked to him about the 

problems of the attorney general's office with 

particular reference to criminal enforcement problems. 

He had had considerable experience, having been head 

of the CIS, which was then a part of the Attorney 

General's Office. Criminal Investigation Section, I 

think, is what they called it. He had been head of 

that under Arthur Sills. He had served in the 

Attorney Gere:al's Office for some time. He had also 

been head of, or had run, at least two pros,ecutor 's 

offices on a supercession basis either because--
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appointed by the Attomey General either because the 

prosecutor's term came up or--I don't know just what 

the circumstances are, but I recall him having run 

740 

the Atlantic County Prosecutor's office. Ithink that's 

where I first met him when I was a practicing lawyer. 

And I knew he had considerable law enforcement experience, 

and I disctmed with him coming with the department. 

Arid at that time he said that he didn't think he would 

because he was concemed with the terrible hodge-podge 

of criminal law enforcemen that the Attorney General's 

office had, and I toldhim that I was going to attempt 

to get a Criminal Justice Act passed and I outlined 

it to him and he said, "If you ever get that passed, 

I'll come with you. But you don't have a chance of 

getting that through the Legislature. 11 

And after we did get it through unanimously I 

called him up on the phone and said I'm calling the 

bet and he said, I guess there's not much I can do 

about it. I'll come with you. So, that's how he got 

it. 

Q I gather fromwhat you said that you were 

fairly satisfied before you appointed him that he 

had adequate experience in the criminal law enforcement 

field to justify his being named head of this division? 

A Absolutely. 
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Q And I suppose you felt that from that time 

on, so far as the day-to-day operation of that 

division was concerned, you could rely on his judgment 

and his ability in that area? 

A Oh, I had complete confidence in Mr. J ahos. 

Q Now, with respect to your general operation, 

did ~u say a moment ago that you had 5100 employees? 
,,, 

A Somewhere around there, yes. 

Q And how many deputy and assistant attorneys 

general did you have in 1970? 

A Well, in that period, let's see, early 1970 -

middle 1970, we were recruiting, and of course I 

could get probably a more accurate estimate foryou, 

but I would--

Q We don't need it to the man. You know, 

generally. 

A I would judge that at the time we had maybe 

fifty or sixty deputies in the civil area, and we had 

one or two in the criminal area in the old CIS. 

Clint Cronin was t_here, and I think oneother one. 

And then there were two assigned out to state police, 

Ed Stier and Peter Richards. And that was about it. 

And we probably had authorization for s3venty-five 

or eighty deputies. 

We rapidly increased that staff in the civil 
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area starting at that time to 120 at the present time. 

And in the criminal area I think- the statute gave 

us authority to hire probably up to thirty-five, 

I believe, in this Criminal Justice Division. So, 

we immediately started a recruiting campaign and Mr. 

Jahos had charge of that in the criminal area and 

proceeded to build a department, a division. 

742 
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Q I 1m not sure I 1m entirely clear. Overall, 

how many deputies and assistants did you have in, let's 

say, July through December 1970? 

A Well, I would say overall, deputy attorneys general 

and assistant attorneys general from July to December went 

from about a low of fifty-five to a high of maybe ninetyo 

Q I see. Nm·r, when yDu appointed assistants 

and deputies, did you assign them to particular branches 

and departments in government? 

A Yes, I certainly did. 

Q And how did you do that generally? 

A Well, in tt1e civil uivision, Mrs. Schauer, who is 

the First Assistant, and I would discuss the people that 

were recruited and dee ido v1here they best fit, v.rha t our 

needs v1erc. 

In thC: b:;Jinnins~, of Gourse, there was n. 

carryover staff that I intervicwad everyone personally, 

looked at hi:; bac~:gro0.nd, made sure tc1cy set aside my 

requirements of no rrivate practL:e and acrced to certain 

terms, and the~/ at th'.~t time had certain cx~)eriencen in 

the govcr:1mer.t. For the r:1.ont part, tbose pe8ple that 

·were carrJovcrr; G~~c'Y'-'J. :Ln the same area;; where they had 

and age~cies and depnrt~c~ts wh8 had heads who were 

inexperienc~.ed. A.:id t:u:;c 1·1ho had some cxp:-:rience, '.heads.' of 
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· departments who had G:->me experience, we didn' [:. have as 

much hesitancy of putting new attorne:'s t[1ere. 

So, we tr~od to fit them in to this jigsaw 

puzzle where they were best suited by training and experi-

ence. 

And in the civil division was Mnril~rn Schauer 

and I who made those decisions,along with other people 

in the division. And in the criminal division was Evan 

Jahos and I, and Dave Lucas and a few others who made 

those decisions. 

Q So that you would take a deputy or an assistant, 

when you appointed ~in:, decide where y~u thought he could 

best exercise his ta2.ents nnd assiu: him to a department 

or a di vis ion? A That's ri.cht o 

Q And tl1cn that was the way you handled all 

of the deputies and a3sistants,gencrally speaking, by 

specific asaiG~mc~t3 tJ specific areas over which you 

had supervision ~G AttorncJ General? 

Q And then d::.d :/ou com.vnit to them trw day-to-

day supervision of t:1c i::)r}-:: that would be in~idental to 

the departments i·:here ::hey were assig:·10d? 

A Oh, yes. Thor~¾~~ a system set up and gradually 

evolved throu[/1 a staff of s~pervisors ri,)1t on up through 

Mrso Schauer in "'.:he criminal sectLm, or in the civil 
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1 section, and Mr. Jahos i.n. the ~riminal section, p;j_vinc; 

2 them c:::>mplete rc;:.;ponsibility for tbei:.' :function::::;? 

3 
Q I see. Anrl they would tianc.llc wriatever the 

4 
legal matters wore in this particu:ar area by thc~selvcs 

s without consultation with you or anybody else in r~utine 

6 matters? A Ttwt's eorrcct. 

7 
Q W2rc they requir8d to renort to you at 

8 intervals? A No, ~o one w~s required to 

9 
report to me. The:/ o:1ly reported--I onlJ-' g:)t roports 

10 
from the deputies supposecily tnrough Mrs. s~haucr and 

11 
through the ether supcrvis:)ry staff. 

12 
We hnd four as3istants attorneys ccneral, n~d 

13 
they irnuld fir:3t ref)ort tJ them in thc)ir respective areas. 

14 
One was assi~:necl t~ Appellate; one ti . ) ' 

15 
one to tck trial scctLx1, anri tt"lcn we r1G 1l ;,_n:..,,t:1er cine that 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 
Q I acoo /\nd 1.•;e:rc t:wrt) :-:wn.:r O"cacion.::;, let';; 

say, in the year JC/TO, 1 (/J, ':.·hen 1:'.1f::0c depu-'cic:-; w:-:iulc':. 
22 

23 
come to yo~.i, w:iulc1 rec:. that they 11:erc :rc,'.:.dred to 

24 

25 
decision ns t· what 
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opinion should be given? 

A Well, there were a number of occasions. But in 

relation to the number of problems that each handled 

and the number of other problems I had, it was relatively 

small percentagewise. 

Q Now, with respect to the departments themselves 

to which under your Statute you were the legal, principal 

legal advisor, did you in a~y way interfere with the day-

to-day administrative operation of these departments? 

A No. Not u~lcss something was brought to my attention 

by the Governor's Office, or by some outside person, that 

through my mail or phone call, that indicated to me that 

I should ch.eek oc. :..~omethin ;, I cidn' t interfere Hi th the 

day-to-clay opcrn :~ :Lon. I ''. .. uldn I t. I didn. 1 t bave ti!Tie. 
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Q 

747 

Well, take the Department of Transportation, 

for example. That's a big department from what we have 

Yes. heard. A 

Q And headed by Commissioner Kohl as the 

Commissioner of the department. Commissioner Kohl is 

a Cabinet member, is he? 

A Yes,he is. 

Q And you are a Cabinet member? 

A Right. 

Q Now, so far as the normal day-to-day 

operation of that department is concerned, who handled 

it? 

A You mean the administration of the department 

itself? 

Q Yes. 

A Oh, the commissioner through his staff. He had 

a deputy commissioner and he had division directors, 

just like I do. 

Q I notice that in one section of your 

statute, 52:17A-4, subsection b, subsection e, that you 

are to act as sole legal advisor, attorney and counsel 

for all officers, departmetns and so on, and commissioner 

instrumentalities of state government in all matters 

other than those requiring performance of administrative 

functions entailing the enforcement, prosecution 
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and hearing of issues imposed by law upon the d@partment. 

That, I suppose, was the notice to you that you are 

to leave the departments alone in their routine 

operation and let them handle all of the administrative 

affairs? 

A That 's exactly right, yes • 

Q Now, with respect to the Department of 

Transportation, in 1970, who was the principal assistant 

or deputy attomey general assigned there? 

A David Biederman. 

Q And had you appointed him or, if this is 

the proper word, had you inherited him? 

A Well, we inherited him as a deputy. But, of 

course, then he was appointed~ I think, technically, 

all of the staff were appointed. I named as the 

man in charge of the--I believe there were at that 

time maybe ten or twelve deputies out there, and 

I put li.m in charge because of his experience. 

He was working then on some railroad cases; 

he'd done quite a bit of condemnation work. He'd 

had experience, and I felt John Kohl was inexperienced, 

which he was. He had no prior expemnce in state 

govemment or any govemment, to my knowledge, in 

running a department and !--Biederman was the most 

experienced, probably, lawyer in all the fields. 
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They had more other long-time deputies that had 

been there, older men who had simply done condemnation 

work. That the Department of Transportation, which 

evolved from the Division of Highways, or whatever it 

was called, started getting into the railroad and 

other transportation problems just about three--two 

or three years, I think before we took over the reins 

of government, and there were a few people that had 

experience, and Dave Biederman was one of them. And 

he was working in railroad bankruptcy matters and that 

type of thinq, so that's why I put him in there. 

Q I see. He had been a deputy attorney general 

under Governor Hughes 1 administration, also Governor 

Meyner, had he not? 

A Yes. 

Q And--

A I'm not sure about Governor Meyner. He had been 

there under Governor Hughes. 

Q He has testified that he first came under 

Gr)vernor Meyner. 

But you knew when you came that he was 

a Democrat? 

A I don•t· know whether I did or not. I may have 

assumed it becaum he was appointed hy those administrations. 

But I didn't ask any of the deputies what their 
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politics were. 

Q That's what I was corning to. 

make any difference to you what he was? 

A Oh, absolutely not. 

It didn't 

Q A.~d did you ever ask him whether he was 

a Democrat or a Republican? 

A No. No, sir, I didn't. 

Q You were satisfied with the man you saw 

and theexperience, and regardless of whether he was 

a Republican or a Democrat, to continue him in the 

750 

office and assign him to the Department of Transportation? 

A Yes. 

Q You mentioned earlier that in your 

conversation with prospective· deputies and assistants 

before you appointed them you discussed with them 

the matter of private practice? 

A Yes. 

Q Did youdiscuss that subject with Mr. 

Biederman? 

A I did. 

Q Was that before you appointed him, or 

rather decided to continue him in office as your 

deputy, or about that tiMe? 

A Wel:l, to be perfectly honest with you, Mr. Francis, 

I interviewed all the deputies before I was sworn in 
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as Attorney General. It was probably very foolish, 

but I did it because I figured I had to have a staff. 

Q Yes. 

A And I sat down with them and had a resume, 

which I reviewed, and I had a recommendation on-

from the then supervisory staff on each one. 

I questioned each of them about their pri'\Ete 

----~ 

practice. Attorney General Sills was kind enough to 

loan me his office for that purpose, and he also gave 

me some evaluation of certain ones. I put all that 

together. I asked them about their private practice. 

I broached the subject, do you think I should permit 

private practice? 

will you stay? 11 

I also said, "If I do forbid it, 

I got answers to all those questions from each 

one. And as fara:; Biederman goes, it's my recollection 

that he indicated that he would give up his private 

practice, such as it was. He had very little, if any. 

And so, then, I promulgated a rule, and some 

left and the remainder stayed, and the rule was that 

by June: 1st of 1970 they were to have wound up 

any practice except for a continuing problem that they 

specifically brought to our attention and we gave them, 

tlat is, Mrs. Schauer or I, gave them permission to 

continue. And Biederman, in the case of him, he did not 
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indicate that he had any clients hanging over as of the 

deadline. As far as I knew, he was devoting his full 

time to the Attorney General's Office. 

COMMISSIONER BERTINI: Was that indication 

in writing or aal? 

THE WITNESS: There was a written memorandum 

and they were all told orally, also. 

Q And the memorandum indicates that the 

regulation would be effective as of the 1st of June 

of 1970. Everybody got a copy of that, I suppose. 

A Yes. 
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7r:::,~ 

..,,.) 

n •., Did. you over after that havn .1ny c;onversatio.:1 

·with Mr. Biederman about nrivate f)r:,c~tic:c prior to the 

A No. 

Q Do you recall the date that he left the 

Some tir,,.e :!.a the late 

fall • f 1971, prior to the effective dato--supposedly 

the effective date Jf the ::::onfliet of j_nte1•c;:;t Statute. 

I believe we not the d::itc. I thint he fi::ct tn:-'..;:ed t'.) 

me about it or wr~~c i J_ _.., i':1. Cet:.>bcr, ma./be 

I recall. 

Q, 

of Hovembcr 1 1~. 

coming. Tho.t's pr~1J:-1ril,'/ r;.:r: 1 .•• r3.~/i. 

legal adv:~::c tc, the C:::ir:-i~ir,~:ion? 

A 

duties over t~e tic~uty assi:netl to that deportment. We 

were then, at my dire 1~tior:, •,:ind:Ln:£ doHn. '.:;l:c o·.1tsid0 
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In o.dc~i tio.r-1, :--:c supervised the ou.ts:Lde counsel 

who were continuing witii ~nses and his own in-house dep11tie· 

who were full time. He [·1?.d no --he sh0uldn' t have had, 

he was not s upposecl t :.i ho. ve, and I drunrr:1cd :Lnt ::i all the 

deputies, trl8y i•:0rc r..ot ~;i_;::,posed to get involved in 

policy matters :Ln t:1'.: dl;J:,artmcnt, unles::..; tl1cJ o.re asked 

by the depart:ncnt fir:,'.J.c1 >o express an c)ni~tion. They're 

to act like a professior3l ~awyer and cive legal advice 

and perform legal i::\;.n,~tiom; only. And tl1nt's vri1at he was 

supposed to do, oti10r '_;i1m1 :!i~, adr:1inistrativo duties, 

Q Do yx1 rct:.Jll o:~ er nbout fiu;;1.;st '(, 1970 

receivin[s a mcr:nr:nd'Jm fro:-:-; l'-Cr. Biude;ruo.n, attaclrnd to 

which 1 . .;as an intr~r ;_,ff L:e c '..1:.Hnunic at ion 1)ct::ecn Mr. Shcrw i:1 

and Mr e McCra•1.c? 

and havine; refreshed :-:1;;- memory by l:io1anc; at ~;o:.1c of 

these, I .think the other t~o were in Oc~o~cr. 

Q 

mind. 

Biederman' s mcuor.:1nclu.:-: o ~, f;. 1Jr_us t 7, i·:-rtL:r1 w2 he ve marked 

earlier &.s C-h. f'.:1cJ I r.1entio:1,.:d a110t:1cr ncrnor:.E1dum on 

the letterhr"u-'1 of' ';'••·'l'"-r·'-Y''' .•,1"' ~+-,,•·c 0 ~•,r,r1--..;' -'-o i1r ~.~-,('rann --•U .L. '- -·-· ,._;.,..J, . .... v v '~.JV.:...Au.,, ~_;l1t....: ~,~L-i-1 9 u l' •l"lt...:v ·i ~_.;, 
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1 which is referr,Jd to in Mr. BiedL,rrr.n:-1 1 s mc:.10randurn 

2 but is not attached :1t th:Ln moment, l,ut v;c rwv•: 

3 mar:rnd th:Ls. 

4 (Off th• rcc~rd.) 

s Q In tlle nF)morandum to y;:iu, Genera:.., he in 

6 referring to thu ~Tuly 20th r:h;morand;1n, '..)S tensibly :rom 

7 Mr. Sherwin tc) I-1:r. Me8:ra:1c, he sny::: tcm t, 11rnwt conc:crns 

8 me is the u.nclerlined portion of M:1~. Shcn:ln' 3 r:11,morar.,L1m. 11 

9 The one that we have bcfc:irc us is not 1.mdcr=.incd, -P.Jt the otl c'r 

10 is, We ha·,c one that is urn1crli:ied. The la~;t three linen 

11 are the underlined portio:1. referred to. AnJ thosn thr2e 

12 lines, you v:ill recall fr )m :li;:; .rncmD1•3-:1,du.r.1 tc) you, rcif'crrcd 

13 to what he ~alls a~ allegation or cullusic~ amon~ bidders 

14 

15 ga.tion of that aJ_l(1c;ation. 

16 Q And you rcme:;foe!' 

17 about his su.cfJ:sti:Jn o: invd::;tiga~~ion? /\ I c.b. 

18 Q Do you havu any rcc~llcction ur whothcr ther8 

19 

20 

21 

22 any buck slip at t;wt tlr1u. I nmr l:nu,·r tl1~:~ I c;avc th& t 

23 oric;inal t:-J Van Jallos, lleG:11.:~H-' hu ~1,d it .i.•1 l1is file. ALd 

24 I must hnve r:iven it t:) hi1:1 L., c1(1,1c: 1.J2eau'..:c h~ haG n,) 

25 'stamp sr1owi:1r.; it rec~clv(:;d. 1\L:i I was loo>.:i:1g o.·;.-; it tht: 
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other day. So that's what I did with it. I bucked it 

to Van immediately. 

Q I show you another mc:-:1orandum, whi'2h we have 

marked C-32 here, again from Biederman to you, with a 

copy to Jahos. Do you remember rcceivinc; thnt? 

A Yes. 

Q And that, I suppose, confirms yo0r memory 

that you had given the enrlicr one to Mr. Jahos? 

A Yes. Biederman know thot, havlng discussed it 

with Van, that I had dj_sc~ussed it with Van. 

Q And in +-. • ,.,nis ;.1cmorandum be aivised you and 

Mro Jahos that a mcctin0 ho.s been set up with Manzo 

concerning matter rcf~rred ~o ir1 the July 20 memorandum 

and the other mo.ttero :or October 14 and that it might 

be propitious to invite ~lnz~ to discuss ~ith the reprcs-

entative of Mr. Jahos I c,[':. .... ice the mutt,)r of collusive 

biddinr;o 

Do you ha,,, e a rec ollce tion oi.' :~ pea::::i11c; to 

Mro Jahos about t:-1, f~? 

A Yes .. 

Q Did you and ho ~oach any decision as to what 

to do about that? Yes. Van didn't have too 

many people availab :' e, vcirv i'ew, and none of them ?..new 

anything abo'J.t trn:1.spor:i.'.~" '.;icm or c mdemcctiv1, bidding 

2S 'procedures. And ~1c c:'iid, Do you thi:ii-c it':.::; all right? 
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1 As I reco.11, VJe beth ogreed, at leant, (~hat Bic~ierman 

2 would be a cnod person to interview the cc pe8plc. Anc1 

3 so Van asked Biederman to tnlk t8 them when they came 

4 in, and he did, I cathcr. 
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Q When you say talk to them, do you intend 

to indicate any limitation on the extent of Biederman's 

activity? What I mean, are you intending to distinguish 

between talk to them and investigate the matter? 

A No. They had an investigation section out there 

at that time. As a matter of fact, they did quite an 

extensive job for me, under the supervision of Biederman. 

I can't remember the man's name. He is dead now:; 

Q They did have a number of investigators 

in the Department of Transportation? 

A Yes. 

Q There is some testimony here that around 

this time there were at least four, and their head--

or their supervisor was a man,named Picarelli. 

A Yes, that's the man's name. I had forgotten. 

Q Do you recall that Picarelli died, and 

a man was named to succeed him? You do recall that there 

were a number of investigators attached to that 

department. 

Was there any limitation an the nature 

of the investigation that they were authorized to do 

or would do at the r~quest of Mr. B:ieierman? 

A I didn't put any limitation on it. Whether Van 

Jahos did, I have no way of knowing. He didn't tell me 

he did. 
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We thought they were close to it and they could 

do whatever had to be done. Picarelli and Biederman 

did very extensive investigation in a riparian grant 

problem which had criminal implications • I know that 

they did do some other work, as I understand it, at 

least, in alleged bid rigging problems. They did 

investigations in that area and had done so for a 

number of years, was my understanding. 

Q Then it's your understanding that at least 

part of the function of these investigators were that 

they were authorized to and would and did engage in 

matters involving contractors and the aiving of bid~~, 

any suggestion of collusion with respect to bids, 

and matters of that sort? 

A Yes. 

You have to understand that at this stage of 

development in state governm<.:nt many of the dcpartmc::nts 

had their own investigative staffs because of the 

weakness of the attorney general's office in the 

criminal investigation area. The state police was not 

geared to much investigation at that time. Their 

role changed starting about 1969, and they had ve'JY few 

nen. There has been a dramatic change since then. 

P~ a matter of fact, the departments through their 

investi~rative staffs would do a lot of criminal 

759 
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investigation, and they didn't refer it to the CIS. 

They referred to the respective county prosecutors. 

As a matter of fact, they are still doing it to this 

day. That's one of our big problems. We are trying 

to break the state agencies of doing it. Even the 

state police do it, believe it or not. 

And we are t~ng ·to break them of an age-old problem. 

We do have the staff today. We have 300-and•::come 

state policemen investigating. They're supposed to 

filter up through the criminal justice division and 

then down to the prosecutor. That was not the case 

during this former period when we were making these 

radical changes, and that's all part of this. 

Q Well, I gather then that there was a 

greater activity with respect to investigation of 

both civil and criminal matters by investigators 

assigned to the particular department involved itself? 

A That's right. 

Q Are you aware of any limitation on these 

investigators to looking into the matter of when an 

employee reported in sick that they would go out 

and investigate and see if the employee was sick 

and that their activity was limited to routine matters 

of that sort, as distinguished from a broader investigate 

authority of having to do with contractors and bids and 
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everything else? 

A They did all types of investigations. 

Q Well, after Mr. Biederman was instructed 

761 

to investigate the matters referred to in the July 20th 

memorandum, did you receive another memorandum from 

him on October 21st? 

A Yes, I did. 

Q And there he told you that he had atte;nded 

the meeting with Manzo and Manzo's representatives 

to discuss the matters that were referred to in the 

earlier memorandum? 

A That's correct. 

Q And he told you also at that time that he 

had talked to Manzo about the, collusive bidding 

allegations and he had not been able to get any 

informat:bn from him? 

A That's correct. He said that Manzo denied 

that he ever told anybody--that there were any other 

people engaged in collusive bidding. 

Q What did he tell you at the end of the 

memorandum with respect to any further activity in the 

matter? 

A He asked me if there was anything further 

that he felt should be done--that I felt should be done. 

Q That you felt should be done? 
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A Yes. 

Q Did you ever talk to him specifically about 

this within a short time after that memorandum? 

A I am sure I talked to him sometime between August 

7 and, we will say, late October at least once about 

this problem. I don't recall the specifics of it, 

except I know that there were several conversations 

between Jahos and me and Jahos and Biederman and 

Biederman and me, sort of a round-robin thing. 

Q About thismatter? 

A Yes. 

Q By the way, the department over there, 

with Commissioner Kohl sitting, is empowered to and 

does conduct hearings in matters of public contracts 

and with respect to bidding on contracts and 

qualification of bidders and disqualification of 

bidders, does it? 

A They sure do. 

Q Do you know of any reason why in this 

kind of matter that we are discussing now that Mr. 

Biederman could not have asked Commissioner Kohl to 

call a hearing and call Manzo in at that hearing 

and have him testify about these allegations respecting 

collusive bidding? 

A He could have done that, yes. 
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Q But he never suggested that to you? 

And if he did, you never refused to give him permission 

to do that? 

A No, he never suggested that to me at all. 
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MR. FRANCIS: The memorandum I just handed 

to the attorney general, the one that we have 

been talking about, was marked C-35. 

THE CHAIRMAN: C-35 or C-33? 

MR. FRANCIS: It's 33. 

BY MR. FRANCIS: 

Q After the October 21st memorandum from 
~ 

Biederman ending, "Please advise me if there is anything 

further you wish me to do on this matter," did you at 

a later date give an answer to that memorandum? 

A Yes. I told him, as I recall, in a memo that 

Director Jahos and I didn't feel there was anything 

further to be done. 

Q I show you a memorandum from you to Mr. 

Biederman, dated November 4th, and ask you if that is 

the memorandum you sent to him? 

A That's a copy of it, yes. 

Q Is the appearance of the memorandum that you 

have in your hand now exactly the way it went out 

from your office? 

A Yes. 

Q And then there was no handwriting of any 

kind on the side or on the top of it? 

A No, there was not. 

Q In any event, you did not put any handwriting 



I-2 1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

ll 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Kugler 

anywhere on that memorandum? 

A No. 

MR. FRANCIS: I think we had better mark 

that for the record now. 

[Memorandum from Kuqler to Biederman, dated 

November 4, 1970, received and marked as 

Exhibit C-30A in evidence.] 
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Q I show you another copy of that memorandum, 

marked C-30. On the top of that there are notations, 

"Route 46, Route 35, 11 and on the right-hand side in 

handwriting, "Centrum Construction Company award of 

contract." 

Did pu ever see that--

Well, first of all, let's deal with that 

expressly. 

Did you put that there? 

A Absolutely not. 

Q Did you ever tell anybody to put that there? 

A No. 

Q Have you ever seen it before? 

A It seems to me I have seen this copy with some 

of these notes on it of recent vintage since this 

investigation started. Somebody showed it to me. 

I don't know whether it was you, at our interview, 

or Stier and Richards, or Van Jahos, or Herb Stern. 
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Q But in any event, from the time you issued 

the November 4th memorandum mtil you saw it in the 

course of the present investigation, you wem never 

aware of any handwriting on your memorandum? 

A No. I think my secretary used the same caption, 

Manzo Contracting, as Biederman did in his original 

memorandum to me, Manzo Construction Company. 

Q In other words, all of these memorandums 

we have been speaking about from July 20 down through 

your memorandum of November 4th are entitled Manzo 

Construction Company? 

A Yes. 

Q Is there any doubt in your mind that all 

of those relate to the single subject of Manzo 

Construction Company and the subject matter of the 

July 20th memorandum, written memorandum, which was 

sent to you by Mr. Biederman? 

A No questim whatsoever. 

I should point out that one of them--I don't 

know what your marking is--October 21st one says, 

Route 35, Section 9B. But I have no question in my 

766 

mind that they are all relating to whatever Route number 

it was, which I wasn't familiar with, known as I call 

it the bid-rigging problem, alleged. 

MR. FRANCIS: The general was referring to 



I-4 1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Kugler 767 

the memorandum of October 21, marked C-33. 

Q After that memorandum of November 4th, 

did you ever have any memorandum fror.i Biederman or 

discussion about the subject. covered in those memorandums 

we have been talking about? 

A No. 

Q Now, somewhere along the way did you 

become familiar with the Route 46 project which called 

for the resurfacing, reconstruction of Route 46 in 

Warren County for a distance of about eight miles? 

A Yes. 

Q Now, do you have a recollection as to 

when you first heard about that? 

A Well, the first that I ever heard of any problem 

in that area was when Herb Stern walked in my office 

in 1972. I didn't then identify it as Route 46, but 

I have since learned that was what the route was. 

Q It has been testified here that at some 

time between October 21st and prior to October 26th, 

1970 that Mr. Bielerman called you on the telephone 

and, in substance, he told you this: 

"On Tuesday, October 20, 1970, I received 

Mr. Richard Hale, President of Ccntrum Construction 

Company. Mr. Hale, who represented that he has been 

th,::_; movinc:r spirit in the Citizens IIiqhway Conmittee 
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recently established as a citizens aid to this department 

wished to know why the contract upon which he was 

the low bidder for Route U. s. 46 in Knowlton and 

White Townships, Warren County, had not been awarded. 

I investigated the matter. 

"Our chief engineer, Mr. Schuyler, advised me 

that the contract would not be awarded until the 

contractor had assured the Oepartment that he had 

a sufficient supply of asphaltic material with which to do 

the job. Mr. Hale replied that he already supplied 

to the Department a letter from the supplier guaranteeing 

same. I advised him to contact Mr. Schuyler to meet 

whatever requirements this Department had and he 

later represented to me that he did so. 

"I later discussed this matter with you and 

you advised me--" and the "You" in this context 

refers to Commissioner Kohl "--that you had been 

requested by the Secretary of State, Mr. Sherwin, not 

to award the contract and to reject all bids so that 

the second bidder, Mr. Manzo represented by John E. 

Dimon, State Republican Chairman, would have another 

shot at this contract. While the low bidder was above 

this Department's estimatEShe was within the narrow 

percentage above said estimates usually used by 

Department as its criteria--" 
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Let me stop for a minute there and take 

another one of these for you to follow along with me, 

if you will. 

11 --he was within the narrow percentage 

above said estimates usually used by Department as 

its criteria in awarding bids and would, therefore, 

if this were a nonnal matter, receive the contract. 

769 

In addition, the Department both publicly and privately 

(see newspaper articles attached) represented that the 

project would be built and construction to start over 

a month ago. After discussion with you--" meaning 

Commissioner Kohl "--you advised that the award would--" 

underlined, statement being made for emphasis purposes 

by Mr. Biederman "--that the ·award would be made to 

the low bidder--Centrum Construction Company and that 

Mr. Sherwin's request would be rejected." 

Do you recall having that conversation 

over the telephone with Mr. Biederman? 

A No, I do not. 
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Q Le-:. me f:Ln.ir'.il that paragraph. 11 L1.tcr that day 

I discussed this matter with the Attorney General and 

advised him that in my view Mr. Sherwin's action was 

in derrogation in policy of the bidding statutes. I 

further advised the Attorn,_::y Q.~neral to take the matter 

up with Mr. She:c·wino · Hie reply was that he w::iuld not do 

so., but that my Commis:.:;i::;r;_cr eould do sc,. 11 

Do Y'J'J have a recollection of tilot? 

A No., I do not. 

Q Well, the last purt of it in which Mro 

Biederman says i~ this ucmorand~m, statins generally 

the substance of tlH:-)se m::i.ttcrs to you, ~rem ooid in 

response to his rcquc:: t th:1 ,: you r;hould tal:o the mn ttcr 

up with Sherwin that you ¼ould not do so, 1ut you thou~ht 

that Commissioner K:..1hl ',;:::iuld do so. 

kind of language :::~11' ;:ij_c;~it ,)SC in the fo.(~8 of ,_,_ c::mvcrc-'"'t-

tion li1::e this? 

A There were occ~lSlCJ ... 3 1·:h8n pe:Jplc w::mld bi•ing thinc;s 

to my attention th:: t I did~ 1 t feel tr1a. t I shuuld interfere 

in, nnd I would tell ot:.1cr people t:) let some::me else do it. 

It would be characteri~tic of ne. 

• not talk to Sherwin. A3 n matter o: fa~t, I have no 
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I I --

rec:)llection of his taJ.l.-:in.c to me and te1lin1_; 1:1c what 

he wanted met~ tell Sherwin. So it's very un~ikely at 

all that he talked to 1:.n. 
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Q It's very unlik0~ly, you say, that he did? 

A Yes. I just don't have any recollection of it. 

Q Now, the reason I read that to you was because 

of the nature of the message set out in there, and partic

ularly the latter part of that paragraph that I read to 

you in which he said that after discussion of this matter 

with the Commissioner, the Commissioner had told them that 

he would disregard Secretary of State Sherwin's request 

to hive the bids rejected and would, c:.1phasized, "award 

the contract to the low bidder Ccntrum. If you did 

receive a message such as that in this situotion, v-JOuld 

you have considered that there was anythinc; further for 

you to do in the m2tter? A No, not as I read 

that memorandum, no. It indicates that everything was 

all right; that a request had been rnade :'or some consider-

a tion, and for reasons f~>r Com.'TiisGion8r Kohl'::,, !1e naid 

he was going to deny the request. I had no reuson--I 

would have no reason tJ d:-) an~rthing about it :nyself or 

to take the matter up ·,ri th J.1r. Sherwin, ns I read it now, 

if it had been referred tD me. 1\nd I would have probably 

have said, well, let tlie Commissioner t;n};:c it up with him 

if--but I just don't rrnve any rcc.:illection of doing that. 

Q In y:)ur jadsm~rnt and on the co.sis oi.' the practice 

that you followed gen.orally, would yot: co:i::ndcr that part 

25 ' of the memorandum that I reed to you n n:ntt;_)r i..·iithin the 
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1 normal administration of th0 Department of Trn~• partation? 

2 A Oh, absolutely, yes. 

3 Q l\nd ac you would sea no basiG or 

4 no reason why you should intervene or i~tar:ere in the 

s face of that message? A there is nottiing 

6 thot memorarv1um that indicotN, to me, oi· 1:;:JuL1 lla 11e i~1di-

7 ca ted to me as I read it now, that I [;lwul.:i take a:1y 

8 action on it. 

9 Q T:1is may t-ound o. little rc:petitL>Us, but 

10 let me put it in h:,-pothetic :ll f:::;rr::. 

11 

12 message that I read to y:JJ in that uc:nor~:- J1ur:1 of Oct::,:Jer ~;C,ti1, 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 Sherwin asl:ud .K:.Jifl. t , -~~ __ :.· lcl, 

20 Ko 'r·,1 h!•(~. d0.c1· ,'_,_nc_l +v:,.,,,,. 't'(' ,'r')'"-, :l,. I+ ,.,,.,'. "·'1nr0 ··"'',.,,,, i •. ·,:r,,, 7 cl 
... I.A .J. -·· - ... • - - ....... , ,.A ....... .\.,l V '--l.,l\.·. ,Ji.. •--1 ',,, ........ ...; ... t_., ..... \..• \,,:Vl-.,l_:_ 

21 

22 s i:nple a;3 tl, -1 t, cl!l:.i 

23 
() ,,, -, 

) '·, ,, ~ .. 
24 The drawer of t! :o. ~ !:i...:n~o:i. · :dur:i, 
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paragraph of it, you hill notice, refers to a date of 

October 26th and some matter that happened lator, after 

the conversation that t:1e portion :if the memorandum 

that you and I have been di3cussing up t::i nowo Would 

you read, beginning--I don't mean out loud, but to 

yourself--thc last part or that memorandum saying 

"You reversed yourself on October 2i~th" :J.nd fr0m that 

point on. A Y2s0 

Q Have you ever seen--did he ever give you any 

such memorandum as that? A Absolutely not. 

Q Ever by telephone or conversation or unywherc 

tell you that message, 

that message? 

anyone elseo 

A 

you that message, give you 

Absolute:ly not, nor did 

Q I thin~ t'."x! Gen,;;r!ll anticipated thr1t. J\nd 

no one else gave y,:u tlw: 1::cssa3e? 

A Absolutely not. 

Q You have become aware of the ~ontent of 

the full memorandum? P. I sure have. 

Q And who~ did you fir3t become aKc~c of it? 

in--when Herb Stern ca:'.E, t·)--culled :-:1c u.9 0.:1.J a[.fr:.ed me 

for an appointment a~d cunc d.Ji·rn. My diary--i.·:cll, it 

was late Apri::.. My disry SllCY,.;s that I met h:Lm on April 

• 26th at 10:30 a.mo, made 
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in advanc8 because it's in my red ink. 

, I have red. I put red in th2r0, my red pen, 

when I make the appointment myself by t~lephone and I 

give it to my secretary and sh8 adds it to ttc master 

diary. She l:nows then tho t I have: mnc10 0 ,~~hange. And 

that I s when he carnc G:) see f:l.P, and he r;l-io':.'cd rne this 

memorandum for the first time. 

Q I see. A~d yo~ have a tlefi~i~c recollection 

that he simply vrnlkcd in i·, i t'.10 1.,1 t a prearransccl --makinr; 

morning and said trnt tW w:;iu1d lL~c tu sec me; i -1:, was 

important that he see me, I believe. 

Q Yes, th::it 1~-, ,·1::nt I in,~uircd :1.'u )tJt. 

A I put the n~d 1%1'!: ir: '.:.h,:rc. I ;:,a::,1, "I can s::e you~r 

I suppose, nncl that I s ; h(; t.L1r: I :out Lt t•wre. Hho t I 

meant by tc-E: t, he dill, 1 t mn:•~c c (Jl'c:ar:rane_:ecl date tbc cla tr: 

before or write. 

came in? 

Q 

Q 

A A~ ... • 1 ' (- _... . ~_,ill l-'-···~J:·~o 

[\. Yer: .• 

came with Jonathan Goldstein. 

r; 8. :·Ie 
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A Yes, I was. 

Q And you GD.,'/ at that time ho Gr10wcd you the 

October 30th memorand~m thnt you have? 

A That's correct. 

MR. FRANCIS: I 1.rnnder if we co:Jlcl have five 

minutes? 

THE CHAIRM'HI: I think we mi€';ht even break 

f~r lunch. We 1 ~1 break for luncho 

(Whereupon, a lu:1cheon re;:!css is t3.l:cn.) 
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(After recess.) 

BY MR. FRAITC IS : 

Q General, you t~ld us that when Mr. Stern 

came in and had the c onfcrcnce id th you he shrn·rnd y:)u 

the October 30th memorandum? A Yes. 

Q Which, you say, was the first time you 

had ever seen that? A Yes. 

Q And did ho shrn·: you any other doeumonts? 

A Yes, it is my recollection that he showed me 

the October 30th memorandum; that he r.;howed me a copy 

of a letter from Sherwi'.1 t,; Kohlo He noted that it 

was sent to his home·, I thin]:. cw pointed :)ut to me, 

and--

Q 

you a letter, d:::i.t~:d October 8.th fr.)m Shn1·vdt1 to Kohl. 

Did he s hmi yo•.1 t hn t one? A 

a copy of ito 

Q 

Q 

We I re ri:ferrir:g to C-:,,'? 

A No, ~;:u~o 

Ye:;, tho t' s 

l\ Yes. 

Q Ever he· rd nn.J dj_scu.rrnion about c.hat before? 

A I rw:l n:,t o 

Q IJ::..1~·:, will yo•.l co:1tinue '::ith y:)ur rc-c-:illection 

A T~1er1 I ()clic~vc; 
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to Mullen, Biederr:1an t:.i Mullen, somethinc; about--

oh, telling him to pr:Jceed and award the thing to the 

lowest bidder, or somethir1(; like that. 

Q Well, --

A That Kohl ¼as absent and--

Q Kohl was alck? 

778 

A Something like t 11at. As I rcr:all it, that I s what 

he showed moo 

Q I show yo•1. a memorandum w2 had mnrked C-7, 

marked November lJ-th, from Biederman to I\,1u1lon, and ask 

you if that's o,1e of the 0~10s you saw. 

A Yes, thu +-,' s my r:;c ,)llcc tion tbn r. he showed me that 

one. 

Q And this ~oveuilier 4 memorandum con~ains an 

ins true tion fro:r, Bicdc·::n.~: n to Mullen to proceed with the 

award of the Route~ l-J.~ contract t::; th:: l:y:1 ·oi,Jdcr, Centrum 

Construction Company? r, 
I\ Yes. 

Q Hnd y:),l ever [;(!Cn that before? 

A No, I hqd n~t. 

Q Had you ever had uny discussion nbout that b8forQ 

A No, I had n~to 

Q 1\ :iot 1:iitf-: anybody. 

A W:..: 11, he--i t I s me r, omc 

'others at that tLmc, 11t1t those ;:u:•c ::1c three t!:a.t stand 
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out in my mindo I could be inaccurate in that 

recollection because I've seen so many of these memornndi.ur,s 

so many times since. 

MR. FRANCIS: Excuse me a minute. Off.the .... 

record. 

(Whereupon, there is a discussion off the 
record.) 

Q I show you another memorandum, whi(~h we 

have marked C-35, dated April 20, 1972, from Bruce 

Goldstein, Assistant United States Attor;1c:,r to ¥.r. 

Stern. Did he show y::m that memorandum? 

A No. 

Q Well, supposinc we take that--

A I 1ve never oeen that bcforeo 
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Q You have never seen that before? 

A No. 

Q Did he show you a letter--when I say "he," 

I mean Mr. Stem -- did he show you a letter from 

Commissioner Kohl to Mr. Sherwin dated October 5, 

1970? 

A I'm not sure. I'd have to look at it. It may 

refresh my recollection. 

Q I show you another document, which is 

really two memorandums, marked C-9, and ask you if 

Mr. Stem showed that to you? 

A I don't believe so, no, I don't think so. 

Q You don't recall seeing a document dated 

October 29 and attached to a memorandum of October 25, 

with· some handwriting on the bottom left-hand side of 

the memorandum? 

A No. My recollection is the first time I saw that 

memorandum with this material on the left bottom corner 

waswhen John Kohl showed it to the Governor and the 

Governor gave it to me. 

MR. FRA:~CIS: We are referring to document 

marked C-9. 

Q You have given us the extent of your 

recollection of the documents that Mr. Stern showed you 

that day? 
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A Yes. 

Q Do you remember if he handed them in a 

batch to you or if he handed them to you one by one? 

A I believe that he handed them one by one to 

me, and I handed them back. 

Q Did you read each one? 

A I scanned each one, yes. 

Q At that time did you say to Mr. Stern,, 

with respect to one of the documents that Biederman 

had spoken to you about it and that this was the 

only time they had any difficulty with Sherwin that 

Garven, he said, had stopped it? 

A I'm sorry, I don't--

Q The sentence is really a little broken up. 

A There was no discussion about Garren. He wasn't 

even mentioned in any conversation that I had with 

Stern at any time, I can tell you that. But I don't 

understand the question you asked me, really. 

Q As a matter of fact, the sentence is 

broken up. I will break it down in its proper sense, 

I think. 

In connec ti.on with one of tl1,3 documents, 

did you say to him with respect to the subject matter 

of the document, that this was the only time that they, 

he said, meaning the adrninistration, ha<l any difficulty 

with s:1crwin and that that difficulty Gcm,en had stopped? 
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A Absolutely not, I never said anything like that. 

Q Your recollection is clear about that? 

A Very clear. 

Q Was there a discussion with him then about 

how the investigation of this matter was to proceed? 

A Yes. 

Q And did you and he come to any understanding 

about it? 

A Yes, we did. 

Q Whether the state was to proceed or whether 

he was to proceed? What was that? 

A We didn't have a final understanding. He kept 

saying that, I just have to investigate this. And I 

said, Well, of course, if you feel that you do, you 

go ahead and investigate it, Herb. About three times 

I recall I said that to him, because he k?.pt protesting 

in a sense that he would have to investigate it. I 

didn't really know what he was driving at, why he kept 

telling me that. But I said, Of course, you have to 

investigate it. And he said, We should investigate it, 

meaning the u. s. Attorn~y•s Office, and that you 

should not. And I said, I'd have to think about it. 

You could be right because it's a fellow cabinet officer 

and another department involved and maybe it would be 

best, but I 1 d like to think about it. 
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That was our discussion in that connection at that 

time. 

Q And did you tell him that you would le:t 

him know? 

A Yes. 
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Q And did you let t1i:n knm1 that day? 

A Yes., I did. I don't know about that day., but 

I let him knO\·r. 

Q By the way, in that conversation did you 

tell him that as part ,"Jf y:::iur thinkine; about it., y::m 

would have to discuss with somebody elso? 

A Yes. T./'nE"''' I {'-'!-,,,,., , ..... ,,~Pd i'n +-["'('" c,o,·1 ,a V'ia. ,,~.l "'---,1.,.,1. •.l\) ._., • .1._,~4..,_._., V ._ ;J U .;... , 

nm,., this ha.s t :J be :: om~):ct?ly sccre t botweon us. YOLl 

can't talk about t~ls. I want your word you wil: not, 

what I am about to tc<'.l ?;m," nnd I sriid, 11That s:::iurn:ls 

all right to me, Hc:cbe I tl•:;n't k.n~-'i•: i·~hat y;)a 1·;an.t to 

ass,Jminr, I ~ \ ('"). 
,,,' . .; al 1 rio-h'- 11 

.. ...... ·:.J "'I..,. 

these memos and \•Jr~ r1:.c-··, iss;d ·t ..,_ D. lj_ttJ.e 1.rt-, ·T ·1 n I sai·~l, ... v -•, 1.1 ~- .l_ .__., 

well, obviously I h:: V•.~ ~- .-... I." tall,: t8 Uw G(J\ cr.10r :; 1D.tt \,.) ;;__,.:·) 

contr8l that and I wou~d0'~ bln~e him if hs 0id. Thin 

investi.s2te i!:. 

"'·Tn • ~ i, ,:, ____ , 
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·with anyo:1.e c~.'.JCo 11 J\.nd I::-nid I w~)u."!.d·l 1 t, 

Q vhH~ there an.'! partL:ul~.1r rc:::l.'•:>r'Jncc er refer,.:•: :i") 

discusG 

recall. 

• ,j-, 
lu wL t\1 hi:n? A I·;o, not th:.it T 

Q Well, more spec ii'ic.ally, Mr. Sh,,nr:!.:1? 

' . (1 :L f; C tl ~-·. G 

A No, he did:·1 1 t acl~ me n.:t t:i disc:1ss it :·;it:1 

ar:y particular perszm. He usk:.;d ::,e not t0 dis:~~iss it 

I\ l'r o. 

you ciiJ 

'li ~ l r, l,, (J L ! :>. (J · ... ; 

C~,·-t 1:1C 

1- ~.-':' -1... 
v L .t,.... 'V 

f- :,..,_' 1-
J' ;.. ~- '·' 
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Governor did not cell hi1:~, and he Just rnc.;rc-:::_~" as~~.ecl him 

what this matter ~as all ~L0Jt as if s~~8~ne else--

And he did tell us he Jid i1;:.; vc su:nc mc~:·1orw~du.:'::.;. He 

had a file he shc;,1:.-;od 'JS. A:1d J'udcr! Gar'ven :·:a:.; there, 

in the room. And lw t~.1::..J us ,dw-c hr: recal:1..cd c.: it acid 

And he said, 11 I:1::iJ,::r.t;-1l:::...~·,I have bce'1 n~l:cd tJ .:o:ne JP 

ft No. 

A Kohl. 

throuch the snm~ prc~eJ~rc 

Q 

- ~ +- I 
1,', ~ vll l1i 1 o 

him on the phon,..;. At:. l a.:, I ri; '.all no~·:, I 
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some time 3fter that. But his rccollecti~n was 

rather hazy, but he did recall somethillC about doing 

a favor for Loughran and somethi:1g about a~1 asphalt 

shortage, and th3t he talked to, and he had written to, 

Kohl ands~ forth. 

Nothing sounded out of the ordinury frJm 

either of their stories. It looked like tbc Secretary 

of State trying to d·.) a favor for someo:io and Kohl 

having made a del!ision to throw the bids out and then 

for, as I recall, I triink he said becau.sc of the asphalt 

shortage at tile time a:'.d t~e inability o.f the contractor 

to satisfy him that he eo·.1ld produce the asphalt, or 

his staff, roally. l\nd then he was--they wcr,:; satisfied 

there, as I rec:all, and Kohl said tht1t t~1cy did uward 

the contract to the :owcnt bidder. 

The Gover:wr told Sher\\"in t:) '-~ Jopcratc if te 

were asked to com8 up t~ ~he u.s. Attorney's Office. 

I the:1 th011eht ab::>Ut the rn:1.ttor, and I'm 

no";; sure--

Q May I try to fix the time--

A Yes. 

Q --,;,1i th r;. li ttlc r:10re defini tc;·1csn o Tha.t 

was within a day or two or y:)u.r r: onver::;a~ion tii th Mr. 

Stern? A Oh, :;es. I t, 1i!'1:: it wan the 

· same afternoon. 
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Q And all of these conversations that you have 

just related with Commissioner Stern--Commissioncr Kohl 

and Mr. Sherwin took pla ,.:!c the same time, the srune day? 

THE WITNESS: May I hear that again, please? 

(Whereupon, the pending question was read 
by the reporter.) 

A I believe it was that afternoon, yes. 

Q And then you started to tell us what you did 

after that? A Well, then ei'cher that 

day or the next day, or somewhere very close, I called. 

I thought about t!1e problem of wriether or no'.; HC 3hould 

investigate it, and that is, I mean, Divisiot1 of Crimino.l 

Justice in my o.:'fic.:8, nnd I decided it wo:.kl. be best to 

let the U.So Attorney do the exclusive inves~iGation. 

I als;) want;;: to infurm ~.im c.,f i·rt:.'Jt lw..ppcned 

in the Governor's offi:e, so I ca~led him on tho phone 

and I told him that the Governor had dire~tcd them both 

to cooperate and trwt Sherwin would be clad to come 

up and talk, be int•;:rvim·:")d. Arni i1e G0.ld to me, 11 DJ 

and notify yoa"? /,ncJ .:. ~;::.iid, "Well, I guc ::.;::.; tln t would 

be ~ goou, ,,ra.u of (1 ··ii·,,,, i ·- !I ~ \IV y -- ~ \.. • -.:..::> - ~ O 

So, I told Shenrit1 that ilc wou1:::l t,c ll'Jtified 

· Attorneyo 
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Q Had you talked to Jahos before that time? 

A I talked to no one else about thiG at all other 

than the Governor, Commissioner Kohl, Sherwin, and I 

think, as I said, JudGe Garvcn Kas there at the time. 

Q Did you, more specifically, now, and I 

asked you about this at least in part bcforo, did you 

say or indL:atc to Mr. Stern that "This mutter had also 

been br:::me;ht to the attention of Mr. Pierre Garven, 

counsel to the Governor, and that Hr. Ga.rvcn had spoke;1 

to Mr. Paul Sherwin and had stopped Mr. Sher~::in' s activi

ties in this matter"? Did you sar that t8 Mr. Stern'? 

A Well, absolutely ~ot. No, definitcl~ not. 

Q Did he spcc:Lflcally us~: ~rou ~tot t;) c:ommunica.te 

any in.formation cbo•_tt ills investiga~ion, t,,.c invest:Lc;ation, 

to Mr. Sherwin, who ~u~ cleurly th8 tarcet of the investi-

gation? A No, he did ~ot, otter than 

when he first cc.1mc :L,: ~'.iW o.::'f ice. 

Q Did yo1.1 ci \·c JDur word t:J bim ;:;iw t you 11rould 

the Federal investigntic.:-1 or ns to a:ty d,::;to.ilG '\',hic:b 

that investigation diG .lc.:;:,(:J? l·-r,.., I ·•1· ,1 no~-
·4v, \..l \.,1,. .;.4 l.,, 

except in the begin!1l:1c :r, til I r~.ntnd 0:J.t t.·1b:.1 ',: it we.s 

and then I ~old h.Lu, ·.tD I :;o.:.d ye~ u b,Jfe,r,;, th.o. t I 
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Governor would call those tw::i individL,i-118 i:-1, knowinc; 

him, and there was no way of keeping it from Paul Sherwin 

or John Kohl because tbe Governor :,rould insict that he 

tall<: with them. The sc were his cabinet offi,:iors. 

Art he did insista 

Q When you called Stern ta~k--

A Yes. 

Q --and told him that you had tal~ed with 

the Governor,--it skipped my mind for the rn0mcnt--you 

told him that y~1 \.J and trie Governor talkc:<1 to Stw::•win? 

A Yes. 

Q Then when yo~ c~ll0d back you diJ n~t again 

give Stern his assurranc~ tllo.t M.r. Sherwi,1 i.<.1uJ_d rut br. 

apprised of any of ~i1c dct:,lils of tlL: Fedcr;il inv,:;stigation 

or, indeed, of th,: i:1ves::i:;,qtion itsr:J.f? 

A 
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Q When you called him back that time, did you 

say to him that based on your conversationwith the 

Governor it was your decision, yours and the Governor's, 

that Stern should go ahead alone, and did you specifically 

use this expression: "It would be kind of a civilian 

review board"? 

A I don't recall using that expression, and I don't 

recall saying that the Governor had agreed. And I don't 

know that he did agree. I don't even know that I 

discussed it with him. 

I do know that I told Herb Stern that I agreed with 

his suggestion and that since it was a fellow cabinet 

officer, I think he should conduct the investigation 

' 
and we would stay out of it. 

Q I use that expression to you because--

and I want to put it in quotes--that you said, "It would 

be kind of a civilian review board." You say pu 

didn't say that? 

A No, I did not say that. 

Q I think you did tell us that it was a day or 

so after your conversation with Mr. Stem that you called 

him back and told him you had talked to the Governor? 

A Yes, it could have been that same afternoon, 

or the next day, or the next day. It was very soon after 

that, I know that. 
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a Well, Mr. Stern puts it the same afternoon. 

A It could have been. 

Q It could be? 

A Yes, sir. 

BY THE CHAIRMAN : 

Q Do you recall calling his Trenton office 

rather than the Newark office and reaching him that 

afternoon? 

A I could have. I remember one time--and I don't 

know whether it was this occasion that I did call his 

Trenton office, because somehow I found that he was 

down in the Trenton office. I don't know whether it 

was this occasion or some other time that he came down 

' 

792 

to see me. He was gang to argue a motion, or something, 

and they told me he was in the Trenton office, and I 

may havecalled him there. But I do not recall it was 

this occasion. 

BY MR. FRANCIS: 

Q His recollection, as he stated it, was that 

on leaving you he went to his office in Trenton and 

that that same afternoon you reached him. 

A Could be. 

Q Well, I will read it to you and see if it 

refreshes your recollection, because it's not quite 

as clear as that: 
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"In my Trenton off_ice I frankly don't recall 

whether or not Attorney General Kugler had called my 

Newark office and they had told me that he wanted to 

reach me, or whether he placed a call into the Trenton 

office. But I did have a telephonic conversation 

with Attorney General Kugler that day while I was in the 

Trenton Office and he told me that he had gone to 

see the Governor to tell him about our conversation." 

A That could be. I could have reached him in 

Trenton. I recall that on one occasion. Whether that 

was it, I don't know. 

THE CHAIRMAN: General, I just want to, 

if I could, ask a questimwhile Mr. Francis--

MR. FRANCIS: Go ahead. 

BY THE CHAIRMAN: 

Q Do you recall when you were looking over 

these documents on the 26th of Apri 1 mak:ing the statement, 

"that David Biederman had spoken to me about this and I 

am aware of the subject matter"? 

A No, I did not make any such statement. I told 

Stern that I knew nothing about this problem thathe 

was showing me. But I did recall discussing with 

Biederman at some time prior, and I didn't know when at 

that time, a Manzo matter which involved something 

about alleged bid-rigging; and we had some memos on it, 
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as I recall. They were _my words to Ster:,. I recall 

talking to him on the phone about it. I did not rE,Cc·.11 

anything about this particular instance, and I did 

not tell him that I recalled anything about this 

particular instance. 

Q Well, at this time you weren't even aware 

that Route 46 was involved, were you? 

A No. Route numbers meant nothing to ma. I didn't 

look at the route numbers. I don't recall whether there 

was any reference to any of the route numbers on any 

of the memos he showed to me. It's like reading a 

caption of a case. I don't look a: the top unless I 

am specifically directed to • .. 
Q Did you dis cuss anything with Mr. Goldstein 

and Mr. Stem during this conference on the 26th of 

April prior to seeing these memos? 

A I don't know. We discussed--

Q You don't have to tell us what you discussed. 

But were some topics or subject matters mentioned? 

A We discussed disqualification of a bidder--

or of a consultant in the Transportation Department 

who was supposed to be one of thE~ witnsses in the 

Tonti case, we did discuss that. He asked me not to 

have him disqualified and that he was a witness for 

him. 
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We have had many discussions on that subject. 

That came up. Now, whether that wa;before this matter 

or after it, I just can't remember at the moment. 

Q Can you recall the two gentlemen when you 

first started off, was it Mr. Goldstein or Mr.Stern 

saying, Would you look these over, General? Or was there 

a conversation prior to that that led into this 

forwarding of papers? 

A My recollection is when they went into this, 

he just started handing me papers first and said, Would 

you read these, after telling me that he didn't want 

me to talk with anyone about it, not to discuss it. 

Q You did have some conversation about other 
' 

matters before you got into these memos, didn't you? 

A Yes. I think the conversation about the witness 

was before this, but I can't be certain of that. 
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BY MR. FRANCIS: 

Q Was there some conversation with Mr. Stern 

as to whether the originals of the memos that he had 

shown you and the letter were still in existence? 

A I don't recall discussinq anything about originals 

or copies or anything else. I can't now remember 

whether he showed me originals or copies, Mr. Francis. 

Q Well, part of that conversation, did he say 

to you at that time that he would be seeking the 

files of the Department of Transportation and perhaps 

the Department of Law, as well? 

A No, he didn't discuss the Department of Law at 

all. 
' 

Q During the conversation, generally, was 

a question raised as to whether these original memos 

were still around, at which Mr. Stern suggested, 

It would be very well if they wer~ still around? 

A No, no, absolutely not. 

Incidentally, I gave Mr. Stern--I told him about 

my problems with David Biederman, and I said beware 

of information that you got. He told me where he had 

gotten this information, from David Biederman. He 

mispronounced his nane, I beli8Vc'. l1n<l I told nm 

beware of Mr. Biederman becausE) I just cited him to 

the Supreme Court; a'1d I gave hir1 , b.:;fore h~ left, a 
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copy of my material that I sent to Mr. McConnell. I 

asked my secretary to copy it. I gave it to him. 

797 

Q When did you first discuss the matter with 

Mr. Jahos? 

A My recollection of the first discussion that I had 

with Mr. Jahos about this problem was after I got back 

from Europe. I did ask him--I looked in my files for 

anything that there might be on the bid-rigging 

problem after Stem left. I found, I think, one of the 

memos, a copy of one of the memos, as I recall it. 

Maybe two of them, I don't know. But obviously, it 

wasn't a complete file. The memos, obviously, referred 

to a prior memo which wasn't there. 
' 

So I asked him at one point., and I think this was 

before I went to Europe, Would you please check and 

see what you have on a bid -rigging problem with Ma..."1zo, 

and he had my original--

Q Novamber 4th memorandum? 

A No, no, sir. I don't think he had a copy of the 

November 4th memo. He had the original memo of August 

the 7th, which I had received from Biederman. He had 

it, and he had some notes on it. I still have it. 

I had handed that to him, apparently, because it wasn't 

stamped received by Criminal Justice. He had put some 

notes on the side, Biederman to investigate, or something 
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like that, and filed it, apparently, becaus~ he had it. 

I didn't tell him why I wanted it. I just said, I would 

like to look at it. 

Q And you had no further conversation him 

about the Route 46 or this Shenvin matter after you came 

back from Europe? 

A No, sir, I did not. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Dii you have any discussion, 

General, with Hr. Stern at the same meeting of 

April 26 indicating that Biederman took the papers 

to Mr. Stern's office because of the ethics 

charge and I guess he had to do it, or words to 

that extent? 

THE WITNESS: We 11, let me te 11 you what I 

did say about Biederman. 

Stern told me that Biederman had come into 

his office, given him some papers, and this was 

the source of the things that he showed rae, 

whatever they may have been. I don't know 

right at the moment. But at least during the 

conversation I said beware,ypu should know of 

anything that Biederman says, beware of it, 

don't put too much faith in it Lecausel am sure 

that he is irritated that I have cited him to the 

Supreme Court for unethical riractice:;. And I asked 
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my secretary to copy that file. I picked up the 

phone and asked her to have it copied. I wanted 

to give it to Mr. Stern on the way out. She did, 

and I gave him a copy of everything that I sent 

to Ed McConnell. 

' 
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CO~rISSimIER I3ERTINI: Can J:Y.l :Ldcncify the 

secretary? 

THE WITNESS: :Sec yo;_i_r p.:trdon? 

COMMISCIOHER DER'rnn: C3n y~~; ide:1tify bcr, 

tile sc,_'.reta:.cy? 

THE WI'l'NESS: :.Jy secretary? 

CuMMISf~~ICJi'3R: :.."cs. If :,,ro,l ho ·;e no rec 01:::.ec -~:i.Jr:, 

why--

inherited fr::i:-:1 /\ tton~•<.,' Sillc '::hell I r..:~t:.:e ilc:ce ·L/; 

·'·'J.er, ·it1 '\•·>r~ 1 ,. •' ~ ··,r·,, \,,l ., (_, - I t ..... J ..._ _ ... _ . .,j .. _ 0 

y:::;u said -1-- ', 
V,) l·:.1.r • 

ethics c i1<tr U'? 

D caGC :l''~}:).._,, 

.,. _ .. '"''. ~ . 
~' ·'· .... 

., 
,,..:_, 
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:::,thcr side of the case all the ti:ne was to file 

aga:t.,15t him, and I did. And I sa:Ld I h,'Jd .just 

d:,nc it racentlyo L1 April it ½as. So, I gave 

them--

1rIIE Cff!'._IR:1',L'\N: liow rccc'.1.tly do you tliiLk 

prior t~ the conf~ran~c of Apri: :(th? 

THE 1•!I'l'NES.S: Well, I jott,~d d:::i~·-:n th:; date 

Co)Jrt on II,,,; ... ~ .L~ (;th 1-\ t ,..i. --- ' . ,. :Jnd I sc~t:t Bicdr:r:nan n letter 

inclica'.~L1c t'.L.1t I l1'.J.d writ~cn to ~~:ic Supreme 

Wc}l, I I am 

Would yuu like ma t:, do 

BY 1-lR. F:R!i~i8IS: 

A 

Q 

171.J... ha'-',... -i __,__ ,,--.,-., .._, • u, t./ l,; V • 

Q 

( ::;~rp;{ of =~c tt(:I' to F>J' .. ·J··1r:~l i.:l,.!Cc;~111c 7.1 fro!n 
G:_; or;:c· r,,., 1,:1-:t:1.-·~1', Jr., ~l~i ~;(;(l /\~11--il ( ti-1, 
I'""r,-~r::.·~,-(.',·: '"' ·1 ~1~.L-. ..,~ ... t".'"\tl -r•'---'1·?~-~ .:_ .n .. ...,i~J \ 

..... v . .L.v(.;i.~ (11:..l . '---~ .l.',..V•-A. _:,,> ... ( ~'-4d..-,J ,J-:~•-·· G i 

; .-.. r--, -
...L~:f i :- , 
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dated April 7 to Mro Biederman. Is tha~ t~c letter you 

have referred to? A 

Q, 

MR. FRAH:::I3: 

(Letter to Dnvid A. Biedcrn:'1~1. f':rom G. oru~ 
F. Kuc:,ler, Jr., detted April 7, l~';;", 

received and marked Exhibit C-390) 

Y:Ju said a fevr r!1inu tes aco, y::,:.1 : ,,, d had c :T:.; 

previous tr~~·uble i.rit:1 him cbout c:::in:'.:'lict;.~ , :: :Ln~ere[;t 

problems before the J,1al-Bros. Cnc;e:, ~-n~L'i1 t:::; referred t:! 

in the memor::mdum. Do ym1. remember wh::t t:~r,:: 1,;~is? 

A Yes., I'm trJL1c; 1~0 think of' t:,c c,r:mr: '~•.: ~he 

case. 

Q Barisi? f\. 

nothing and ind i _. r, '.> ' • j_ --. \ -., -~ v·,, 
'J ,,/ .. t. .L, ~ 

that posi ti·:.J:1 that rir::;rian lrmd tlw::_r :tL 

pay fer. 

So, 

· BieJcrr:1en shor 1 .. ly j. 
~ . ' ,' j 

,.J '•· l :1C 

, .. , ,_ 
\ 1 ,, .~ ' •• 
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he wrote a letter to the Departme:1t of Tro.:1sporr.a tion 

saying somethinc t;:) the effect that, Y':YJ. kn::J';-J, you owe 

my client a lot or moneJ after all these years you've been 

sitting on this case, and here he was the mnn who was 

charged with the responsibility of it. 

I beli~ve it was Al Nardelli caDc to me, 

and Mort Grcenbcrc, l'<ith. They wore all upset, and I 

said, "Well, t'.·1cre is no (~uestion ab:)ut that he can I t 

get into that case, and tell him tirn t. 11 An•J thuy did 

tell him that o And I d:-m' t knm; whether ~hey wrote to 

him or what, but they told him in no uncertain terms 

tl1a t he wc:.s assigned t;) that case and hr1 .. _~0~1ldn I t 6ct 

on the other Gide of .i.t. And oven. if he v;a~m I t assigned 

to ..... 
lL, litiLation fil • s in 

thu Department of Tra~Sp8rtation. 
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Q You used the ,::,xprerwion "hf' can't get into 

that case. h Was he already in? 

A Oh, :/es. HE' sa.ir1 he rq'Y-C·SE'nte<l thf-1m and talk.,.~, 

about the Jong delay and so forth .:md so on. But, so, r1e 

did out of that, apr.:arently. 

Q Well, you say hr~ was already in it. Had 

there been conversation, I mean corresnondt:>nce: between 

Biederman and your dr-?!}artment and other attorneys in

volved in connection with that Barh,i case? 

A Oh, yes, that's my understan11ing. 

O l.iut, in a.nv event, Nardelli through 

you told hir,; that he had to c;et out of it? 

A I, through Nard,::!lli, I Honli1 f;ay, toJJ :d.m he h;:d 

' 
to get out of it, y•.;s. They hac no 1.n1·:'stion in their 

minds, but they iust wunt~d to brinq it to r,w 

attention. ,'\nd I was quite anq1y .1.brn.:.t. it, so I tolu 

them to t9ll hi·n i1!m1ediatr:ly to qet cut of t.hc:t ca•;c. 

Q In tlvJ-- o~ii te valu,:,.L>le case, 

incide:ntallv, I should say, to anv a~tornf?Y w!'o had 

it. 

Q Do you knrn-1 ,.-:!lat his r,·tai:·H .. :r ··fo3? 

A No, I have no id~a. 

C!J.',t!1ISf:roN:CP B.F.R'I'Ti.:::: P:tc')ably h~ would. 

Q I think we' 11 '1avc s0n::-, inforrnt:i.on about 

that. I want to go ov:·:r som"'.! noP' cf t-!:1:: Jl.ial-nros. ca~;r::: 
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that you referred to Mr. McConnell, but a few minutes 

later if you don't mind. 

When Biederman was in the office, did he have tenure 

A No. 

Q And at some time in 1971, did he communicate 

with you about tenure? A Yes. I had six tenured 

positions, and I think four of them were filled, so that 

left me two. And then I believe one person resigned 

and I think I now have three available. He wrote to me 

about it. He wanted tenure shortly before he left. 

Q I show you a letter to you from David A. 

Biederman, dated July 1, 1971, and ask you if that is 

the letter he wrote to you about tenure. 
' 

A Yes. 

MR. FRANCIS: May we mark that. 

THE WITNESS: What's the date on that? 

MR. FRAI-1CIS: July 1, 1971. 

THE CHAIRMAN: C-40? 

MR. JORDAN: Correct. 

[Letter to George F. Kugler, Jr., from David 

A. Biederman, dated July 1, 1971, received 

and marked Exhibit C-40.] 

Q In this letter, among other things referring 

to the department itself, he said that, did he not, 

that "The deputies assigned to the Department have 
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performed w>:ry we 11 and they •.1ork w1c.:l l tog:-::ther. 

The €;Spirit de corns in th2 office is quite r~MarkaLlc"? 

A Yes. 

Q By th~ way, at ariy time l)c f:or~- he actually 

depart:;d from the office c.:.idh1=; ever say to you that :F. 

did not trust Commission0r r-~ol\J.? 

A No, no. HE was, I alwa;_'S thought, quite fond of 

Commissioner J<:0:11. I think tho. n:Vt,rs,: • . ..Jas bec,rinnin9 

to be true. 

Q I gather you did not q:~,Llt tenure as he 

requested in that letter? 

A I diu not qr ant tenure. I tl.,1;i2d it, and I thiitk 

' 

any to anyone. 

about, to ~riv-::. rrv::, i thin}:;, a .. 1~'.itiotii.,l ~,,1cut:.·--C.i.vr~. 

But it hac; b-?en Lmguishinq th, r) ::; i.Y1c,,o E 7· c1nd t:-.(' 

county lead-:::r:: unanimously opposni. 

get anywhe r~:: . 

... 
1.' ' ,o it- ui,irt't 

Q ,\f:t::r thi3 1.·.,ttfc,r -.,us---y~iu say -.·ou had d 

confli,~t-of-intercsts lJi.11 in th•,:;, ·islatt.r< at the 

time. Did you in JJl'f of: 19n ,when l~c ,-:rot,., for t.,~n· . .rc? 

Was your bi 11 in then? 
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positions. 

Q Oh, I beg your pardon. Were you aware, 

807 

or did you have anything to do with the introduction 

of the conflict-of-interest bill? 

A I didn't have anything to do with the introduction 

of it, but I'd had a lot to do with it, yes, and a lot 

of discussions on it, a lot of discussions with my staff 

on it, with Judge Garven, with members of the Legislature. 

It was quite a controversial bi 11. And rny staff, many 

of them, were very much concerned about its eff~ct 

on them if and when they left my office, and, I think, 

quite understandably so. 



o-3-1 Kugler 2.on 

1 Q Did you have specific conv2rsntions with 

2 Biederman about it? A I don't be2.iove I did, 

3 no. I had a staff meeting when the whole staff was 

4 there, on, I thi~k at leas~ t~o occasions, and cave the~ 

s my views and told them what I wa:.: going to try t::i do. 

6 No. I'm sorry. I also did Jisc~os with 

7 Biederman and other administrative dcc;,utio::; '.:;~!C. problem 

8 of the conflicts bill at 3:}Veral ovc10r n:cetiIF;so Dut 

9 I don't think I ever discussed it with him privately. 

10 Q Do you recall an in~;tancc in whid~ be had 

11 a press conferenc~e about tl1e conflL:ts bill and otated 

12 his views on 1·~ a:1d aftcr.dt5 .. ::i1 :rou cri ti ~=~~::c:~ him sayinr 

13 that this is a dey)artr::e:1-:: matter and .'f: 11 sh·,uld r1:;.t be 

14 having individual ~ress ~o~fcre~ccs uhout it? 

15 A Yes. I read in t,w paper that :1 ;:.; 1;0!':f 1 11,1.L:ati'.l!!, 

16 that· he.:.had beer1 tal~:inc; tJ the pre:JG, nnd I ,'.hec:~rnd 0:1 

17 it and found thn.t be ,1.nd, I thit-1k BcfrJ :1ullic:;:\'~, w!1ci we~ 

18 

19 had had a press c:m::'eren,:e. They tol'J. me, '1.t least, 

20 

21 I wrot·.J tc1 Bi ,,h t!aa.1 ;_,c, rr;1;1.:lnd bi .. t:i;:,t ,c) H:.1.G Gtill n 

22 

23 I h'.1 cl • .j.. pol.nv 

24 

25 
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you·would not give him tenure, after that did you ever 

talk to him about the tenure, and, if fn, did he indicate 

any animosity at you because of the failure to get tenure? 

A No, he had never indicated any animosity. 

I talked to him on ahothcr occaoion. I think 

there was a judgship open in Union County, and asked me 

to help hi:n get tl1at ,j•.Higship. This was an oral convcrsa

t ion in my offi,;e, nr:d I be lievc it was nftcr he asked 

for tenure. 

Q Nm,;, CO'J.8time uftcr his letter of Jul:I 1st, 

he wrote t·) you o.c;.:dn ·vrith reope,~t to his rnsi(;na tion, 

did he rnt? A Yes. 

Q I show you a lotter to you fro• him dated 

September l, nr..d as:: j_:' you rcc-e:i..vt}d tho t? 

Yes. 

·, 
l ---·- _,.._...~ . ..-.~.) 

.> T: f··(J ~:::: (}l r-:~~->~·. ~ 
i 

Q 

he succ;cDts that he rr·:acls the cor:flir-t-:,t-i:1torcst bill 

as ono whir~ h will be J.i"bc:rn lly construed .h .-r 
,.1,,' tC1e coi..irtn? 

Yes. 

Q 

A 

· then nas'"c''..l c'"'"'or--,, .. ,.,,,.,1,1- · ,. • • • 
" .., • "~-.L '- .,, •• ~, ,,u.1-en,.:, un:i.r:n was :1 J.~it 
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than the one that finally ~an passed; • ore rcstrictiv~. 

Q And in t:1(~ letter he ::;ur;r,us1:nrl ti1n t he·,.,;anted 

to make his resignat L:::>""i effective J,F;u:-i.r:_· ~-•Jth ::,r ear::.ier. 

And did you write to hi:n on Se~:;tembcr Fth? 

A Yes. 

Q And that a :cnpted hL.; rcsie;nr1tion and you 

told hi~ that h~ w~uldn 1 t h~vc to worry ab~~t the 

conflict-:::>f-intcrr.s r, stn.tu cc:? liis rcsic'::-ct:,-:;ion N~u1Li be 

accepted prior to the effe~tive date of tho bill? 

A Yes. 

A 

practic:c . ,;,.· . c '.'l:-1nemr:la.:::. ,.on 

Q 

that. 

( T O ,-4-," 1• 1- ., D. "'r_j:l 1,.,J'._,, \~ V ~-~ - ·JV -1 ~ __ • 

D:~ i .'/ ''J 
,~ . .. .. 
i_'. :...: '~ 

('" :.,, - ~_,., : .. ., ~ ,. 

-~ ., ~ ,., fl 
-"· ',.• '._ I • 
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with him when he l~ft? 

A No, no, I Jid ~ot. 

Q I take it he didn't ask,ask you for permissio~ 

to take anymemorandum• out of the offi~c, did he? 

A No, he did noto 

Q Within o short time after hr:: left, actuallr 

left the office, did you have tw~ letters from hirn 

in connection ~-Jit(, Trnn Rock C-:1sc? 

A Myse:J.f, I den I t r·eca ll that he sent tr1ei;1 to me. 

It was broucJ1 t t:::i r:w o ttont -Lon that he :;-as inter cs tod in--

excuse me, noo Trap Ro~k Case, yes. 

September :0 ~:, 1)71. 

A Yeso 

A Yeso 

( r " ' +-,. ," i- ,, "'--'·~,• ,., V . ..._ , ' J 

yes, :/es. 

,-:-r •, , __ -•--;' ,,., n,~, 
..... .L ~-,',; ' 
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1971, r0coi ved and mnrked Exi1ib i ;: C-h 3.) 

~. . ···, 
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Q And another letter dated January 5th, apparent y 

amending that letter of December 29. Did you receive 

that one on the same subject? 

A Yes, that's correct. 

MR. FRANCIS: May we mark this one, also. 

[Letter from Mr. Biederman to Attorney General 

Kugler dated January 5, 1972, received and 

marked as Exhibit c-44 in evidence.] 

Q Did you note particularly in the letter of 

December 29 that he said he concurred specifically 

in the second phase of the--he concurred ti ••• completely 

in your policy in this matter vis-a-vis, the state 

doing business with contractors who lack moral 

' 
responsibility ti? 

A Tha~s what he said. 

Q He went on to say that, "I would hope 

that the Trap Rock matter is completely finalized. ti 

A Yes, that's what he said. 

Q He suggested also in this letter, did he 

not, that he wanted to assure you that despite his 

resignation, his regard for you as a lawyer and a 

man has not, and shal 1 not, diminish in any respect 

whatsoever? 

A That's what he said in the letter, yes. 

Q Did he suggest to you, also, that, "The 



Pl-2 1 

2 

3 

4 

s 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

2S 

Kugler 

Govemor knows and I am sure this letter will make it 

plain that my partner and I have complete loyalty 

to the administration"? 

A That's what he said. 

[Off the record.] 

Q General, in this letter he said to you, 

after having spoken in the previous paragraph of how 

well the deputies worked, that, "The esprit de corps 

in the office is quite remarkable. 11 And then he 

continued, "Much of the above, of course, is due to 

the excellent personnel you have given me and the 

virtual free hand I have had in operating my Section. 11 

A Yes, he did. 

Q I gather, there was nothing to indicate 

that he was excluding Commissioner Kohl from the 

excellent personnel that he was talking about? 

A No, no. He had a high regard for Commissioner 

Kohl's professional ability, he told me many times. 

Q Now, I would like to coMe back to the 

Mal-Bros. situation. 

814 

You did learn after he left that he had 

entered the Mal-Bros. case. In that case, he had 

prosecuted the hearing before Commissioner Kohl in which 

the issue was whether the Mal-3ros. Constru-:tion Company 

would be disqualified as a biddGr becaus~ of lack of 



Pl-3 1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 I 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Kugler 815 

moral integrity. Do you recall that? 

A Yes. 

Q And you remember that Biederman actually 

handled that hearing? 

A Yes, I do. 

Q In fact, he argued the appeal in the 

Appellate Division, also? 

A Yes, he did. 

Q Then later after he was out did you see 

the correspondence that he had with the department in 

which he notified thf.: d,::;partmcnt that ht:, now represented 

Mal-Bros. in conrn.=;ction with an apµlication for removal 

of the disquali ficati ,.m and reinstatement as a bidder? 
.. 

A Yes. It was brought to my attention, either by 

Nardelli or Mort Greenberg, particularly Al Nardelli. 

He was vecy much concerned with it because he knew 

of my interest in the matter. lie knew that he was 

involved in it. He knew he had to argue it. Ile just 

couldn't understand h0v Biederman could get on the other 

side of it; and, of course, neither do I. 

Q And, of course, I show you your memorandum 

to Mr. McConnell, which we have marked C-38. Attached 

to that you attached a copy of a let.t1~r of March 22, 

1972 to Commissioner Kohl indicating that he represented 

Mal-Bros. 
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A Yes. 

Q The heading on the letter is Crescent 

Construction Company. 

A Yes. I remember that. I found out that that 

was just the same company with a different name. 

Q I was wondering, did you find out whether 

or not Mr .Biederman had dissolved the Mal-Bros. Company 

and formed the Crescent Construction Company as a new 

principal? 

A Yes. I was told that. We made a check into it 

and found out it was the same principals that he had 

handled th~ transaction for. 

Q The letter of March 22, attached to your 
... 

memorandum, of roughly two and a half pages, would 

you characterize that as more than just a letter notifying 

that he represents a client? 

A We 11, yes. He went into qui tc a lengthy argUIT\fmt 

with the Commissioner why they should be reinstated, 

and so fortti.. He se~med to be takina the exact 

opposite position that we took for the state through 

him. 
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Q After that letter and his appearance in the 

matter, . do you remember whether you or anybody in your 

department had discussion with him about it? 

A I did not. I gave orders to tell him, in no 

uncertain terms, to get out of that case immediately; 

and they did. I was told they 1 carried out my 

instructions. I believe Bob Mulligan called me on the 

telephone. I got a note from my secretary corning 

back in from someplace that he had called and he was 

calling about Mal-Bros. 

I said, You call him back and tell him that I 

am not talking to him or his partner about Mal-Bros. 

and they have been directed to get out of this case. 

So I assume she did what I told her. At any rate, 

I did not talk to either one of them about it. 

Q You also attached to the memorandum to 

Mr. McConnell Biederman's letter of March 27 about that 

matter. In the first paragraph of the letter he 5¥S 

that, "This letter supplements our letter to you of 

March 22, 19 72, requesting the reinstatement of 

Crescent Construction Company as a qualified contractor 

for the Department of Transportation. We now request 

a formal hearing on this matter. Pl.ease schedule 

same at your earliest possibe convenience." 

A Yes. 
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Q And then the second paragraph he says, 

"The undersigned is being substituted for in this 

matter by Jack Okin, Esq., of the finn of Okin, Okin, 

and Sarnnick, Newark." 

A Yes. The same nan he got for the Barisi case. 

Q And he says that hB representation of 

Mal-Bros. may constitute a conflict of interest, and 

so he is going to withdraw. 

A That's what he said. 

Q Ther~ was a hearing later on, the Mal-Bros. 

application for reinstaternP.nt. 

A Yes, there was. 

Q You weren't present at that? 
... 

A No, I was not. But I was kept constantly advised 

of it and talked by telephone i;1.urinq the hearinry to 

Deputy Nardelli and to Commissioner Kohl. 

Q And in that way you learned that ~1r. 

Biedennan was present at the hearing? 

A I heard the day before, I beli2ve, or the Friday 

before, if the hearing was on a Monday, that Biederman 

was still tryinq to confront Kohl. Kohl told me I 

think he saw him in th':" cafeteria, h.:: sow him some 

other place, and he was still talki. nq to him about it, 

and he said that he w.:..-3 qoing to bn at the hearing. 

So I left i r.stn .. ~tions with :..iardelli to be 
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careful an<l to keep me advised, and he did. 

Q And then you learned later about his 

activity at the hearing before Commissioner P:ohl? 

A I learned of it that day. I talked to John 

Kohl on the phone. John Kohl--or I talked to Nardelli. 

Nardelli says that this guy is passing notes up to 

Okin and he is in the back of the room. 

So I said, Well, let me. talk to Commissioner Kohl. 

And so I did. I asked him if he wouldn't have 

him state for the record why he was there. I said, 

Let's smoke this quy out, John, and see what is going 

on here. And then he did. Ee said he did, and I 

later read the record. 
... 

Q You did read the record? 

Yes. 

Q I show you the record of that point, anyway, 

of the proceedings. Commissionf!r Kohl noted the 

presence of--wondercd wheth~r h1.J was there as an 

observer or in some other capacity. J\nd Biederman said 

he was an interested observer, but then that he 

would like to mak~ a comment for the record. 

A Yes. I am well familiar with that. 

Q And the comment he ma<le was--how \·Tould you 

describe that? 

A Incredible to me. 
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Q Well, the subject of it was what? 

A Well, to serve the interest of his client. 

Q Was it unfair, would it be unfair to 

characterize what he said differently from the way he 

characterized it, namely, that he was being a 

character witness? 

A Well, I think he was in combination. I think he 

was advocating the position of these people. He knew 

820 

he couldn't be their lawyer, so he was disguising himself 

as a friend, supposedly. 

MR. FRANCIS: May we mark this stenographic 

transcript of that discussion. 

[Stenographic transcript received and marked 
" 

as Exhibit C-45 in evidence.] 

Q Is my recollection correct that you sent a 

copy of this also with the papers to Mr. McConnell? 

A Yes, I did. 

Q The Ethics Committee hearinq hasn't been 

held yet, has it? 

A Yes, it has. 

Q It has been held? A Yes, it has. 

Q And completed all of the testimony? 

A I am told it is comnleted. I did not participate. 

But Morty Greenberg was up ther0., and I understand that 

they completed it. 
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defini tcly, wlw-:-:. Mr. St,::1T1 canif.:; t·J soe r:)u, :/0t;_ cal(.!!JL:tc 

that it wnr about scve:1tcen. mont(:.s aftc:;: !,1r. Bioc.crrnan 

had left the departm,~nt. :ire left in IJov,1:-:1r.,er in ''11 and 

this was Murch ~J(tl· 1c1r;-,:-. --•···.,./I"-• 

THE 

TTTT•"'I 

ll./J 

Q 

seventeen months. 

he left ::..r1 :,rovcnber 

five months. 

visit fr.:Jm ;'.Ir. Stc1·1. 

:1ut l'· • r·, 1 ·i 
• • ~;.¥ _.;... 

ibril ,_ .• 

April. 

Wc:'..l, 

Apl'il - ·'"' r '7f""/ 
V L I"-

,-. ~ ' 

.1. ' •• ~·, 

! : L:! :_; t c. 11. 
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1 to Judge Garvcn--I dor: 1 t c\·en 1wve a. :::;tronr.; rccolleetion 

2 of Pete Garver: bci11c: in th:1 room i·ri t;ll t;;lc Governor, Lo.•:, 

3 I think he 1t-ias there. I d :> remr.'.1bcr tL ... ; ncfu '.;h.at Kohl 

4 had on one of l1is memo::;. I rcmembcl' tho.t vcl',1 • diati:1:.:tl.J, 

s in which it aaid, Biederman total~ to G.rva~" But I 

6 didn't discuss with Garven at that tiur~ nbo,.1:.,; it at nJl 0 

7 It just never occ·n·rerl t:~ 1~C!. 

8 

9 the side, "Biederr.i.nn die,' u~.;G w:i tll Gor v•:·1 011 :;o :'-·n,.ber l;.:~h, 

10 Garvcn to explai:1 to Shcr,;in. 11 "'.::ou t'.1in1:. ;:;i1;1t i::, tls: 

11 note you sa·.1? A ~r-,,~ ,,·• 1· 1•:• ,,.,.,.,.. 
~ l,; V , l,,J J_ ., lJ ~ t.•A V d i ':. 

12 

13 

14 A He said it \·:n~-; hi.,?.. 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 
(", • I 

(.,~[1 

20 

21 F. Kennedy, in ., . ~ ~- ,·· 
~ .... , ·.1-..,.... ... , ' ~-_.:_ ,., v 

22 
ta get ready. 

23 

24 

2S 
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when, by checking we have f8und that Judge Stamler 

called Van Jahos on Hay 3lst,but I didn't knoi:,; it at the 

time. Shortly thereafter, Van told me that he nad had 

a brief conversation with Judge Stamler and said that 

there was some guy up therc--he gave the rnune, o.nd I 

no-1 know it was Perrucci, I don't kn;Jw ~:hothcr he told 

me at the time--sa:;ing that he had given n ca'Ilpnigri 

contribution t:::: tho Republican Pc::rty an.J they were rwvine; 

some kind of a civil suit in chancerr an.cl it was to do 

something or othor--I have forgotten wtiat l1e told me-

it didn't s:Jund c;ood, at allJ rate. He said, You better 

get s:>mebody up her,· o 

I saiu, We have sent Boo Co•.:a!1 u.µ. I didn I t 

connect it ur, with thF, Sherwin Cace at ti10 momont. Ifa 

didn I t sa:/ anytriing ;1Dro to me. App:,r,.1n~~=-y, thl;Y we1'c: 

investigating it, ns I nm; 1',.t1m.r, frc:-:i :,Iny 3:_s ,.~ vrhon 

Stnmlcr called up, :.mtil I ·wont t::, Europe on Jt,[lC Ctho 

That clay when I c:>t bee~: from E.Jrope I note'.:: that my 

secretary tolJ rne th.J.t there was a call f'ror:1 U.S. A ttorncy 

Stern on Wednesday afternoon. It's on my inc~• i~g call 

list" .l\pp.::.rcntly, he wus ca.llin2: r:10 ab:.:nt ti1iG matter, 

but I don't 1-:.n::.r,,,;. I 112vc1· t:;.lked t:) hi"n aga.L1 after tia t., 

Q I su.ppc-::;e J . .iu lu:.1rned when yo:J c:,1.nc b'.)me from 

Mr. Jar1os tiw t l1e and >Ir. Stern hDd al=:roed ti"ln t any 

G;rand jury indL~tme:nts in t:1is i•.;o·;ld ecr.10 doi•;l"1 tile samu 
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day, from the State Grand Jury and the Fcdcrnl Gro..:1.d ,Tur~··? 

A He told me he 'had quite a sct-t;) vrith t:10 u.s. 

Attorney and that tllc UoS. Attorney had told him t'.:c(t I 

had agreed that WC \·T'.)Uld Stay OU t 8:f.' it and tho. t I b:1d 

gone back on my word, and he now knew that they ,,.:ero 

investigating it. Of cJur::,o, I didn't lrnow that they 

were investigatinc ic. !\nd as Jahos told hir:1, lmtil I 

hear that from thr; .'\ttor;1oy G_nt~ral I am goL1g to eon'~inue. 

And then they a,'.;rec,l tc c:cmduct a mo:i.'t.: or lccG ;joint 

inves tie;a tio·1. 

Q Well, ~;ou had not "'cold Lr o JG.ho:; tlw.t ycu 

Q 

Mr. Shcrw:..n a:1d oth::r::,? 

speedy trial'? 

to appoint a spe~iol pr8sccut~r. 

' 1 . ,, ri· V' (".'. c , ..-, 1 • • r·), ·; ! , ("~ - • '.· ,-., .. ~ t: ~ .... puo J..._. gu ... ~o, J~· .. l.-. ··f'•_. .. , ,, .. " ,,c . .) 

(, ,yt," ~", t- t-- .''J I 
'··'·'•'r•J..i,, •...-l!.-.., .I. 

--f-r1 .., ,. i:1 ·:es ti-
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1 gate the operation of your office in connection with 

2 the Sherwin matter? 

3 A That's correcto 

4 Q That's ½hy we arc here. 

s A That's why we are hcreo 

6 MR. F:{A~lfCIS: Would you gentlemen like to 

7 inquire. 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 
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19 

20 
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24 
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EXAMINATION BY THE CHAIRMAN: 

Q I think it may be repetitious, but I want 

to know, if I can, General, exactly your recollection 

of what documents Mr. Stern and Mr. Goldstein on April 

the 26th gave to you. Now, I hand you a pile of papers 

it's been indicated in the past'\Ner'egiven to you on 

April 26th, and I would ask if you would give us a 

yes or a no as to what items you received that day, to 

the best of your recollection, and those that you did 

not receive that day. 

826 

A Weli as to the first memorandum, C-35 I guess it is. 

Is that what that is? 

Q Yes. A I have never seen that 
... 

before in my life. I'm positive of that. 

The second memorandum, the letter from Sherwin 

to "Dear John," dated October 8th, John Kohl at his 

home, I remember seeing that. He showed it to me. 

COMMISSIONER BERTINI: We better get the 

record identified a little bit better than that. 

That first memorandum is marked 

THE CHAIRMAN: C-35. 

COZ.t1ISSIONER BERTINI: C-35. The second 

memorandum is marked C-5, right? 

THE WITNESS: There is no marking on that 

particular copy. 
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MR. FRANCIS: It has been marked. It's 

the letter of October 8th. 

THE WITNESS: That's all right, whatever 

you say. 

MR. JORDAN: C-5. 

MR. FRANCIS: And I'm not sure the record 

is clear. You never saw that before? You mean 

before Mr. Stern showed it to you that day at 

the conference? 

COMMISSIONER BERI'INI: No, no. 

827 

THE WITNESS: No. I've never seen it 

before today. That's the memorandum, inter-office 

memo between Goldstein and Stern. 
" 

MR. FRANCIS: I beg your pardon. 

THE WITNESS: What's the date of that? 

THE CHAIRMAN: April the 20th, 1972. 

THE WITNESS: It couldn't have been shown to 

me, I don't think, but I don't know. Maybe it'was. 

Maybe the dates are right, but I did not see that. 

I have never seen it until today. 

MR. FRANCIS: The General said that to me 

earlier. I showed it to him. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Well, you see, what I'm after, 

Mr. Francis, is in this particular--and not to 

be repetitious, but in this memo from nruce 
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Goldstein to Herbert Stern there is listed various 

exhibits, and I want to tie in thoSa:exhibits with 

our ones that we have marked in and have the 

General indicate whether or not he's seen these 

before. 

MR. FRANCIS: Yes, you go ahead. And I had 

that and went over it as I showed him the 

exhibits. But, anyway, it's better jf you make 

certain that you know that that's so. 

BY THE CHAIRMAN: 

Q Now, the next one is a memo from John Kohl 

to Secretary of State Sherwin, 10/5/70. 

A Does that have a number? 

MR. FRA."I\JCIS: It does have a number. It's 

the one that's clipped togcth,?r. It's marked-

THE CHAIRMA.""J: No, no, that Is not the one. 

MR. FRN~CIS: 10/5. 

THE CHAIRMAN: 10/5/70. 

MR. FRANCIS: From Kohl to Shenvin, sure. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Hhat we're lookinq for is our 

exhibit number. 

MR. FRANCIS: Here it is. It's rnarke<l as 

one exhibit, C-9, clipped together. 

MR. CORRIGZ\i.~: It's marked on the front page 

of the exhibit, C-9. 
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MR. SAPIENZA: Did we get an answer? 

Q Did you answer that. You have seen it? 

A I believe that I--that Stern did not show that 

to me en that day, but I'm not positive of that. I've 

seen that memo before today, however. 

Q No. Mycpestion, going back, General, 

is, which of these have you, in the best of your 

recollection, recalled being given to you by Mr. 

Stern on the 26th of April? 

A Not that one I don't recall. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. 

[Whereupon, there is a discussion off the record.] 

A [Continuing] No, did not show me those. 

I'm sure of that. 

Q All right. Letter from Centrum Construction 

Company marked C-18 and letter from Edison Asphalt 

marked C-19 were not shown to you, General, by Mr. 

Stern that day? 

A I don't believe so, no. No. 

Q 10/30, the big one. 

COMMISSIONER BERTINI: I think it's C-8. 

A C-8. Yes, he did show me that one. 

Q C-8. That's the memo from Mr. Biederman 

to Mr. Kohl on October 30th, 1970, marked C-8. 

Press release? 
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MR. JORDAN: C-15. 

Q [Continuing] Did you recall seeing the 

press release marked as C-15 in our records? 

A It's possible that I have a vague recollection of 

seeing some press release. I'm not sure it was that 

one. It seems like it was a shorter one. Newspaper 

article rather than a press release. Maybe a copy of 

that. 

C-7 I do not believe he showed me. 
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Q New, C-7 ic. t:1e letter or rncm:.d:'a.nuum fr::Hn 

Mr. Biederman to Mr. Mc llon, date cl iJo';,:)r:fuer 1~ ~l1, 

A I believe he s:im;ed :n,:; that; Stc:tn sho\•;c,_'. me that. 

MIZ. FRANCIS: With n copy to S:Juebocl;r. 

MR. SAPIENZA: There I s another r.1~1.rl:inc for 

this second doc~mcn~. 

Q Nov;, do :/:m recall vrbet[1,,r ;:>r 1:::.;: the 

memo fro~ you to Dnvid Biederman, dated il~ve~ber 4th, 

1970, •:ras uttac~hecl to t'.1e Biederman-Mullen :nc::r;10ro.rL"i.um 

mctrl:cu as C-'(? Do ~·0:.1 rccull, t:1.Ls i::~ yo·1r mcr:10 t:i 

memo Ly Hc.tl, 

A 

CL-,' v,-1·,,, u ~ ..... _, - ,! ... 

7 ,_., r; ·, 
'~t I 

I never i'las shovn tl1c Nov2nber 

I'm :crt'..i in 

......... -, 

J ... .l.. ~L \ .. ; 

. ' 
L : __ ;_ r ~ 

,-.., ,... ~: 1 •~1 '-· 
\..J..l ·JI..;,(..,!,, L.,. 

' . ~ .. 
·__.,~.~1 .. t"J, ~-J ... '..1-l'lr;{~ 

... -. ., 
, ,1 _, ..!.. 

. , 
,.; _. ·-•· ~'-
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you this very defini t,: 1;,:, 

November 4th memo crnd any rw.ndtrri ti·1r, o:, i'; ur.~i:i ::; _:,rn::;t/)•. 

showed me. 

it that he had gotten fr0u 3tern at a lat .:r time, or cottc;, 

from somewhere. 

hadn't thought of 

me. 

to do 

OU .:_;ht 

At~ornn·.· Ge Y'l':;.:::. 1 :-:. 

that he v:as sc1 

saw tr1"Jt h:::for,..:. 

';," :' -- . -, 

~· . ~ .., ·, , .. 
.:... ----,- . u 

-: + 
.J-'! 

-· _,_ 
J.. ,, 

,_ . 
L• •.• 

.... ,_: . ...,_ .• J~ ·. \ 

, let} ~1 ;} __ ; 

~-' t '' , .L 

Co . .. ·-·, 

.. ·, ~-1, 

-,, ,, L, , ·.:n.~. 

- t• ' ~ 6.,) 

.: .·):' .·: i.edcrraan';;:; 

T ,·,: ,·, ;·,··, ' . 
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as to what that vrri ti 11c meant ancl who [)Ut it. thr:rc un.cl 

put into the re:::ord here who did it am: 1,;hy. 

T:iiE WITNESS: Oh, I see. 

A Well, we have the original bock , ' (,:10 therr:.:. 

It has no Markincs on it at all. 

BY THE CHAIRM/\n: 

the best , r yJ:_:r rc_:·,11,.:.:tion, froin >Ir. S~ern thrc~ 

;_rou. - ~ . 
l)1; .LlQVC Cal:lC 

photostat o~ a neWGDOpcr 

shGwed m2. 

Q 

I\ 

three d:Jr~ 1~_uner1t~? ~'\ 

"'.- >1 -i c~ 
',.J J. 1_ ..... ._;, • 

-i ,.1_ tr 
,l.. ,.1 .. 

.,-r -
,_: ,., .. / .•. t_:n • 

t hi'.11: ; 11 
' 0 

r, • > -~ : 
.\._,•·., 
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you satisf? y::;:_;rs,:lf. 

I saw t:vlt ' 1 . t l lUC ".} Ul. ,~ ;J 

to me that he tho· .. 1.c_·;l: t I t.11.c~1·1 abut it, (1.''···' :·_: 1-:r.111 a.b c;ut 

that stupid L;:.-:· Sherui.:1 t::-: Hri.te to ::::-/;..]_' ;: t·L>r:v: er G:)EliJt!:in 

~ ; h. .. I . . n,. - . +-' • , 1. c .1.ri,-: 3:n .. ci _, 1,c '--'--, .,:ic:rt; ':ia._; ·, TJ:Jr1.o-.1 

·where .John 

the reasc,n." 

he sl1owed yo,;? 

Q Did 

Q 

1..r ,, <· 
''--~- 0 ;:; ::..r: ;-.. , 

+- . ...., 
'~· 

,'\ 

... , 
·: 

n.tl.' .... 

., 
d. 

- . ' . 

only Mr. Goldst•.::Ln, :<r. :;tr::1··_ :·.i.-, ·r,:· .::--.:i_~· _:_,,. ti.:: r,om, 
t,i 1c~ 

exceDt P(>r',,~"l;_I::') T,ri1/"11' /,-.,-. q,,,'·,i•,,,_, __ ...... ... u ... - \·,~·--•-J.1~)•.,~---1.,,J . ..,.l,-4-_./ 

photos tats t • ,l ~) \J '? ,, 

0; ·;. 

' .. 
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picked up the ph~:1.e. 

Q Did Jonnth,1:1 Goldstein enter int:::, the CO{).Versa-Li:,r 

at all? A No, I don't thi~k he had 

much to say, r~all;,r. He m3.y have discussed the witness 

problem with the rronti C:.1seo I'm not •:!ertain about th::;t. 

But as to thi~, I don't think he got i~volved ~nit at 

all. 

Q You don't recall making any stntt]ment to 

Mr. Stern that 11Rec;arc1losn of the motives of Mr. Bieciermnn, 

t •11L t , 'L• lfn you S l_ nave uO pr'.),~CCC1 on t;rUS , 

A No, I d::m' ;; rPcall mal:::inc; anythinD, a statement: :;_i):c 

that, no. 

Q You sort :).f' i•:s:cned him abo11t Biedcnwn and--

A Yes. Obviuu.:s::._y, they interviewed Dir~dcrman. He 

told them a lot o:' th:L·,.,~•;s in addit:Lon t these memos, 

and I said, 11Y)J :,r: r~arcful of \<Tba t Mr. :i3i2der::1an tells 

YDU. He's n:lt--I -:~1:i.nl-: yen:: s!Lulc1 l:now th.ot I i1.1vc c:itcd 

Tr1at 1 G trh:Jt I saido 
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Q At the rn~eting that took place first with 

the Governor, and r-Ir. Kohl and, you believ,=-, Judqe 

Garven, was ther<? any conversation from Judge Garv,:n 

that he knew anything about thr; r;-1atter? 

A No. 

Q How about th0 conv~rsation--

A Not with me. 

Q How about the conversaticn that took place 

between the Governor and Mr. Sherwin and Judge Carven, 

if h•~ was there, and yourself; was there any indication 

that Judge Garven had talked to Mr. Sherwin? 

A No, we didn't discuss that. It didn't -- at least, 

I didn't discuss it. Hhethc.r the Gov.,·rnor and Judge 

Garven did later I don't know.. I didn't think it was 

you know, it just didn't mean anything to m~ at the 

moment that it was important or--

Q Getting back to tn~ conversation with Mr. 

Stern and Mr. Goldstein, was there ~ver any indication 

of any money or any other type of consideration being 

involved in the various documents that he had presented 

to you? 

A No, absolutely not. l\lhen I calV~d St,~rn on the 

phone and told him of my talk with the Gov8rnor and 

Kohl, he said at that time that he was qoing to subnoena 

the records of Manzo Cont.racting Cormany and he--
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incidentally, he indicated to me that he would keep me 

advised of the investigation, and I never heard from 

him again except that I learned that I had a call from 

him the day I left fo~ Europe when I got back. Of 

course, then he was dealing with my staff after that 

837 

and I never talked to him directfy. He never called me 

and I did not call him. And I learned that he didn't 

" 
get anything in his subpoena from the records, because 

they were all, the crucial records were up in the 

civil trial. I learned that later. At least, that's 

what I was told. 

Q Based upon what was presented to you by 

Mr. Stern, and you only had a short time to read those 

items, I realize, was it your considered judgment that 

you need not proceed any further in this matter? 

A I had no reason to proceed at all at that point, 

that I saw, and particularly in view of the fact that 

he asked me not to give into the matter. And I made 

a judgment shortly thereafter that it would probably 

be the best thing for him to look into it. I really 

didn't think there was much to it at that point. 

Q Was it your opinion at that time, General, 

that this was a case of a cabinet officer trying to do 

a favor for a constituent? 

A My definite opinion. I thought Paul Sherwin 
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was trying to do a favor for someone and had called a 

cabinet officer, and that's the impression John Kohl 

838 

gave me when we were over there; that he was asked to do 

it if he could, and first he thought independently that 

they \ere going to, anyway, and then he dis covered that 

he could not and would not and they awarded it to the 

lowest bidder. I thought that would be t:1e end of it. 
," 

I, of course, had no idea there was any rr.oney connected 

with it at all at that time. I don't think anybody 

did. 

Q So, when you used the e:xpresr;i on earlier 

that you felt that that was noni:; of your business, 

you meant that a r,~view of what you had seen would 

indicate that there wasn't any potential crime being 

committed and, therefore, it was your opinion that 

a department head could tal·:e care of it on his own if 

he was aware of it; is that. your f,::r:~linq? 

A Yes. I don't have a re:collect:i on of discussing 

it, but if that memorandura had be<;'n shown to me, 

or if that information had b0en qiv2n to me a.'1.d I knsw 

it had gone to the lowe:st :.iidde;r, I \·:ouldn 't hav~ 

seen any reason to condn,,t any crh,inal illv }stig::ition 

at that time, I don't belicv,,, withcn,t son,-:, othe1: 

factors pres·.n•,:. But I rc..:tllj-" was :v)vsr f;r:--sented wi!:h 

that probk.m, so it's hard to scty. 
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THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Sapienza and Mr. 

Francis. 

EXAMINATION BY MR. FRANCIS: 

Q Another matter that Mr. Sapienza and I have 

just been discussing. I think it's at least indirectly 

covered. You told us that the Governor had sent for 

Mr. Sherwin and that you and the Governor talked to 

Mr. Sherwin about this matter. Did anybody ask Mr. 

Sherwin at that time if there was any money involved in 

this transaction? 

A No. 

Q Did anybody suggest to him that there was 

any money involved and, if so, what did he say about 

it? 

A No one suggested to him at all, no. 

Q Did you talk to Mr. Sherwin again and learn 

at that time, a short time after that, that he had 

discussed the matter with Mr. Mccrane? 

A I talked to Sherwin. He was having trouble with 

his records, and I think he changed secretaries, 

as I recall. There was a woman named Helen Mann at one 

time and some other woman now at a later tir'le. I can't 

remember her name now at the moment, unfortunately, 

although I've seen her a million times and talked to her. 

He had two secretaries, but his main secretary was Helen 
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Mann and 1his lady that--

COMMISSIONER BERl'INI: Betty Haggerty was that. 

THE WITNESS: Yes I Betty Haggerty. 

A [Continuing] And he was having trouble locating his 

files on it, and I think he said he talked to Treasurer 

Mccrane about it because I.think he told me that he 

was in one of the memos, and then a later time, and--
,,, 

boy, I can't -- I can't place this, but it was later 

he came over and he was much relieved that he had 

found a folder. When he first looked for it, I think 

he found some of the material on thP. bid-rigging thing 

and he said to me, "I recall this because I didn't 

write these memos, and I remember that's the only time 

I gave Helen Mann hell. 11 She, wrote some memos in 

connection with that bid-rigging thing. And he says, 

"That's all I can find." 

And he later found a copy of his letter to Kohl, 

and he found a memo that was on a yellow page, sheet, 

very heavy yellow paper that some people use for carbons, 

not the lined paper. And it was some memo to the 

file indicating what he had talked to Kohl about and 

had to do with asphalt shortage. I just told him, 

"Well, hang on to that and when you go up when Stern 

calls you, you take your stuff up with you. 11 
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Q Did he tell you in. conne,~tj_on. ,.-ri th. his inf:-irmati~,: 

to you about his conversation with Mr. Mccrane that hE.: hD.d 
a 

learned from him abo 11t/ten-thouGand-doll:Jr s:.,ntrj_bution b~/ 

the Manzo Contractine; Company? A I don't 

know 1,-rhen we first learned of a possible contributiono I 

just can't tell y:)u thnt. I don't lr .. now i_•rh,Jn it was. I 

know it was not in the earJ.y stages o 

1,rn. SAPIEI;Z/\.: Was it before rou went to 

Europe, General? 

THE WI'l\iESS: I cL.~n' t knmr, Charl,:J G. I don't 

know. I ju:.,t C:m't r'.Jrnenber whc:n tr1'1t wnG. 

imprcssi:.:m that it !1ad tc) be aft:;r you returnee:. 

MR. F~/iNC IS: Si..,r e. 

THE WI'rl'r:ESS: I don't thi:d: I ;tncw cif arw 

L"Ufrt'''"''n .-, , .. , ,] '·!·,r,"· C'' p-y,1,•i' n 1.,.,.,r,,,• ,.,, ,.; .. ,-; n•· ... ,,., ,., .. <' 

-.J O .1.J..~.....,;_ ,.,,. ·-, \..J~>'._.~1,_. ~J > ...... ltl ;.l,. ~,.,;,_. ,11 ~;.•._)\ • .,._..,:.1,.;' \., (1Ql,\.,I ._t 
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campa:g1 c ~mtribu tio!1, s;;--a :1 • thr:~r so testified 

in our grand jury, wbich I wan fauilinr with, after 

I got back from Euro:'.)c. So., I kno:·: Sh,::r1:rin didn't 

tell me r,bout it iri :~:_1c bc[:;innine;. H,i eould bave 

learned t:1.a t there aller;edly w:::1.s o:1ci, and I thin}:: 

they did learn later. But I think that was whe.:1 we 

conducted o~r invc~tigation and had n Mrs. Haggerty 

down and they W·:'!re g8ttinc tho rec ::>rdr. drn-m to 

the grand jury aad that type of thing. So, it won 

some time arounci there th~"'.:. I believe I le~1r.ncd 

about ita 

I think thr. f:Lrst thn t Mr~ Juhc:~ [t:1(1 his 

staff knew about it wns, I'::-1 s·:rf1, i·:ll,J:1 they heard-

the.'/ started lookinr:; into the Jtanl.:r in.:'•n-r1a t:1.0~1 

up there. 

BY l•fil. FRilNCIS: 

the 

before ci~h~r the Fcrloral or St~tc Gr~~d Jury? 

A Sheri·;i;i? 

Q YCGo 

yes. 

Q 

the meeting with ;; .1.1 ::nci the Govcrn'.W hn. L:inr:1ed--

page lf',G or 
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ten-thousand-dollar contribution. The note that I mnde 

of that testim::my, maybe I overlooked, but I don't have 

a date. But, in any event, it was after. It's clear 

from his testimony tbat it was after y::mr c:mvcrsation, 

the conversation that you a 11.d the Gover!1or hnd with hi:n. 

And then before the Federal Grand Jury, ago.in he said 

after the disr:u.ssion i•rj_·'.;h :rou and tr1c G::)Vernor he did 

find out from Mr. Mccrane th2re wns a tc:r:-thotlsand-dollar 

contributio.::1, and then he sai.d he was very upset beca:J.Se 

you were upset in the discussion and tw tnl~cd to you 

about it, and he said h,: :1atisfic,d you Jcha t he did not 

know ab out the c~on trL,ution 3 t the ti:1e--\·r,~ 11, at that 

point he snid ,•;hf:'.1 Louc;hr<1n eamc to see hi,:1, and he went 

on to say, 11 '11h0 A:;torncy Go".1cral seemed t'.J :.,;i':r. the 

J.·•r1pre,..,..1·0·1 J_•1··,+ ,.,-, •. ,_,.. :·,,·d~1·1~1·_f'·.L1 (!(J-. ..,.;t't·l ,-·r ·>'"'Jl-1n~-!-i"ot· U 
... ~i,,), 1 .1. Vl <,.....IJ L..,_l_~ .',(.!.i,,.Ji ~ ... ._ - - 1.f'I.L. ,.,tl)· t.;..I'' ... :. ~ (,.,., J.UV .1.. 

Do you r cc all that? I\ 

- .. i .,, 

tall:i.nc t:) Kohl :)l' closuly 

F" '9 
~ ( ,.__,, . . 
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A Oh, yes, dcfl.litc.:ly, ::crtainly 1,;~::;. 

EXAMINATIOh' BY 
MR. SAPIEIJZA: 

Q At that c:mversation you o.n,J th,; Gc,_;cr.10r 

Gll-4 

had, and perhaps Mr. Garvcn, wi tb ;r.r. S(1cr1:•JL1-I 'm n,fcrrins 

now t::, Mr. Sherwin'::; testi:.tony 1Jcfori: tiit: Feeler al Gran _.i 

to Mr. Kohl at lli8 h01:1c and a raemo o:' anJ. 

went from Mr. Sherwin'::; Of:i.'icc to :-1ro Doc;; 

body had a cop:; maJ9 >_': ?:uhl 1::. L)lrJcr, :·:1<1 -.rr,ct\c·.;cr ·:,.LJ 

.~'' ...... ~ 
(..,' ,,;. ~,) J 

I'm not s·~re 11"t-;·t1ii.!t·1 rnt_~~:·,,-1:-~ ~-;~::2." 1; ir1 ·t(~c;:r:.·~ :, 1v -~~.;.' .. ; --~~_:.i:·n~r1t. 

can t(; 11 you !L; 

had the lott>.:::. 

Q It ~: ~m .. lJ 

the Federal Grt::1.: J'.J_,'·; 

A ~·Tt1ofJe te~; tJ_:!'l()rt~.·-\' 

Q },11" e :-) [1c l' ~·; 1 1 :~. • 

. ~--: .. ' 
; .1. ..... ·-· --./Q'.J 

r~ 0 ·, · i t,__, I __ -__,. 

.r • ./ . ..,.... 
1.,1. .L: V j_ 
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through Mr. Mc Crane of the ten-thousand-d,)llar c :::mtributi:m 

six-seven weeks prior to his testifying before the 

Federal G:cand J:1ry. Now, i1e testified before the Fedornl 

Grand Jury on June ljth, and six or seven weeks would be 

approximately the end of l\pril, that at that time, Sherwi:1 

now testified t:J the Grand Jury, he fou·:1.d out about 

the ten-thousand-dollar c~>ntribution ar:d notified you about 

the ten-thousu~d-dollar con~rib~tiono Does that help in 

your recoll~ction of when he notified you? Or is that 

accurate? A No, it really ion•t. I can't 

say it's accurate or inaccurate. At ono point we diGcusscd 

the contribation, but I cc..n't tc;ll you c::ac~tl,y ,·Jr10:1 it 

was and I can't tell you whether it was before I wont 

to Eur~pc or after I came back. 
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Q When you found out about the contribution 

of $10,000, did you notify Mr. Stern? 

A I didn't talk to Mr. Stern at all other than the 

two conversations that I related to }OU. 

EXAMINATION BY THE CHAIRMAN: 

Q Getting back to the April 26th conversation, 

did Mr. Stern indicate to you that he would keep you 

advised as to whether or not he uncovered other crimes? 

Do you recall any words like that? 

A He said that he would keep me advised of the 

results of his investigation periodically. 

Q And do you recall--

A And he did say--the only time he did keep me 

advised was when I called him,. the first telephone 

call, and he said he was subpoenaing Manzo's books. 

Q Do you recall him indicating to you that 

he thought it would be better if thn u. s. Governmt?nt 

proceeded with the investigation rather than your 

office because your office hadn't done anything for a 

year and a half with this mat.t~r? 

A No, definitely he didn't put it that way. lie 

said that he thought it would be better that they do 

it and not us hecause this is your fellow cabinet 

officer and it's your a<lministration, in effect. 

EXAMINATION BY MR. FRANCIS: 
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Q Maybe we can fix a little closer time. 

In Mr. She~Nin's state grand jury testimony--that was 

what you showed me a minute ago, the state grand jury? 

MR. CORRIGAN: Yes, sir, 187. 

MR. FRANCIS: Yes, 187. That's the note 

I have here. 

847 

Q [Continuing] Mr. Sherwin in his testimony 

talked about knowing around June 1st of the ten-thousand

dollar contribution. When was it, according to your 

recollection, that Mr. Stamler, or Judge Stamler called 

Mr. Ja~os and told him about the testimony respecting 

the ten-thousand-dollar contribution. 

A The Division of Criminal Justice Records show it 

was May 31st 

Q And the testimony of Psrrucci before Judge 

Stamler which disclosed that fact tvas on May 30th, 

was it not? 

A Yes, that's right. 

Q lilld that was just a couple of days before 

Sherwin testified, or referred to in his testimony 

before the state grand jury? 

A As you just related, yes. I ':r.i. not--

Q General, you probably know better than 

any one of us here why we' re here, and I have finishsd 

asking you everything I can think of in connection with 
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this inquiry. Is there any further statement that you 

would like to make, that you consider material to our 

inquiry? 

A Well, the purpose of this inquiry, of course, 

is to address itself to the charge, which, of course, 

quite concerned me, that I.was covering up this investi

gation and knew about problems that needed investigation 

for some time and did nothing about it. And, of co'urse, 

I think the record indicates that that's not so, and 

I have tried to answer your questions fully. 

But I think, in addition to that, I think it's 

incredible that anybody could believe that if I knew of 

all the things that Biederman apparently says I knew, 

and that I knew that there wa~ some criminal problem 

and that he knew about it, it doesn't make much 

sense to me that I would blow the whistle on him, 

and I'd be doing everything that I could to curry 

his favor. So I think that stands out, stands by 

itself. If anyone's going to cover anything up, they're 

not going to make people angry that know that they're 

covering it or think that they're covering it up. 

However--

Q Excuse me, General. I notice you looking 

in that direction. The gentleman who just came in is 

a substitute reporter who is qoing to take over in a 
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few minutes. I didn't mean to interrupt you. I wanted 

to identify the man because I saw you looking that way. 

Go ahead. 

A The other thing I want to make crystal-cleat 

is that no one in my department, no one, covered this 

matter up and as soon as my criminal investigative 

staff had any reason as they felt to go ahead, they 

didn't even consult me about it. They went ahead. 

They heard Judge Stamler's call was the thing that 

triggered that off and, as a matter of fact, in ny 

opinion, they were the ones that developed the 

investigation and did the job and worked very hard on 

it. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr-. Bertini? 

EXAMINATION BY MR. BERI'INI: 

Q This memorandum of November 4th, 1970, 

marked C-30A, when you wrote that memorandum, did 

that clearly relate to the rigged bidding situation? 

A Absolutely. 

Q And at that time had you and your department 

all reached the conclusion that there was nothing to 

the bid-rigging situation, to the best of your then 

knowledge? 

A That's true, yes. 

Q Now, it does not in any way relate to 
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Centrum Construction Company as marked on Exhibit C-30? 

A Absolutely no connection with it at all. 

Q And you do not know how Centrum Construction 

Company got onto this sheet? 

A No, I do not. I can understand the mistake 
... : ,. ,. ;-

somebody, some clerk might make, because of them are 
' 

connected with Manzo Construction and they're around 

the same date. A file clerk could have done that, 

but I don't know how it got there. 



Q-6-1 Kur;lcr 

1 Q Am I corrc~t in concluding that until the 

2 visit by u.s. Attorney, which was on April the --wait 

3 a minute. I think it was April 20th. 

4 MR. FRANCIS: 26tho 

5 Q A o 7 2't' 7 970 I 1 o prL. u n, ..... 1 ,~, you, nor anyone c se in 

6 
barring 

your department 1J:'./:·. p:x:;sibly Mr. Biedcrmun, had any 

7 idea that a possible cri:nc :i:nay have beer.. com.rnittod? 

8 A That is absolutely correct. 

9 COMJ,,fISSIONER BERTINI: Thnt' s all. 

10 H:R. FRANCIS: Anything more? 

11 THE CHAIRMAN: No, sir. 

12 De, Y'JU hav2 any other thin6 further to 

13 mention, General? 

14 TIE 1;,JITHES.'."',: Ho. 

15 TiIE ClI/\IJ.l'-1/\N: Let me read one thing to 

16 

17 tho C;Jde oi' ::?air Pr,::,cctl· .. irc, and I bclb:e 1-ir. 

18 Sapien::,a nentionod tlli:; carlie;r, b•J t I' 11 just 

19 repeat it so we d8n't forcet it. 

20 Any witness who tcatifies at any or our 

21 

22 of his exa:nina 1~lor1 to file a brief s~·rnrn s ta tomeni; 

23 relat:tve to his tcstim~my f.:)l" i::ieorpo:.:·ation i:i 

24 

25 
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arty time you want to file a brief sw:irn. statement 

you hove the right to do so under our procedure. 

T'IE WTTHESS: All right. Of CO'--lrsc, I 1 ·1e 

just b: . ., "1nswcrine; your questions today, and 

I have no idea what; other people arc sa.yinc; 

about my condu~t, except I assume that everyone 

covered today what i·,as said to me, about me rather, 

and I have had a chance t:) a!-i.swer it. If a later 

reading of the transcript indicates that it was 

not all covered, y:)u si1all certainly huar from me. 

MR. FRANCIS: Yes .. Well,wc 1 vc bcon followinc 

it carefully, and y:m ·,-:ill notice ·.-re :~sl:c!d you spe(~::t-

fie questions relo.tin{i t·J what trlis 0.1.c cc1id, ancl 

this or~e said and t11is 0:1.e s:J id. fa/uo-Jy i~, perfect o 

It's co~1ceiv&bl.J th.at 1.-,rc mic;ht i1,t·.rc ::iv:;rJ.oo;:c:i soi:··e 

THE CH/\.I~U-L\.i.T: I just thou;)1t o'..' or:c further 

from .Mr .. Bicc.lcr:nn:1? 

THE CiIAI:lV.J\N: ED::n·lGC we do--



Q-6-3 Kugler 
1 point specificall7. 

2 MR. FRANC LS: \'loll, see, we have Mr. J::1.:·10::;. 

3 We're going to CJver that. 

4 THE CHAIR.t<AN: Okay. 

s THE WITNESS: I mean, he tells me nm: it1 

6 the last weeks I'::1 tnlldnc ,s,bout that he unders t.ce~1d::, 

7 that Biederman is so.ying--I thini( l1c v1os d8·;,,rn r1e:rc 

8 for c1n intervic';-r, an investic;ati:m, or he read it 

9 

10 or somethi.•1._c:;. He said that ts atGolately n:)t s::->o 

11 

12 MR. FHAlJ:::I;:,: He 1 11 g-:J over ttw.~ :.::U:l1 l1l:;1. 

13 

14 ( '.: 7 1• -j·,1,''sc'. (,·• •·1'"'cu• ) 
0 J \J _, _ _, ,J .__ , -·-.,,,.. \.., \,, U 0 
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[Alfred R. Nardelli enters the room.] 

THE CHAIRMAN : Mr. Nardelli , you are 

appearing today before two members of the 

State Commission of Investigation. Mr. Bertini 

is on my right. My name is John McCarthy. 

I understand you are here voluntarily to 

testify in connection with our investigation 

into the Attorney General's Office, in particular, 

the office's handling in what we call the Sherwin 

matter. 

sworn. 

MR. NARDELLI: Yes, I am here voluntarily. 

THE CHAIRMAN: At this time would you be 

ALFRED L. NARDELLI, sworn: 

MR. SAPIENZA: Mr. Nardelli, prior to beginnin 

I am going to read you certain warnings we read 

to all witnesses that appear before us. 

This is an executive session of the 

Commission. Your testimony will be taken under 

oath and transcribed by the Shorthand Reporter. 

It may be used against you later on in a court 

of law. If you feel that your answer may tend 

to incriminate you, you may refuse to answer. 

You have the right to be accomnanied by 
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an attorney of your choice. I note for the 

record that you do not have an attorney with you. 

This is of your choosing; is that correct? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. 

MR. SAPIENZA: If you desire to have an 

attorney present, tell us and we will stop. 

If at any time you wish to discontinue the 

questioning, just tell us. 

Section 52:9M-15 of our statute forbids 

disclosure by you of the questions asked, your 

responses, or any other information you may gain 

at this hearing. Possible maximum penalty is 

that as if it were a disorderly persons offense. 

Although your testimony is now being taken 

in private, the Commission may at a later time 

make your testimony available to the public, 

or it may at a later time ask you to give the 

same testimony at a public hearing upon the 

adoption of a resolution. 

Copy of your testimony at this private 

hearing may be made availab::e to you at your 

expense. If it becomes relevant in the criminal 

proceeding in which you are the defendant or 

summoned to appear at a subsequent hearing 

before the Commission, provided that the 
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Nardelli 

furnisniny of such a copy will not pn:judic2 

the public safety or security. 

You have a riaht at the: conclusion of 

this hearing to file a brief sworn statement 

relative to your testimony for incorporation 

85C 

in the record, if you feel that is nP.cessary. Okay? 

THE WITNESS: Y0s, sir. 

EXAMINATION BY MR. FRANCIS: 

Q Hr. Nard-;:;lli, when: do you liv•=o? 

A In East Oranqe, 60 Southr.1ont Avenu::. 

Q And you are a D•.::.puty :\t.ton1ey G,c-meral of 

New Jersey? 

A Yes, I um. 

Q And hav·.". bt~en for how l0ng? 

A Since July of 1<170. 

Q Ar~ you far1iliar with the a.pplication of 

the Mal-Bros. for reinstatement as bic'l_d,.,r:; in t)1c 

Department of Transport at ion? 

A Yes,I am. 
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Q Was there a hearing held by Commissioner 

Kohl in the Department on the application for :t rd,n~

statement? 

A Yes, there was. 

Q Do you remember the date? 

A Yes, I do, Aoril 5th, 1972. 

Q Prior to the time of the hearing, did you 

know David Biederman? 

A Yes, I did. 

Q A former ~puty Attorney General assiqned 

to the Department of Transportation? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Did you know prior to the time that the 

hearing was actually held what attorney had appeared for 

Mal-Bros. on the application for -- reinstatement? 

A I'm not so sure I understand the question. 

I know that Mr. Okin was going to appear on 

April 5th, yes. 

Q Had there been another attorney involved 

in the matter before Mr. Okin appeared? 

A Yes. 

Q 1t!ho is that? 

A Mr. Bied2rman had been involved before Mr. Okin. 

Q And when you say "had been involved," 

what can you say as to wheth0r or not he formally 
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appeared as an attorney, in the capacity as an 

attorney for Mal-Bros. prior to the tine Mr. Okin 

appeared? 

A We 11, prior to the hearing ilr. Biederman wrote 

a l~tter to Commissioner Kohl, if I recall correctly, 

the date of the letter was March 22nd. And in that 

858 

letter he. was obviously representing Mal-:Oros., now 

known as Crescent Construction. !Ie ask,3<1 for rein.stat".':-

ment of Mal-Bros. 

Q You saw that letter? 

A Yes, I did. 

he 
Q And is it your r~col.ection that/ concluded 

the letter by saying, "ThRt '.ve respectfully request 

immediate reinstatement as a qualified contractor with 

The Department of Transportation of CresC'3nt Construction 

Company"? 

A Yes. 

Q What connection did Cr~,scent have with 

Mal-Bros. and the Mal langa Brothers? 

A It was, I gu~ss you call it, a successor 

corporation. Mal-Bros. was a partners!1ip and Cresc,mt 

Construction was a corporation with the partners 

now as stockholders. 

Q Do you know vk> forne<l the corporation? 

A Who the incorporator was? 
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Q 

Q 

Yes. A Offhand, I don't. 

Now, did you have any conversation with 

Mr. Biedennan prior to entering into the case of Mr. 

Okin with respect to whether he should appear in the 

case? 

A Yes, I did. 

859 

Q How long before the actual hearing was that? 
,, 

A The principal conversation, the major conversation 

occurred on March 27th, about a week before, week, ten 

days. before the hearing. 

Q And what was that conversation? 

A That conversation was to the effect that I had 

talked to Assistant Attorney Greenberg who was in 

charge of the litigation for the Attorney General, 

and that that Assistant A.G. Greenberg that I concurred, 

it would be a conflict of interest for Mr. Biederman 

to represent Mal-Bros. at this reinstatement hearing. 

Q And how did you put that to him? 

A Unfortunately, I did not put it in writing. He 

had on the morning of the 27th, he had dropped by my 

office. I had been out at the time. 

MR. SAPIENZA: Who is "he"? 

THE WITNESS: Mr. Biederman. 

A [Continued 1 He left a note, he dictated a note 

to my secretary which is in the file asking whether 



S-4 1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Nardelli 

I could get back to him on the question of whether it 

was a conflict or not, and I talked to Mr. Greenberg 

and then I went back to my office and I called Mr. 

Biederman. 

Frankly, I can't swear that I talked to Mr. 

860 

Biederman himself, it may have just been his secretary. 

Q And you left a message for him, did you 

then? 

A Yes. To the effect I--he could not represent 

Mal-Bros., that we had determined that it would be 

a conflict of interest. 

Q And then, after that, did you receive or 

did the Department receive a letter from aim saying 

that he was substituting for •Jack Okin? 

A Yes, we did. 

Q Now, had you had ,my conversation with him 

before the actual hearing on the day.'it was held? 

A Before the hearing? 

Q Yes. A On the day it was held? 

Q Yes. 

Did we fix the day it was held? 

A Yeah, Apri 1 5th. 

Q You came to the hearing on April 5th? 

A Right. 

Q You r~present~d the Departrn~nt in that 
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hearing? 

861 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Was Mr. Biederman there? 

A Yes, he was, sir. 

Q Alone or with someone else? 

A He was there along with Mr. Okin and his clients. 

Q And when the hearing began where did Mr. 

Biederman sit? 

A Mr. Biederman was present in the hearing room 

and he sat on a chair, aroong a group of chairs, which 

were along the side of the room. He did not sit at the 

counsel table. 

Q How far away from Mr. Okin was he? 

A He was across the table• from Mr. Okin. 

Q Across the kind of table you are sitting 

at? 

A Right, just about maybe a little wider than the 

table right here. 

Q What do you think about that, about five 

feet? A Right, yes, sir. 

Q When you saw him that rnoming, did you have 

any conversation with him then? 

A As I recall, only perfunctory like, good morning. 

Q Nothing further about your message to him 

that he had to get out of the case? 
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A No. 

May I say--

Q Yes. A I did relay to Mr. Okin 

in much clearer terms prior to the hearing the 

position of the l\ttorney General's office. 

Q Was Biederman with him at that ti:me? 

A Not that I know of. It wa.s dona over the phone. 

Q Oh, I s~c. 

W".! 11, when the hearinq got underway, you 

say Biederman was sitting at the di:::;tcll1ce you have 

described? 

A YEs. 

Q And at the conclusion did Di.~de.rman 

take any part in the hcarin9 ·its1:;lf? 

A Not on thG r2corcl, sir. 

Q 1·las his narrv:: not-?-<l on the rccorJ at the 

opening of the hearing or not? 

A At the opening of the hearing; no, sir. 

Q Did yrm se:-: hir:1 do anything that appear.?d 

to be related to the conduct of th": hearin9? 

A Well, yes. On at lP.ast on0 occasion I saw Mr. 

Biederman pass a note~ to one of th2 --- one of the 

party that came in with him who was 5ittinq opposite 

from Mr. Okin nearer to nr. Bied.:,rraan. l\.r.d that not,~ 

862 

in turn was relayed from, whoev8r t~at party was, it may 
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have been one of Mr. Mallanga's brothers, it may have 

been a Mr. Pratkin who was the accountant connected with 

the case. And that note was relayed from, perhaps, 

Mr. Fratkin to Mr. Okin. And it was a question. 

And Mr. Okin read that question to the witness, whoever 

it was at that time. 

" 
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Q To your k!1owledge, did r,1r. Biederman hand U}.: 

any other question? A Not to my o~·m. 

personal knowledge o I vJas ~:-:,lJ. by anoth;:?r deputy u ~torncy 

general that he did. 

Q Someone Kho wns there Hith y:::iu represcnth:(; 

the department? l\ Yes. 

Q 

paper with quest -Lons cm them w, :ro -uc in~~ hanr:ed up--

A 

and so forth. 

Q 

A 

pre sen.cc for t:1c re:~ ~:ircl. 

A 

A 

A 

Q 

YeD, lie diJ.. 

Q 

Y""' ~'-', 

Q .. . :. V, 
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Bertini d:..'esn' t lla vc any. 

Th:1nk y:)u vcr:/ much f:Jr cominc; dm-m.o 

{Uitness cx.,:usocl.) 

(Evan Juc1os enters tri<: roo!':1.) 

THE CHAIRMMJ: Mr. Jar1os, we ::iave tw:::> 

mcmocr.s of t'.10 St:.i.tc Com.:-nisGi0!1 :y[' Inv:Jstir;ation 

sittinr; thiG ::f"c:]rnoon. I think y::iu l;: O':, both 

o.e us. m,. 
J r1c.1rae i:: Joim Mc Car thy. 

I tllink you 0. ..... 1.,0 k.nob special cDunsol, l,Ir. Fr~u1•..:is. 

Iffi. J,\H02: I d:::>, indeed. 

craphers ~•;iw .:.1rc etl tcr:1utin.0 • You are l1ert:; volun-

tarily to tcstif.~· L1 r,onnection ,,.,1-:;t: our :investi-

ga tion of tt1e ll:::mdlin0 uy tL,:: Att01·~1G,'/ General I s 

rna t_ !:.(:::c? 

E V :\ N 

I'm t_:; Jin;~ ·,:r~rt.:i~.'. 1,:'.1rc':.in_,;,:.; 
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we read for all . " wicnesses 

This is an executive or private session of 

the Commission. Yo'Jr tcstirr:ony will be taken 

under oath and transcribed by tho shorthonJ 

reporter. It may be used asainst you later 

on in a court of l::-,.1·;. Therefore, if y,.::: 1..1 feel 

that y::-mr &n:::wcr r;1::J ~-- tend t::, in::rimi:1.a t(~ Jou, 

yo~ may refuse ta anc½cr. 

Yau have t~e richt to be accompanied by 

an attorney o.C' your C'.hoi,~c;. W;~ l:,1o·w t:-,c:t 

you're an attor~cy. However, do you feel today 

that you wo 1Jld li:-:c to prx:cec1 i,;i:.:,110:it n:1 

attorney prcsc:1t? 

THE "f,-J.FUESS: I c1o. 

MR. SAPIE~IZ/\: If ;/ou cles ire ·::,o ~1,~ \.:2 r1~1 

time, just say so a~ct we Kill st~~. 

di:::;closurc by you of ti12 ques tl.onc r~::;l-:1:'1, your 

rcsponscG or a~y ot 

866 

is that as if it were 8 dic~rdnrl~ ~cr~on's offense. 
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1 in private, the Cormnission may, ut a later time 

2 mo.kc your testimony available to the public, or 

3 it may at a later ti~e ask you ta com2 i~ and 

4 give your testimony 3t a public lwnrin~;, upon 

s the adoption of n resolution to that effect. 

6 Do you understand· 

7 Tim WITNESS: I unders tr.md. 

8 MR. SAPIENZA: A copy of y,y n· testimon~- a ,. ,, 

9 this private hearinG ~ay be mude &vailable to 

10 you at your expense if it beeomos relevant in 

11 
a criminal pr8ceedinc in whi~h yo~ are the dofcn-

12 dant or if you are summoned to appe:ar at a sub-

13 
.,_. 
i,rlC: 

14 
furnishi:-1u; of s:Jch a c:01.>Y viill n,J'; pr•:.juuice ti1ci 

1S 
public snfety or Ge:.!uri ty. 

16 
I think ,rn have already ac;rc.c:d, t.1r. Chair:-r.nn, 

17 

18 
will be furni:::,hed to them ir:11:1cdL0;tc2..J. 

19 
THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, sir. 

20 

21 
at the eonc:lucicm of this l1(~:1Tin;: fJ.lrJ a brief 

22 
sworn statement relative t~ your testimony f~)r 

23 
incorporation into the record of 

24 
if you Ghoul~ dcs~rc. 

2S Thank you very much. 
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EXAMnfA'11~iY, BY M.B. FIV'>Ncrs: 

Q You I re a member of the bar of I'i°,.:;',I Jersey? 

A I am, sir. 

Q And have been for how lone? 

A Since 19590 

Q And you are a Dr,puty Attorney of UcN Jersey? 

A I am Assistant Attorney General. 

Q Andhave bee~ for how long? 

A Since June 15, 1970. 

Q You are director of the criminnl divioion? 

A That is correct. 

Q Of the Attorney General's Office? 

A That is correct. 

Q And that ,:iuans you arc ti,e t:,p man o:: that 

division,doco 

A Yes, sir. 

Q And the division itself is a~ rclati~cly 

recent origin? A Yes, sir. It ':;as ;;r,.Jatccl 

by the Criminal Just:~·:::e Act :if 1970, 1·rhid1 Las passed 

in March of 1970. I am the first Dir':)ctor of it. 

I was charzed with the re::;pons:.:.bility D:f brincinc: it int') 

existance. 

Q 

1970? A 
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Q You were appointed by the Attorney General? 

A That is correcto 

Q And the Statute which created the separate 

division gave you the irruncdiatc supervision of 0he 

functions and powers of the Attorney General pertaininc 

to the criminal b~siness of the State? 

A That's CDlCt)et o 

Q Prior to your appointment, w~uld you tell us 

what experieEce y:,u had in the criminal lnw field? 

A My c~lerksh:Lp \•;as f~)r the summer while I irn.s in 

law school,I was the clerk to then Attorney General David 

Furman. I was aJmitted in late ':>9, an;-1_ I was m·rnrn in 

immediately as D:.-:puty Attm~ncy General acd stayed on 

for approximately three years as a deputy. DJrine that 

perio.d I was assie;ncd t,) tbe old CIS, which :ras the 

agency whir~h wo. s respomdl>le then to diseharc;e 1,-rhntevor 

criminal responsibility the Attorney Gonaral had, which 

was very limit2d. But nevertheless, we did what he hode 

J)'._1.rinc that period, I tried cr:t:nin:::l case;_; 

throughout th(.; s tato; and also durinc; that period I 

was ass i[;ned for about seven or eich t 1:10n 1~hs as prosecutor 

of Ocean County, actins prosecutor, because there was a 

vacancy in that ctriec~, a::id one c-f tl1e a ttc,rncy general's 

responsibili t:tec cvori them vras t:::, fill f)1:)SC vo.cancies o 

I left r,n l i'ient baC!k into uriv:_ito practice 
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1 for two or three Y8ars and then returned under General 

2 Sills as Director of CIS for approximtely two years, 

3 and that bureau was, as it had been, mainly a small bureau 

4 

s 

6 

7 

8 
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· 10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 , 

23 

24 

25 

of two or three lawyers who were responsible for handlin;, 

the criminal responsibilities of the attorney ceneral. 

I was in chargeof that the second time I returned• 

During that period I was responsible at one 

time or another for the prosecutor's office in Somerset 

County, and then the last seventeen or oiEhtccn months 

that I was Assistant Attorney Genernl then, I waa in 

charge of the Atlantic~ Cou:ity Prosecutor I s Offic-e during 

the vacancy there. 

After ~hat tcni.irc, I ret.ll'ned to private practic:c. 

Q And yoLl wc~e in privnto practice Ghcn until 

you were appointed direct~r of thi~ divi3ion? 

A Tr1at's correct. 

Q I gather, you didn't have to~ Qa~y unsistants 

in the beginninc? 

two or three lawyers. 

A When I ~amc there were 

Q How many do yau haven~~? 

A Fift;y-one. 

, .... 
'< . ( ..... 1 

; J. • ~ 

about how many did yo~ have? ' l\ 

time looking f:)r lcadcrnhi;i pcople:o 

,.:~r of 1970 

, .. •) ~ ,. .. , ~ .. :, 

I hir~J Ri~h ~~Glynn 
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during that period, who became chief of the trial section. 

And he had one, maybe t-1:r'.) lawyers workinc for him during 

that periodo He came in October. 

Barry Evanchik I recruited and hired during 

that periodo He br.co.1;1e Chief of tr,e Appellate Sectiono 

And he had two, maybe three lawyers before; the end of 

the year o I cannot remember the dates that they were 

hiredo 

Clint Cronin was with the Attorney General 

and he was placed in charse of the prosc~utor's supervis~ry 

section and he was c;1_lone. He hod no helpo And l1c hns 

just recently developed his staff. 

The organized crime section ¼US in cxistance 

at the time of the cru3tion of the DiviJion of Criminal 

the Di vision o:;'.' Jc,1s ti :n by ub Off'._~ a year 11 -1d a half. It 

was a unit thnt ·:rn.G r,it 11ated out Division of 

I incorporated the.t u:1i1: int:) r:1y (livisi::no It had at 

ti-;o that 1-rere rr;,·ruitcrJ d:n·i:1r; thn:, period. They're ·1p 

to ten or twelve la~var~. s~ I wou~d say that by the 
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lawyers. 

MR. BERTINI: Arc those b;o lm·r.\·r:-rs Stier 

and Richards? 

THE WITNESS: That's sorre,:t, s1 .. c. 

Q Fr.Jm the time you became direct8r ot the 

6 div:is ion you ran tho divisi:m, didn't Jou? 

7 A 

8 

Yes, sir. 

Q, And in tho day-to-day operation ln the 

9 criminal law field at the state level, you were in 

10 

11 

12 

13 

charge of that and you ran it? A Yc;;s, sir. 

Q From that time on was the Attorr£y General 

looking over your sho1lc.1c1' every cky in L'1c :,1·diriar:,,r 

course of y::::,ur opcr:1tion? A I-Ic,. C.~u.ite the 

872 

14 

15 

contrary, Mr o Pr ant:: is. Trw At 'cc.:r'.~C:J Gcnurc1.l wc1s a c :)llcr:..[:u:: 

16 General, ar:d ccrtainl.:; ue:1:'::XL'G I c.::n:w iJ:.;.:'.: :Ln'.·~· ~1·.,blic lii'i- 0 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

left to me 

aspects of 

shoulder, 

0, 

•A 

his u~'fi :c. t;) tll::,. I 

be dc)c:s ' . . !uj· c1c·:~1s10:1G. 
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1 Q You ~~en Dcv~d Dicdor• an, didn't you? 

2 A Yes, siro 

3 Q He was D:put; Attorney General assiGnetl to 

4 the Department of Transportation--

s A Yes. 

6 Q --in 197J ·,;hen you car.1c to ~lw offic~c 

7 Division of Criminal Juatice? Yes, sir. 

8 

9 

·10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

lS 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 
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Q I show you a memorandum from Mr. Biederman 

to Mr. Kugler, Attorney General Kugler dated August 7th, 

1970 and ask you if that came to your attention? 

A I have seen this before. I don't remember when. 

Q I show you another memorandum on our 

stationery, the Secretary of State, apparently addressed 

to Joseph Mccrane marked C-2 here, and I ask you if 

this is the document, if you could remember if that's 

the document referred to by Mr. Biederman in here 

about the part, the last three lines in which he was 

interested? 

A I believe that it was. 

I don't recall seeing this August 7th memorandum 

contemporaneous with its distribution, I do remember 

the Sherwin-Mccrane memorandum. 

Q You don't remember whether you got both 

of these from the same time from the Attorney General? 

A I do not recall that. I do not recall that I got 

this into my files in July of '70 or not. I believe 

just discussed it with the Attorney General. 

Q All right. Let me show you the next 

memorandum in sequence marked C-32 here. The memorandum 

is from Biederman to Kugler, headed, "Manzo Construction 

Company," and referring to his earlier memorandum in 

connection with the allegations of Manzo and collusive 
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bidding, a copy, on the bottom, you notice, is to you. 

You received that one, I guess? 

A I believe so. 

Q And in that memorandum he pointed out that 

a meeting has been arranged to discuss the Manzo 

problems for October 14th? 

A YEs. 

Q And he suggested that perhaps you might want 

to send a representative to attend that meeting? 

A Yes. 

Q And when you received that, did you send 

a representative or did you sign, make another assignment? 

A I made another assignment. 

Q Who was that? 

A David Biederman. 

Q You told him to investigate this matter 

himself, did you? 

A I didn't exactly tell him that, Justice Francis. 

What I did, I had some conversation with Mr. Biederman 

regarding the allegation of collusive bidding. He 

indicated to me that Manzo who was interested in state 

business was apparently willing to cooperate w.ith regard 

to the collusive bidding aspects which were contained 

in the July 20th memorandum from Sherwin to Mccrane. 

It occurred to me at that point that Biederman was 
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at least experienced enough to feel out Mr. Manzo and 

in the context of his attempt to get something from the 

st.ate. In other words, to negotiate with Mr. Biederman 

that Mr. Biederman would be in a far better position 

to feel out Mr. Manzo than would I, swooping down upon 

him with .state grand jury subpoenas or something of 

that sort. 

In other words, it seemed likely to me that 

Mr. Biederman would be more successful in gauging the 

degree in whether Mr. Manzo would cooperate. And I 

explained to Mr. B:alerman and I told him exactly why 

I wanted him to find out what information Mr. Manzo 

had. And that's what he did, and did it. 

Q I show you another memorandum from him 

dated October 21, to General Kugler with a copy to 

you and ask you if you received that? 

A Yes, sir, I did. 

Q This memorandum is marked C-33, and in 

that one he tells you that he did talk to Manzo and was 

unsuccessful in getting any information from him? 

A That is correct. 

Q And that was at the meeting that was 

referred to in his earlier memorandum marked C-2? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q At the bottom of that memorandum he concludes, 
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"Please advise if there is anything further that you 

wish me to do. 11 

877 

Now, after that, did you and the Attorney General 

discuss that problem and decide on the course --

Let me put it this way, maybe it will be a little 

clearer for you. Did you reply or send a memorandum 

in reply to that request to Mr. Biederman? 

A I did not. 
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Q Well, did you have a discussion with the 

Attorney General as to what reply should be given for 

that memorandum? 

A I did not discuss with the Attorney General a 

reply to Biederman. I did advise the Attorney General 

the results of Mr. Biederman's interrogation of Mr. 

Manzo. I was not aware that the Attorney General 

was going to respond in writing or otherwise to Mr. 

Biederman. 

Q Did you find out later that he did in fact--

A Recently. 

Q Recently. You didn't know until recently 

about that? 

A That is right. 

Q When you found out recently, did you find 

the date of that response? 

A I believe it was November 4th. I have seen that 

memorandum. 

Q I show you a memorandum dated November 4th, 

Attorney General to Biederman saying, "Neither the 

Director of Criminal Justice or I feel any further 

action is required in the above matter." 

Is that your recollection of the message 

that went back to him in answer to the question at the 

end of the October 21 letter saying, "Plmse advise if 
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you want anything further"? 

A I have learned since, that's what happened. That 

is, the posture that the Attorney General and I were 

in at that time, I did not know he sent the memorandum. 

Q Let me put it this way: The advice that 

you gave to the Attorney General was--

A Exactly. 

Q --nothing further is needed to be done? 

A Exactly. 

Q You say you did see this letter? I 1m talking 

now about the memorandum of November 4th, I have a copy 

of it here. 

Did you see the November 4th memorandum as 

it was in the attorney general's file or your office 

or some other department? 

A I believe that I saw it first in the sheaf of 

materials that we had gotten from Mr. Stern. 

Q I see. 

A That's to the best of my recollection. It may 

have been that I saw it in the attorney general's 

files recently during this investigation, but I think 

I first saw it in Mr. Stern's office during the course 

of the investigation. 

Q The copy that you saw in Mr. Stern's office, 

did that have some handwriting on it or did you see 
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a blank copy? 

A I'm sorry, Justice Francis, I just do not recall 

whether--

Q I imagine we covered that sufficiently. 

A --whether one of them had or not, I just don't 

recall. 

Q In any event, when that memorandum of 

November 4th, whenever its contents went out,did you 

consider that that had settled the matter of the 

investigation of the Manzo Construction Company which 

was covered by these three earlier memorandums? 

A At the time that that went out, I considered that 

we had done all that we were going to do at that time. 

I communicated that to the attorney general. I didn't 

know that he sent out the memorandum. If I had known 

it, I would have concurred in it. 

Q You will notice that these memorandum 

speak of Manzo Construction Company, Route 35, Manzo 

Construction Company and this July 20th, speaks of 

Route 22, Route 12 and Route 12. 

Whatever the nature of the conclusion that you 

reached and recommended to the attorney general, it was 

related only to the subject matters in these memorandum, 

was it not? 

A Well, let me answer that this way: I was 
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concerned with the possible criminal fact of collusive 

bidding to the extent that I related to Route 35 or 

Route 22, I would be interested in it, but I did not 

characterize it in my mind as Route 35 or Route 22 

project or matters, it was a collusive bidding matter 

and it turned out that they related, according to thes~ 

memoranda. But I did not characterize them or 

categorize them in that sense. 

Q The reason why I'm trying to be specific 

about the inquiry is this: At that time, any of the 

times covered by those memorandums, tlid you know, too, 

on November 4tl1, did you know anything about a Route 46 

bid or Route 46 project involving the Centrum 

Contracting Company? 

A To November 4th? 

Q Y€S. A I have no recollection 

of Route 46 down to November 4th or really at this 

time. Thereafter,I would say that I had none to 

November 4th. Reconstructing, there is a possibility I 

had some on November 4th. 

Q Did you receive a telephone c;ill from David 

Biederman som::;time between Nov•~mber, between Octob[~r 

30th, 1970 and I1over.:tlmr 4th, 1970 telling you that he 

was coming over to deliver some material to you? 

A I have no recollection of it; my diary does not 
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Jahos 
indicate any either. 

Q Did you receive any material, any documents 

from Mr. Biederman on November 4th? 

A I have no recollection of receiving documents 

from Mr. Biederman on November 4th. Durinq this period 

I received a number of documents from Mr. Biederman 

relating to various matters. I have since found in my 

file a document which came at around that time along with 

other documents not related to the Route 46 matter, but 

related to the problem that Mr. Biederman and I were 

concerned with during this period, and namely the 

difficulty that the state and the Department of 

Transportation was having in qualifying people to bid 

on state contracts. 

Q I show you a memorandum dated October 30th 

from Mr. Biederman to Commission~r Kohl relating to 

a Route 46 contract. It has attached to it some 

newspaper clippings and which bears on the top, "BCC 

Evan Jahos," with some handwriting in the upper right

hand corner. Is that the document which you received 

from Mr. Biederman? 

A This is a document that I found in my files 

when this investigation was underway. I have no 

recollection today of having receiv~d this around 

October 30th or November 4th. The writing at the top 
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is mine. 

Q And the notation in your writing is an 

indication of where it was to be filed and was filed? 

A That is correct. 

Q What is the note there? 

A It says, "Fi led Bid Procedures." 

Q Do you have any recollection that along 

with that was another memorandum of also dated, or 

dated November 4th from Mr. Biederman to Mr. Mullen, 

telling him that a decision had--instructing Mullen that 

the Commissioner had reversed his decision to reject 

all the bids on the Route 46 contract and instructing 

him to set in motion the procedure to award the contract 

on that Route 46 to the low bidder, Centrurn Construction 

Company? 

A I have no recollection of receiving that or 

reading that at that time. 

Q I show you that memorandum which we have 

marked Exhibit C-7. 

Do you want to take a look at it? 

And tell us if you could say with any 

certainty that you did or did not receive that? 

A I have no recollection of reading it or receiving 

it at the time that it's dated, and namely November of 

1970. And I have not been able to find a copy of this 
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in my files. 

Q Was it your custom and practice when you 

receive memorandums from Mr. Biederman to file them in 

what you consider to be the appropriate file or place? 

A It was. 

884 

Q And pu have made a search, have you, for that 

memorandum we have been talking about? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q You haven't been able to find it anywhere 

in your office? 

A No, sir. 

Q Your definite recollection is, the only 

document or documents that you received were the 

October 30th memorandum with the newspaper clippings 

attached to it? 

A That is the only one I have been able to find 

in my file. I have no specific r~coll~ction at this 

time of having received it at that time. 

Q Nuw, you will noticc--would you look at 

the October 30th memorandum? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q You will notice that in it Mr. Biederman 

first points out, that pints out first, Mr. Sherwin 

had undertaken to suggest that the bids on Route 

46 project be rejected and the matter be rebid, that 
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he, Biederman, after talking with the Commissioner 

obtained his agreement to disregard Sherwin's request 

and to a-1ard the contract to Centrum. And then it goes 

on to say that on October 26th the Commissioner 

reversed hinself and decided to reject all of the bids 

and readvertise more bids. 

Now, do you remember reading that? 

A I do not in November of 1970. 

Q Assuming that you had read that, on the 

885 

basis of your experience as a criminal law ~nforcement 

officer, in your opinion, was there any reason indicated 

there for you to pursue a criminal investigation? 

A Hithout some indication of quid pro quo, my 

first reaction would be, no. Additionally, if the 

attempt was unsuccessful, that would be another 

factor in my deterraination, amonq others. 

Q It has been testified here that the 

November 4th memorandum was qi ven toyou also at the same 

time. Now, would you look at that november 4th 

memorandum of Biederman to Mullen? 

A 'rhis is--

Q In that rnenorandum Mr. Biederman tells 

Mr. Mullen that he has talked to Commissioner Kohl 

who is ill and Commissioner Kohl has reconsidered the 

matter of rejection of all of the bids and has 
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decided to reverse himself and to direct , to disregard 

Sherwin's recommendations and to direct the awarding 

of the contract to Centrum Contracting Company. 

Assuming that you had that memorandum along with 

the October 30th memorandum, in your opinion, would the 

two memorandums together give you any reason to start 

out on a criminal investigation? 

A The November 4th memorandum would have made it 

less likely. 

Q And the reason for that is, because whatever 

the efforts were to persuade the commissioner to 

reject the bids, they had been frustrated and the 

commissioner had now directed the award of the contract 

to the low bidder? 

A Yes, sir. 
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Q And would th1t have been an influential 

factor in your judgment or inconsequential one? 

A No, I believe it would have been sicnificant. 

Q If you had those two memo:~andur:1s toccther 

and nothing more i!1 exercising your discretion as an 

experienced proso1.!'.;tor, W,)Uld you have dono an:irthing 

more than what yoJ ild? A I do not believe I wouldo 

Q Did y:.m ,::vcr talk over thos(~ tvrn memorandums 

with the Attorney Ge~cral at any tinrn, well, say, before--

let's fix a date--Apr:1 of 197?? 

A I don't bc:2..L:vc tho. t I ever spoke specifi:-:ally 

with the Attorn.oy General about tbe3e two spcc::ific 

mcr.1orandurns. I tliir:.k the uuestior. of tc11~ extent of ti1e 

use of 1!-1fluen•~c i.1 Sta. te Government is o:1e that we 

had discussed at o. number :if times, it is ;~ i,re;.ry 

difficult pr~b:em. And it'~ one ~hut wa h~vo discussed 

acadcmicully, sar~ainly many Gimus. 

I thin}: that I c i':ho. 1; is rained. in this 

mcmorrmdum also. 

discuss ion in applyi,1c tr1at to tt-i:::):,c tt:o :ncr:1orandums, 

it is your opinion, is i~, .Jci1at no a~t:Lon in ~_;f1e 1·rny 

of criminal inv(;stic;ation 1;oulJ buvo be, 1 ~·rdcredby :,rou? 

· correct. 
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Q I talce it that neither l11emoranJ,im indicates 

any unlawful interference with the b iddi:13 pr ,_.,2r:)ss? 

A I don't read them as doing that. 

Q You don't read them tho.t way. 

Does the fact that the ILivember hth memora:ulum 

indicates that Nhatcvcr D:i:Erferen:e had bc:C!n made in th,: 

Manzo Contracting C::>mpo..i;_y':..; b(ihalf had e::xnc to nothing 

and that the stat~t~ry request had been fulfilled in that 

the contract had been awarded to the lowest responsible 

bidder play an important part in you.r considc:c3.tion? 

A Mro Francis, in a!1y considcration--nmr, I um 

theorizing hl!re, because I h:ve no r..;,..!Ollcction of i-,ho.t 

went through my mindo I um telling yDu :11121..,::: goes throuch 

my mind, what I say would c;o t:wou~:~1 r;1y Lli~"Ld in n sj_ tu.a tion 

such as this--

Q I am p•..1.ttinc it t-o you on a i1ypoti:H::tiGal b~LjL::io 

A An attempt tJ ccmmi t a. cri::10, if tl1c:rc is '1 crin1e1, 

certainly is pr:i::;ocutuble. If tlw o.t~8mpt ir: unsu,>:esc.::··ll, 

liklihood of succcs • of pr~occution may be pructicnlly 

nil, and that the prosecuti~n would 

memorandao Certai;1ly, the fe..Gt that tc1.i:cc ;,-;a:'. n~ inCl'J,_'. 

that was effective, trw;:; tho bid wa::; p.t Y)C1'J.~" m·rnrded in 

· accordance vri th Mr. Bieder.1an 11 : i·,.~~t1·•nl.,Jl .. l•1..J'"'" ,.,·,;1.,a1 ~···e···, - ...... - .., - • ..• ....., , \, v, . ...i_ ,.1• .. ,. 
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to me to be a very important faet:)r o 

Q Let me take you baek for a minute. Would yo·J. 

look at the October 30th mcrr.orandum again and take the 

first three pragraphs, or four paragraprrn of it, dow.:1 

to the paragraph beginning, You reversed y.Jurself on 

October 26tho 

A Yes. 

Q Would you look o.t the first purt of that 

memorandur.1, particularly the pare~raph i:nmcdiately 

preceding the paragraph referrint~ to October 26 , in wbi(!h 

the statemcn~ is made tho.t, "I taU:cd t-:::- you and you no.id 

you were g:)ing to reject Mr o Sherwin's SUL;GCGtion and yo .. 1 

would award the :~or.tract to the lowest rc::;pon::;iole bidd,~r, 

Centrum. 11 If you h.,g d only that before :/oL:, w::mld t: ere 

be any basis v;hatever for o. criminal investir:,:1t1on? 

A I would not h::ive pr:)cceded on the basis of th.a~~ 

alone, in my judcmcnto 

Q In other vnrds, hypotr1etically, if :::;omeono 

called up the head of a department and suid thats~ and 

so is a friend of mine, will you hm·c a l::>ok at thoce: bidn 

he was the scc~nd low bidder, and give consideration to 

the possibility of re.~icc:ti·1s :berr. and ord):t'lni: a rebid; 

and the head of tho de~n1rtmcnt, t ftcr look:i..:1G :Lnto it, 

•a•·ra.1·d the (~ontr~•.'' .. .,_v· +, ···, ,,J·'c·•,,~ lo•·· ·hi·,1u~ ·,r ; l. 
l'V -- ..,.. '-J • ...., _ ,:, , _ _. , ·C , .~r;)•J :...:ec !10 .: 11(1f~ 
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there, would you, in tho opinion of an experienced 

prosecutor, that would require criminal investic;ation? 

A It's, of course, very difficult to speak in hypo-

theticals, but pur~ly on the basis of what you have 

stated, the answer is yes, I would see n'.)thinc; to 

proceed on. 

Of course, much depends on the circu::-rntances 

in which it is said, who tl10 person is, and so on. You 

have a feel for each matter thnt comes to you. You ha vc 

to make a judgment. On the basis ,)f th.at alone, I would 

not have proceeded. 

Q You say on the tas is of ti1u -: il"c: Uiil~~tanr::os 

the persons invol vcd i~1 tliiG me;;,or[tr.du.m, StJO<:~ ifica lly 

the references to the Sc~retary of Stat~e &Gl:L.1_; f:)r a 

consideration of the matt~r of rcje~ti~c the bids or 
another cabinet officer and then tbc rc,-jc::..~tiJ;1 :):' the 

be awarded to the lov:cst possibc ,Lidder, 1•iitc1 thx;c 

circumstances in m:i.:1d, anc~ cw.ving n:::i !a:)rc) than 11:-~nt 

appears in tlDsc ti1rec r:aroc;raphs is it :;·:.:.ill ~r::::,ur 

opinio!'l that t'.kre i;rnuld be no bo.;_:;j_s ::o:c :::tir::inc.l 

investigation? I\ It is. 

Q 

for a minuteo 

anu 
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recollection of Biederman at this time• and No·1er.1ber 

4th, 1970 giving to your secretary and rc~,~civing from 

your secretary in addition to the October 30tb memorandum 

and the newspaper clippings a letter of October 8th 

from Mr. Sherwin to Commissioner Kohl sucgesting 

that he \•;:)uld li}~e him to reject all the ·uid.3 and if he 

would cal 1 him o:i Tuesdo.y he, Sheri,.i'in, 1·:oL<;_d tell 

Cornrnissioner :r:ohl his reasons for sugc;cstL1c; the rc-:::.:,mrnc:1-

dations for the bid't Arc you c0rtain in ~·'..)ur ovrn 

mind that you did no~ cut such a lettur in an envelope 

with the Octo::.icr 30t11 rr.m:1orandu.w? 

A I am c.ortain th.at I nc\·cr cot an crr:e10uc from 

no recolle.::;tiun and I a::: :..:crtnir~ I did n.c)·~ l'CL:eive the 

Q 

A 

Biederman and from ·J::,wr mc!mLcrs r f rny ,,J .• , ,.._,.,. C~J.J.0 1 ) ....... r•d 
..... w Lt',,.....,. , t 1! .J 
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to some extent, on wilat basis do you disqnalif:/ e::mtrc1ct::1·s' 

bidding. 

Q And that's all that ~-ms :J.ttac:he:d tJ the Oct.:)l .. .:;r 

30th memorandum? A Ti1at ls correct. 

Q Let me ShJV: J'OU spc-c;ifL:ally tLc :::..r:ttor of 

October 8tl1 tllat we o.rc talrdne; about :'r'.)r.l :.!c'. Diwrv;in 

with that letter ml.• ,..,0 tn 7 .J.., ..,,1.-..-4,, ....... _,_ us, d.ld 

such letter from :Mr. Bic;dcrmnn or ~'OJr se·.~rct(,ry, it 

having been left there by r.:;r. Dicd~)rman? 

course, I hove seen it Llini::c. 

Q Did you at t:,.at tir.1c receive o. prcns relcn:~(: 

that was said tD ha.ve been Hith the Oc:'.-;o'.Jer 30ti1 me:,,l::;r::rJ·1:r: 

on Route h6? 

A I did not. 

•.- ,, .... 
~·~ '-" .._• . 
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Q By the way, the memorandum that you did 

produce, the copy of that is marked copy to you alone, 

isn't it? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Did you ever see any other memorandums 

of that date with other persons listed in the copy, 

as getting copies? 

A I saw one in the New York Daily News, which had 

BCC, myself and James Petrella. I had never seen that 

one, other than in the Daily News, as reproduced in 

the Daily News. 

Q After you had this, at least this 10/30 

memorandum, when did you next hear about this matter 

again? 

A I next heard about it on May 31st, 1972. 

When I heard about it, I don't think I .realized 

that this was this. 

Q On May 31st, what happened? 

A Judge Stamler called me and said that he was 

893 

engaged in a trial of a civil matter, a chancery matter, 

a matter for accounting, and he had a witness on the 

stand by the name of Perrucci who was saying that 

the business venture that they were involved in issued 

a check for $10 ,000 to the Republican Finance 

Committee in return for the award of a contract. 
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He was general, but he indicated that the witness was 

sating there might have been some illegal activity going 

on. He thought he ought to advise me of it. 

Q Before that date, May 31st, 1972, did you 

have any knowledge that Mr. Herbert Stern and Mr. 

Jonathan Goldstein, the United States Attorney and 

Assistant United States Attorney for New Jersey, had 

been in to see Attorney General Kugler about a Route 

46 contract problem? 

A I knew that they had been in to see the Attorney 

General. I did not know what it was about. They 

stopped in my office afterwards to more or less 

pay a courtesy call. 
' 

Q And they didn't tell you what they had been 

in to see the Attorney General about? 

A They did not. 

Q That day, or between that time and May 

31st of 1972, did you discuss the matter with the 

attorney general, or did the attorney general say 

anything to you about che reason StP.rn and his 

assistant came to see him? 

A He did not, except in general terms. He 

indicated that Stern had an investiqation that he wanted 

to tell him about and that ne decided that Stern 

should handle it himself. He wasn't giving any facts 
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didn't 

or characteristics or/deny it to me in any way. 

Q So when you got the telephone call from 

Judge Stamler, as far as you were concemed, this was 

new ground? 

A That's correct. 

Q What did you do then? 

A I immediately assigned one of my staff lawyers 

to see Judge Stamler and get a transcript and to 

proceed with the investigation. 

Q And that was Mr. Cowan, was it? 

A Robert Cowan. 

Q He went up to Morris County, was it? 

A Yes, sir, Morris County. 
' 

Qq To Judge Starnler's court and talked with him 

the next moming, did he? 

A It was the next rooming, yes, sir. 

Q And the trial was still gcing on then, wasn't 

it? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Subsequently did you, through Mr. Cowan 

or other of your agents, obtain copies of the testimony 

taken before Judge Stamler or the pertinent portions 

of the testimony and a $10 ,000 check of the Manzo 

Contracting Company? 

A He did. 
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Q 

for it? 

And a receipt was given to Judge Stamler 

A Yes, sir. 

Q I show you a memorandum on Judge Stamler 's 

stationery, dated June 21st, 1972, signed by Mr. 

Wells, is it? 

A Yes, sir. That's probably the trcoper that 

went up. 

Q And that's a receipt for the original 

cancelled check for $10,000 and three excerpts from 

testimony of Perrucci, Jr., Michael Manzo, and two 

excerpts from Michael Manzo on different days; is that 

right? 
' 

A Yes, sir. 

MR. FRANCIS: May we mark this. 

[Receipt for cancelled check and testimony 

received and marked as Exhibit C-46 in evidence.] 

Q I show pu what appears to be a photostat 

of a check dated October 23, 1970 to the Republican 

F.inmce Committee and ask you if that is a copy of 

the photostat of the check that he received? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q That is the check referred to in the 

receipt we have just marked C-46? 

A Yes, sir. 
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MR. FRANCIS: Will you mark that, please. 

[Check dated October 23, 1970, received and 

marked as Exhibit C-46A in evidence.] 
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Q At the time you got this telephone message 

from Judge Stamler and sent Mr. Cowan up there, you 

did tell us that you had no idea that the matter he was 

calling you about was in any way related to the Route 46, 

the Manzo Contracting company? 

A I don't think I connected that at that time. 

Q I gather, therefore, that you did not 

know that Attorney General Kugler had agreed with Mr. 

Stern that he would not pursue an investigation into 

the Route 46 matter but would leave it in the hands of 

the federal government? 

A That's correct, I did not know that. 

Q After you got this material, you started 

out on an investigation, did you? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Howlong was it after that before you spoke 

to Attorney General Kugler about it? 

A Sometime in early June he went to Europe. 

I think before he went I probably said that Judge 

Stamler had called and he had someone saying somebody 

had given a $10,000 check for a contract award. 

But I didn't identify it much more than that, and it 

was just in passing. So I didn't have any serious 

conversation about it until after he returned. I 

think he returned somewhere--I think he left on the 7th 
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and came back the end of the following week. If I can 

just check my calendar--

Q It was still in the month of June? 

A Oh, yes. He returned on the weekend of the 17th 

or 18th. 

Q Of June? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q And then you told him about it, did 
@ 

you? 

A Yes. By that time we were pretty near the end 

of the line on the investigation and had engaged in 

some joint activity with the United States Attorney. 

Q Well, when you found out that Mr. Stern 

had discovered that you were investigating this matter, 

did you get a :nessage from him? 

A Yes. We had an idea where we were going because 

Judge Stamler said that this particular witness said 

that a man by the name of Lockwood was the funnel 

for this $10 ,000 check and that he was a highway 

department employee. Unfortunately for a chap by the 

name of Lockwood who works in the highway department, 

we had checked in the personnel files of the department 

and found a Lockwood and disturbed him at lunch. 

It, of course, was not the Lockwood. 

When we ran into that dead end with this Mr. 

Lockwood, I began thinking and I recalled the July 
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20th Sherwin to Mccrane, which Mr. Loughran mentioned. 

And we went to see Mr. Loughran on the basis of that. 

We began to then bump heads with the FBI. We 

knew it and, of course, they knew it. 

I had a call from Mr. Stem asking me to come up 

to his office. I indicated to him that I was fairly 

busy, could we meet somewhere in between. He said he 

had some important items and he would rather stay in 

his office. So we went up that night, Mr. Stier and 

Mr. Richards and nyself. We anticipated that this was 

the matter that he wished to talk about. 

When we arrived and commenced our meeting, 

I believe--I am certain Jonathan Goldstein was the.re, 

and I don't know whether there were any others of Mr. 

Stern's staff. Mr. Stern seemed to be a bit agitated 

because he said we were talking to his witnesses and 

we were putting pressure on them. This, of course, 

was immediately denied by my people, and we proceeded 

with the meeting. He said that he had been promised 

by the Attomey General that he could investigate 

this matter exclusively, and he wondered why I was 

proceeding with it. 

I indicated to him that I had no instructions 

fn:m the attomey general not to proceed with any 

investigation, because he has never told me not to 

900 
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proceed with any investigation. He does not many times 

know what I am doing because it's left to me. 

I told him that as far as I was concerned there 

was no reason why the matter could not be investigated 

jointly. We had managed to discover the $10,000 check, 

which we considered to be the crucial bit of evidence 

in the case; and that if he had proceeded along the 
.. 

line where he was ready to present the matter to his 

grand jury, there was no reason why we couldn't continue 

a joint investigation until the retum of the attomey 

general and perhaps look to a presentation of the 

matter to our respective grand juries on the same day 

and an announcement of our action, if, indeed, there 

was to be an indictment on the same day. 

He agreed to that. We left, and the investigation 

subsequent to that was cooperative and I think fairly 

salutary as far as the relations between the two offices 

were conce med. 
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1 Q 

2 did y:Ju tell i1irn tl1a t Mr o Kugler had t•old Y8U of h:;_s 

Cj ,, • .' 
Ui...,,), 

3 conversations witr1 Mr. St~rn but had :-1cver tcild yuu not 

4 to investiGate? 

S Did I mnlcc that ~~lcar? 

6 A Yf;.S. 
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earlier here, that I ::.n.ci; th'.1 t Stern an:':. t'.1c 1\ttor:1cy 

General had met, b·-.1~ I dicl r.ot kno\•; Hlw.:, ti1[: .1.'~mctL:n 

Q 

it says, that Mr. Kuc_;lcr t,.J.c'. tclrJ ~':.JU of' h:_s s,.: ,:.·er::::.-

A 

bo.e.:1-: on !\pr .Ll 
,. .. ,.,,._. 
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to this Shervrin in·;estication; is that c:>rre ~t? 

Does that make sense to you? 

THE WITI;ESS: Holl., possibly. At that point 

we lmew v.re were talking about the ~''1en'iin inv2stiga-

tiono Mr. Stern 1-ras attcrnpti::.g to ;:::ct me to back 

off so that he could handle it cx~lusively. And 

in effe·~t., lie is ~:::.::1~.0 :L,1g to me ti1a t I must be violn tine 

my own superior's orders and ir1trudi::1[; on his 

provin~e. And I nm saying, my rosponse is,it is 

possible I knew that yDu spoke to the Gereral, I 

didn't lcno•,:- wh,'1'..:. you ;:;poke nuout, :>ut I have n::-i 

instructions nDt t:J proceed w:Lth an;: Lr.restiE;ationo 

That ,~o'.1ld rmvc been a rcn:.,orwble rermon::v, on my 

part. 

Q fmc: yo•J. cl::..d tc 11 him, I undcrs :.:.nnd, at trw. t 

time that your invcstication did not begi~ until after 

the call from J dgc Stn~lcr? A T:10.t' s c 0rrcc t. 

certainly unclcrst-):)d ,•1,-:J l2tJ1•.::·1 i;rJ ovcr;/b o::I:;. 

I,:,,'"I.. FRt.NCIS: I think tlwt's oll I have. 

EXAMINJ\Tic:; ]Y 
MR. SAPIENZA: 

Q Hr. J:~t1cs, 
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1 , receive any indication that the Attorne,y General lmciw 

2 about the subject matter of the Shendn interference in 

3 the Department of Trnnsportn tion prior to your filling 

4 in the Attorney General when he came bac~ from Europe? 

s A Yes, I probably did, shortly before his return. 

6 When the invcstir,ation had reached a stage where I thought 

7 we were in pretty good shape, I thought it wise that 

8 the Governor know abo 11t it, and I briefed Judge Garven, 

9 and at that time he probably told me the Attorney Genral 
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knew about • +-
]. v • 

Q When did you brief Mr. Garven in terms of, 

let I s say, this June 12, 1S'72 mcetinc bet-1,;ccn ,•nu and 

your people a~d Mr. Stern nnd hi• pnople? 

A Probably later th.:.i.t week, the lhth, 15Jch. 

Q In other ,;-;ords, you briefed Jude;e Garven 

shortly after you had thi:::, conversation wich Stern? 

A Yes. ·we k.ne1,: vrc Hould ha vc Sre rwj_n bcf ,1rc the 

Grand Jury. 

Q In your convcrsat:L::-n wit'.. 1,ir. Gar,.ren, 

did Garven indicate that he kr,cw Hr. 8tcn1 was investig3.tin::; 

this rr.a tter? A 

i ~ t) I told. l1i,.1 J::,(1.~ 1 ·f·, ··jr , ·; ._; ') 

Q Well, yo~ say that~~. c~rvcn cave you nn 

indi~ation that he already :scnow o:'.:' t(1e c ir•~umstnnces of 

•the Sher\'Tin matter; is th;:;t Gorrc;~t? 
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No. You asked me whether the Attorney General 

2 knew abc)Ut it, and I g:,t it from my discussion with 

3 Mr. Garven that the Attorney General probably did know 

4 about it. 

905 

s 
6 

Q Did Mr. Garven c;ive you any facts that he had 

7 

8 

.9 

in his head or his file? A Not at that time. 

We later interrogated hin. 

Q Did :v!r. Go.rvcn relate to you at this time 

or at any other tirr..e, the s 11bject matter of a cDnversatiov1 

10 which he had with I-1r. Shcruin aloL1g witc1 the Governor 
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25 

and along with the Attorney General sometime in very 

late April of 1972? A He did not. 
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THE CHAIRMAN : Commissioner Bertini. 

COMMISSIOOER BERrINI: I have no questions. 

BY THE CHAIRMAN : 

Q I wonder, Mr. Jahos, when you retrieved from 

your files, I think you testified, the October 30th 

memorandum and the press release--

A Not the press release. 
.. 

Q Well, October 30th memo--

A Wi ti, newspaper clippings attached. 

Q Newspaper clippings. 

What file did you find those in? 

A I have a file which is about eight inches thick 

wh:ch contains various matters pertaining to bidding 

procedures in various agencies in the state and 

qualifications of bidders. 

At this time we were concerned with Schiavone, 

with Mal-Bros., both of which had been in litigation, 

both of which Mr. Biederman was involved with, and 

subsequently Trap Rock Industries resulting from our 

own case, and I believe Ottilio, another contracting 

firm, all of which were large state contractors. 

our concern was to attempt to devise some way that 

the state could be protected from the embarrassment 

of contracting with people who were either under 

indictment or under investigation or had been convicted. 
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It's not an easy job. This is the primary concem in 

my relationships with Mr. Biederman during this period. 

This went into that file. 

BY MR. SAPIENZA: 

Q Mr. Jahos, I am going to show you a 

memorandum dated June 29, 1972. Could you identifythat 

for us? 

A That's a report prepared by Mr. Stier and Richards 

of my staff. of an interview. 

Q With Judge Garven on June 20, 1972? 

A Yes. 

MR. SAPIENZA: Could we mark that in 

evidence. 

[Report of interview with Judge Garven on 

June 20, 1972 received and marked as Exhibit 

C-47 in evidence.] 

Q I notice in this memorandum marked C-47 

in evidence that in the interview, or very short 

interview, Mr. Garven said that he had spoken to 

Biederman on November 4th concerning this particular 

matter of Mr. Sherwin's interference in the Department 

of Transportation. Is that correct? 

that? 

Do you recall 

A I was not at the interview. It is correct that 

that report says he says that. 



Y-3 1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Jahos 

Q I'm sorry. I must have made a mistake. 

The first paragraph of this memorandum indicates that 

taking the interview present at all times during 

the interview were Richards, St~er, Jahos--

A You're right. I was present at that interview. 

It was in my office, I believe. 

Q Do you have a recollection now what Mr. 

Garven said at that interview back in June? 

A Very vaguely. I haven't reviewed that report. 

90 8 

He did say that he did speruc with Biederman around that 

time. I can recall that. And he gave them the advice 

to do what was right. 

Q Maybe you can just take a minute to read 

this report. 

[Mr. J ah os re ads the report . ] 

A Yes. 

Q During this interview did Mr. Garven indicate 

to you that Mr. Biederman on Novenber 4th had 

given him a package concern:irg several memos and the 

October 8th letter which Mr. Sherwin addressed to Mr. 

Kohl at his home? 

A He did not. 

Q Did Mr.Garven give to you any memorandum 

or anything else that he had received from Mr. Biederman 

on :t-J:>,vember 4th or at any other time? 
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A He did not. 
' 

MR. SAPIENZA: I have no further questions. 

THE CHAIRMAN: We will take a two-minute 

break. 

[A short recess taken.] 
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Q One thingo The sleuth turned up the testimony 

2 before Judge Stamler, and which, WG might as well, before 

3 we begin, mark them. There are three transcripts. 

4 You can identify these, can you as the one 

S you received? 

6 A Yes, sir, they are. 

7 

8 

1',IB. FRAIJCIS: YcJU m1nt t.) mark th:Jsc, please? 

You might as i·rc 11 mark them scpara 'cei,.y, there 

9 may be S:Jme reference t:::i them individually. 

10 

11 

12 

13 

(Whereupon transcripts \,;ere marted C-1~8, C-l~9 
and C-50 in evidenceo) 

14 

1S 

16 

17 

MR. FRANCI.S: I h~:1_ 'Je n:)thirtc; further. 

M.~. BERTIKI: Could y~u tell me what 

dates are? 

C 40 Var~il ")'? 17'"' r, '0 '•/l'q1r - .,/, i'J.C ·~, '-I, ... , J-_) -, b.<.lJ 30th, 170 
I :_ • 

~ffi. BER':'LH: Than}:: ~r.:.:,u. 

+. ! ,.,ne 

18 EXAMINATION BY 
THE CHAIRJVlAN: 

19 

20 Q, I~ the meet inc;, :.:r. JD hos on the 13th o::' 

21 November, 13th o:f.' Ju:::;, corre,~t.that, 1'.JT2, nt "chc 

22 U.S. Attorney f~r J\T C\V,-, .. ,,,, . , Tc Y' ,. f' '! 1 ·1r C' ~- "'r '""' I c• "·f'f' .• ,--. c~· I .,,.. ,.;,.,:..,,, J.\ Q ... )v•,~• .!..-• .;..> i..,.,.I •• , ••. .,,.,, • 

23 you reca.L 1 :nul:in['; an~· r:;:nark ::;imil--=::r t'.J this: Ti0 1~~ 

Do 

24 Mr. Biederman c.!1d !,,lr. Hu1·~ e~l, vror 1 .. ~ ,,erJ '-.~ :oc.;(~ .1 rlcl .:1t 111 ·~ 

I 

2S had an axe to gri:id? /\. T di .. 1 :1::·;t ::.:· .. ; .. s11et~ ... 

L 
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A I did not make Stich a remar:-:. It may have been 

made by Mr. Stier-Richards as their theory of the caseo 

Q Could you give us any more detail about that, 

as to Mr. Biederman and Mr. Mullen? 

A That they were antagonistic to each other. 

Q Now, the indication that I eet, !-1-J.llen was 

very close to Mr. Biederman and therefore they were very 

friendlyo A I don't reme~ber making 

that state:nent, at that meeting; that was, however, our 

understanding througf1out the in.vestir,atio;1 that Mullen 

and Biederman, at least had been nt one time close. Trm t 

would be my understanding of that. Whether they still 

are or not, I don I t knm:; or whethcir there was --I reall:t 

can I t clab :::irate on that except thf;y wor!: t :)get her, that 

was my understandL1c;. 

Q Do y:;u hn~:c anything further you would lH:e to 

add that maybe we 

A I think n0t, M.r. Chei:rr.iano 

MR .• Sf\.PIENZA: Mr. Jnhos, we r:;i.11 [:et y::iu 

a r~:::,py of ~rour transcript before us, ".-Te Hill tr,y 

t:i r;e~~ that t:, y~.,1J for tomorroN. T~1e:1 if yo:1 :~0:1ld 

se!~d it cv,::r; okay? 

TIIE 1:·JITNESS: Very well. 
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1 EXAMINATION BY 
Till: CHAIRMAN: 

2 

3 Q Have you talked to your secretary nbout this 

4 so called package o-±: papers the,t Mr. Bioc'lermGn G:xppo:1edly 

S delivered to you or didn't deliver~~ you, but he left 

6 with your SC(.!rctary "t·1hen you weren't i:1 tr1e ,Jf:;..,ice? 

7 A 

8 

memo? 

Yes. 

Q 

Q, 

A 

10 

11 

12 

13 

of receiving thato 

Q 

Q 

in the file? 

3lic did r .. ct 

14 

1S 

16 

17 

18 

19 

was pub lie iv~C.- -a~ (i I cl cr1 1 t rem ; n111 u l' i·i cic ,, :~ ... ·.: :~ ·:: .:, t' - -

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

included. Trwt I s t'.1n _':Ll'c;t tir:1>. I re :,:,ll ..20::i:t:.:; i· o 

Q 

t r( 0 i· r· ',tr r_ • .I. "-. • 

TT r_1 u • ... : • 

- .... ·- ,~ 1 •··, 
,.__,. J. ..... " , v .. ,i..· .. ,,J 

.., '•1-

-~_j '.,' , 
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mation you had? A 

913 
No, n8t at All, to the 

contrary. On the basia cf what we had and what eviden~e 

at that time, Mr. Stc:rn thoui:;h t that --:·rectt out of his 

way to compliment my pe ~rp:e and rne. 

Q Was there :.my conversation ns t:J I\°rl,'.{ something 

wasn't done rec;o.rdinc -:;i-iesc Biodermn:1 memo::; tl1'l t ·wc~re 

supposedly 12ft v;i !:.li y-·.'J? A I cLm' t ·believe 

there was any c~)nversatio!:1 witi1 mo. Th,:;rr~ probably was 

with Mr. Stier and Hr. Ricrwrds. 

Q Who.t I n:-:, tr~rinc; to a::;certain, y:i 1J l<:nrn•J, what 

was the a t1;10;3phcr,,-: 0~' t1·1at c o!worsati:Yl rcgurding your 

movements, not su ~:;u,.: h as to th<J joint off()rt thu i.; ,yv:1 

t:) the Mu~- 30th phorle ca.11? 

excl!d.vcly. 

misunderskLlCJ :nc rccard, such as i~ wac, a~d the 
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Q Did you get any impression from Mr.Stern 

that the Attorney General was very, so-called shocked, 

about the involvement of the Secretary of State in this 

matter? 

A I don't think I got that from Mr. Stern. I don't 

recall discussing with Mr. Stern anything in particular 

with regard to the attorney general or any other cabinet 

officer. 

I know at one point I had gone up--after June 13th 

there were several meetings, we interviewed Mr. Sherwin 

together, we interviewed Mr. Loughran together and 

conducted an investigation together. 

I'm sure, in the course of those meetinqs, Mr. 

Stern said some things that indicated his position 

with regard to the actions the attorney general took 

or should have taken. But I did not consider it of any 

consequence, I did not consider it my job, my job was 

to investiqate the matter. And that's what we were 

doing. 

Q Do you recall what he said or anything? 

A I recall at one point his saying that he thought 

that the attorney general had violated a confidence by 

telling the Governor that Mr. Sh~rwin was the object 

of Mr. Stern's investigation. 

That seemed a bit strange to me, because I would 
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have taken exactly the same steps as the attorney general 

did, as I would with any other employer or any other 

situation like that. There was nothing that could be 

covered up from that point on. 

Q Did he ever indicate to you that, in his 

opinion, your office knew all about that particular 

matter? 
® 

A I'm sure that in Mr. Stern's judgment, at this 

point looking back on it,he would say that the October 

30th memo was enough to conduct a massive investigation. 

In my judgment that would be irresponsible. 

EXAMINATION DY MR. BERTINI: 

Q In your judgment, as of October 1970, you 

did not feel that a crime had been committed that 

required an investigation? 

A Commissioner, I don't know what I determined in 

October 30th, 1970, because I don't recall considering 

that memorandum. I can reconstruct what my thinking 

is, and I could tell you what I would do today if I 

received simply that October 30th memo; I would not 

conduct an investigation. 

Q And do you think, as of the telephone 

call that you received from--did you talk with Judge 

Stamler? 

A That is correct. 
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Q As of the date prior to the telephone 

call from Judge Stamler, did you have any knowled~which 

would indicate that a crime had been committed that 

required an investigation the day before the call from 

Judge Stamler? 

A No. 

Q And were you aware of anybody else in fue 

attorney general's office that may have been in 

possession of knowledge that a crime had been committed 

that should hav8 been investigated? 

A I would say not. 

Q But after the call from .Tu<lgr, Starnler 

you felt that some fact was brought forward that 

required an investigation? 

A Well, the Stamler call--yes, it was that someone 

had paid money to get a contract. 

Q And as soon as you had this information 

you did investigate thoroughly and diliqently? 

A Yes, that is correct. 

THE CHAIRMAN: I think you said ~arlier 

you arc drawing the distinction between whether 

or not this October 30th memo had a quid pro 

quo in it; in other words, that would indicate 

to you that this was a cabinet mP.ml>c:,r tr/inq to, 

you know, have. a favor--
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THE WITNESS: When somebody tries to sell influence 

in state government for someone, that on its face 

is a crime, barring that you got real problems. 

I don't even know today where-·-well, I'm not sure 

today what the law is with regard to someone calling 

someone else up and saying, in your discretion 

if you could do this, I would like you to do it 

because he is a friend of mine. If that's, you 

know, if that's a crime--

MR. BERI'INI: You don't kno1the statute 

that covers it? Neither do I. 

THE WITNESS: That's exactly right. 

And I have some problem with th at . And in 

my view the October 30th memo was very close 

to exactly that. It's a difficult area and there 

is a thin line and you make judgments on what you 

have before you. 

THE CHAIRMAN: This would have been in your 

position, a judgment decision? 

THE WITNESS: That's exactly right. 

THE CHAIRMAN: If you had the opportunity 

to have made the judgment? 

THE WITNESS: That is right. 

THE CHAiru,,.AN: One further thing before you 

l•::-ave. Let me give you--under our Code of Fair 
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Procedure which I'm sure you are familiar with, I should 

point out, that any witness who testifies at 

any of our hearings shall have the right at the 

conclusion of his examination to file a brief 

sworn statement relative to his testir1ony for 

incorporation in the record of this particular 

investigatory proceeding. 

I just point that out in case you'd like 

to look at it. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

MR. SAPIENZA: Mr. Chairman, before we 

break, this was an April 26, 1972 memorandum 

made by Herbert Stern of his conference with 

the Attorney General Kugler; Mr. Stern referred to 

it repeatedly when he was here testifying and 

we all had questions about it. But we overlooked 

to mark it as an exhibit in this case. 

MR. FRANCIS: Are you sure it wasn't marked? 

MR. SAPIENZA: I t 11ought we had 1:1arked it, 

but these fine gentlemen tell me we haven't, that's 

why I bring it up now. 

Mark this C-51. 

[Whereupon, memo dated April 26 , 19 72 was marked 

C-51 in evidence.] 

[Hearing adjourned to November 17, 19 72.] 
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C E R T I F I C A T I O N 

WE, JOHN J. PROUT, JR • ., and EDWil'J SILVER, Certiric.,d 

Shorthand Reporters c'HH.i Notaries Public! :-Jf the State of 

New Jersey, certify, and ROBERT RIESE, Shorthand Reporter 

and Notary Public of the State of New Jersey., si;;car., the 

foregoing to be a true and accurate transcript of our 

original stenographic notes taken at the tL:1e anu pJ.ace 

hereinbefore set fort:1. 
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